<u>Letter TUV-Biographical and Necrological Index</u> <u>Cross Co., Ark. by Paul V.Isbell, Mar.2,2013</u>

Index:Partial

Collins, Dolly m.Taylor, Mrs., 38 Anderson, Forest, 21 Armstrong, 147 Cotton, Richard, 11 Armstrong, Andrew, 147 Cowan, Maude m. Taylor, Mrs., 39 Armstrong, Bryan, Dr., 147 Dallas, Wilma m.Thompson, Mrs., 74 Armstrong, Elizabeth Perkins, 147 Dearing, Joyce Sue m.Thurman, Mrs., 83, 84 **Armstrong, Emmaline Vaught**, 147 **Dexter, Helen G., Mrs. d.1985**, 74 Armstrong, Gardner, 147 Dexter, Robert Earl d.1955, 74 Armstrong, Naomi m.Waldrep, Mrs., 57 Dilling, Stella m.Utley, Mrs., 129 Atkins, Betty m.Witcher, Mrs., 99 Drummond, Patrick, 68 Ball, Sally, 68 **Drummond, Ronnie**, 68 Banks, Willie, 34 Edwards, Marjorie, Mrs., 45 Barnett, Allen, 34 Ellis, Margaret m.Thompson, Mrs., 74 Barnett, George, 33 Ford, Doyle James, 109 Barnett, James, 33 Ford, Grace B.Callahan, Mrs. d.1997, 109 Barnett, Lona Helmns, Mrs., 33 Ford, Harry E. d.1998, 109 Barnett, Paul, 34 Ford, Harry Franklin, 109 Beal, Symantha m.Tarwater, Mrs., 26 Fowler, Sarah, 20 Blaylock, Bill, 34 Frazier, Leo, 151 Blaylock, David, 34 Gilmore, Emma, Mrs., 26 Blaylock, Gene, 34 Gilmore, Samuel, 26 Blaylock, Wayne, 34 Greenhill, Shirley m.Throgmorton, Mrs., 82 Bowden, Patricia m.Tarwater, Mrs., 26 Griggs, Bruce, 68 Brown, Nancy, 11 **Griggs, Courty Mae Henry, Mrsa.**, 68 Brownderville, Loresa m.Tarwater, Mrs., Griggs, Peter, 68 26 **Busby, Thomas Lee**, 63 Griggs, Porter, 68 Busby,..Ada Murphy, Mrs., 63 Hale, Lucille m.Thurman, Mrs., 83, 84 Bush, Albert d.1967, 95 Hall, Eddie, 128 Bush, Laura, Mrs. d.1964, 95 Hall, Lora Irene Newberry, Mrs., 128 Cady, Darlene, Mrs., 45 Hall, Roy Edward, Sr., 128 Campbell, Annie Marie, Mrs., 11 Haynes, Pearl m.Marcum, Mrs., 129 Carter, Bonnie, Mrs., 34 Haynes, Virginia m.Taylor, Mrs., 38 Carter, Clyde, 34 Heath, Molly Dee m.Tapley, Mrs., 20 Herrscher, Wendy m.Purcell, Mrs., 109 Carter, Laverne m.Tarwater, Mrs., 26 Cheatham, Catherine m.Tarwater, Mrs., 26 Hess, Cornelia Augusta, Mrs., 40 Clayton, Linda m.Utley, Mrs., 129 Hess, Joseph Carl, 40 Clayton, Nona Johnson Ellis, Mrs. d.1978, Homewood, Angela, 128 Hough, Dorothy m. Voyles, Mrs., 156 Collins, Dollie Elizabeth m. Taylor, Mrs. Howe, Anita m. Tarwater, Mrs., 26 d.1994, 39 Howe, Mary m. Venable, Mrs., 149

Huey, Karen Dexter Thompson, Mrs. Slocum, Lawrance, 134 d.2009.74 Slocum, Mary, Mrs., 134 Hunt, Odis, 21 Spencer, Loretta, Mrs., 43 Jackson, Calista, Mrs., 63 Stephens, Kathrine Diane m. Taylor, Mrs., Jackson, Wesley, 63 Stockman, Flora Etta Dillard, Mrs., 151 James, Jordan Taylor, 23 Stockman, George Louis, 151 James, Nancy m.Tarbutton, Mrs., 23 Stockman, Jack, 151 **Jarvis, Cornelius Burrah**, 65 Sturch, Richard Wesley, Jr. d.1989, 109 Jarvis, Jarvis, Donald B., 65 **Tabb, Richard A. d.1926**, 10 Jarvis, Mary Ellen, 65 **Tabor, Annie Mae d.1951**, 10 Jarvis, Mattie Carson, Mrs., 65 Tabor, Doris Jean Infant d.1940, 10 Johnson, Ann m.Ford, Mrs., 109 Tabor, Glen Earl b.1961 m.1988 Frankie Jones, Opal, 45 Jo Settles, 11 Kay, Ruby m.Busby, Mrs., 63 **Tabor, Jo Ann, Mrs. d.2008 (Obit)**, 11 Ketcher, Earline m.Thurman, Mrs., 83, 84 Tabor, Kenneth, 11 King, Ruth Ann m.Thurman, Mrs., 84 **Tabor, Tyrone**, 11 King, Ruth Ann m.Thurman, Mrs., 83 Tabor, William, 11 Knuckles, Brenda m.Griggs, Mrs., 68 Tacito, Tedda Jane "T J" d.2006, 11 Komprood, Joyce m.Ford, Mrs., 109 Tacito, Tiffaney Marie Baby d.1984, 11 Layton, Betty m.Tarbutton, Mrs., 24 **Tacker, Fred W. d.1995**, 11 Lewis, Pat m. Voyles, Mrs., 156 Tacker, George C. d.1973, 12 Ligon, Betty m.Voyles, Mrs., 156 Tacker, Lawrence Edward d.1962, 12 Marcum, Earle, 129 Tacker, Malora, Mrs. d.1985, 12 Marcum, Glendon, 129 Tacker, Nellie m.Taylor, Mrs., 30 Marcum, Oscar, 129 Tacker, Zeller "Zella" M. m. Hess, Mrs. May, Bliss m. Vanaman, Mrs., 134 **d.1997**, 13 McCarroll, Ervin, 11 Tackett, Audrey Vernon, 13 McClanahan, Jean m. Vanaman, Mrs., 134 Tackett, Betty Jewell, 13 Meeks, Frances m. Taylor, Mrs., 38 Tackett, Donald d.2001 (Bio.) Vet, 13 Mettler, Melissa m. Voyles, Mrs., 156 Tackett, Dorsey, 13 Milton, Cora, Mrs., 63 Tackett, Era Mae m.Turner, Mrs. d.1993, Moore, Moline m.Waldrep, Mrs., 57 14 Mugge, Barbara m.Thompson, Mrs., 74 Tackett, Mary Frances, 13 Nix, Shannon d.2005, 151 Tackett, Randall, 13 Parrish, Hattie L. m.Van Patten, Mrs., 132 Tackett, Ronald, 13 Perkins, Lois, Mrs., 147 Tackett, Ruby, 13 Pollard, Diann m. Voyles, Mrs., 156 Tackett, Sandra, 13 Price, Teresa m.Throgmorton, Mrs., 82 Tackett, Sherin Kay Tilley, Mrs., 13 Pruitt, Mary Helen, 20 Tackett, Wilburn W., 13 Purcell, Bobby Lee d.1973, 109 Tackett, William, 13 Rajohn, Elsie, Mrs., 45 Taegtmeyer, Aaron A. "Bill" (Bio.) Vet, 15 Rhodes, Edna m. Venable, Mrs., 149 **Taegtmeyer, Adolph Frederick John** Rooks, Nellie, 68 **d.1970**. 15 Rooks, Patsy, 68 Taegtmeyer, Deborah, 16 Shidler, Linda m.Thomas, Mrs., 63

Slade, Deborah m.Purcell, Mrs., 109

Taegtmeyer, Gertrude m.Lehman, Mrs. Tarbutton, Cecil, Pvt. d.1947 Vet, 23 d.1978, 15 Tarbutton, Charles B., Jr./Sgt. d.1966 Vet, Taegtmeyer, James, 16 **Tarbutton, Charles Jay**, 23 Taegtmeyer, Leisa Trudy Child d.1968, 16 Tarbutton, Charley B., 24 Taegtmeyer, Lois Yvonne m.Watson, Mrs. Tarbutton, Charlie B., 24 **d.1999**, 16 Tarbutton, Charlie B., Mrs. d.1956, 23 Taegtmeyer, Marvine, 16 Tarbutton, Donna Fay Phillips, Mrs., 24 Taegtmeyer, Pamela Jeanne m.Shirley, Tarbutton, Doris Jean m.Watlington, Mrs. **Mrs.**, 16 **d.1992 (Obit)**, 23 Taegtmeyer, Randall, 15 **Tarbutton, Gregory Brent**, 23 Taegtmeyer, Ricky D. d.1997, 16 Tarbutton, John Paul d.2007 (Obit) Vet, 24 Taegtmeyer, Ronald W. (Bio.) Vet, 16 Tarbutton, John Terry, 23 **Taegtmeyer, S. "Big Tag" E. d.1994**, 16 Tarbutton, Lloyd R. d.1975, 24 Taegtmeyer, Sharon, 15 **Tarbutton, Lloyd Roberts Graves**, 24 Taegtmeyer, Thomas Neal, 16 Tarwater, Birt, 25 Taegtmeyer, Wilma Jean m.Carter, Mrs., Tarwater, C. M., 26 Tarwater, Clara, Mrs., 25 Tallant, Doris Tedford, Mrs., 18 Tallant, James L., Rev. d.2005 Tarwater, Clarence, 25 (Bio.)(Obit), 18 Tarwater, Cledis, 25 Tarwater, Clifton Allen "Cliff" d.2011 Talley, Alice Bell d.1912, 18 **Talley, Katie d.1917**, 19 (**Obit**), 25 **Talley, Vera d.2001**, 19 Tarwater, Earnest, 25 **Talley, Virginia E. d.1940**, 19 Tarwater, Elva Gilmore, Mrs., 25 **Tapley, Annie d.1951**, 20 Tarwater, Marlin, 26 Tapley, Betty, Mrs., 21 Tarwater, Preston, 25 Tarwater, Randy Allen, 26 Tapley, Bob, 20 Tapley, Charles "Sonny" David, Sr. d.2011 Tarwater, Steven Allen, 26 **Tate, Frank C. d.1946**, 27 **(Obit)**, 20 Tapley, Charles David, Jr. d.1985, 21 **Tate, J. W. d.1937**, 27 Tapley, Cornelia Ann m. Thomas, Mrs. **Tate, Viola D. d.1982**, 28 **d.1989**, 21 Taylor, 30 Tapley, Dan Infant d.1923, 21 Taylor, A. Elizabeth Infant d.1917, 29 **Tapley, Daniel d.1928**, 21 **Taylor, Alford d.1947**, 30 **Tapley, David d.1985**, 21 **Taylor, Allen H. d.1930**, 30 Tapley, Dollie Lee d.1929, 21 Taylor, Alvin George, Jr. d.2005 (Obit), 30 Tapley, Gertie Marie m. Mauppin Taylor, Alvin George, Sr. d.2000, 30 **Anderson, Mrs. d.1994**, 21 **Taylor, Annie, Mrs. d.1924**, 30 Tapley, Jack, 20 Taylor, Arletta, 46 **Tapley, James d.1966**, 22 **Taylor, Arnold E. d.1996**, 30 Tapley, Jessie James, Jr. d.1975 Vet, 22 Taylor, Bettie, Mrs. d.1893, 31 Tapley, Jessie James, Sr. d.1966, 22 **Taylor, Betty d.1998**, 31 **Tapley, Lee b.1904**, 22 Taylor, Billy Joe, 38 **Tapley, Lee d.1975 Vet**, 22 Taylor, Bobby, 30 Tapley, Sonny, 21 **Taylor, Bunch d.1928**, 31 Tarbutton, Cecil, 24 Taylor, Camilla, Mrs., 34

Taylor, Charles d.1917, 32 **Taylor, James H. d.1956**, 38 **Taylor, Charley b.1922 (Bio.)**, 32 Taylor, James Terrell d.1998, 39 **Taylor, Charlie F. d.1967**, 32 Taylor, James Thomas d.1988 (Obit) Vet, **Taylor, Charlotte d.1904**, 32 38 **Taylor, James W. d.1956**, 39 Taylor, Chester, 43 Taylor, James William d.1943, 39 **Taylor, Christopher Carter**, 34 Taylor, Josephine Theresia m. Hess, Mrs. Taylor, David (Bio.), 33 **d.1973**, 40 Taylor, David Ray, 30 Taylor, Juanita, 48 **Taylor, Delie May Child**, 33 Taylor, Kimberly Dawn Child d.1988, 40 Taylor, Deloris Ann, 30 Taylor, Kurtis Carter, 34 **Taylor, E. H.**, 43 **Taylor, L. C., Mrs. d.1887**, 40 Taylor, Earl d.1953 Vet, 33 **Taylor, Laura R. d.1975**, 41 Taylor, Earline d.2006, 33 **Taylor, Lena d.1937**, 41 Taylor, Edna C.Woolbright, Mrs., 43 **Taylor, Lilbourn**, 46 Taylor, Edna Earl m.Barnett, Mrs. d.2005 Taylor, Lillian m.Rainey, Mrs. d.1948, 41 (Obit), 33 **Taylor, Lucille**, 46 Taylor, Edna Mae, Mrs. d.1982, 34 Taylor, Lydia Ann m.House, Mrs. d.1876, Taylor, Effie May m.Wilson, Mrs. d.2009 41 (Obit), 34 Taylor, M. Carolyn, 30 Taylor, Effie Shoemake d.1992, 34 Taylor, Mabel Pauline d.1939, 41 Taylor, Elexia 'Lexi' Baby d.2008 (Obit), 34 Taylor, Malissa Johnson d.1921, 41 Taylor, Elizabeth J "Betty", Mrs. d.2005 Taylor, Margaret, Mrs. d.1958, 41 (Obit), 35 Taylor, Mark Allen d.1913, 41 Taylor, Emily, Mrs., 34 Taylor, Martha C., Mrs. d.1995, 41 Taylor, Emmett H., 43 Taylor, Marvin Lee d.1999, 42 Taylor, Ethel Lucille Child d.1908, 35 Taylor, Mary Alice Duncan, Mrs., 46 **Taylor, Fannie**, 46 Taylor, Mary d.unk, 42 Taylor, Florence d.1963, 35 **Taylor, Mary E. d.1970**, 42 Taylor, Forrest Albert d.1963, 36 Taylor, Mary Jane "Mollie" m.Rafity, Mrs. Taylor, Forrest d.1963, 36 **d.1915**, 42 Taylor, George, 30, 34 Taylor, Melvin Keith, 30 Taylor, George F. d.1957 Vet, 36 **Taylor, Morris**, 46 Taylor, Gracie d.1990, 37 Taylor, Myron "Cotton" Child d.1963, 43 Taylor, Hallie Williams m. Morris, Mrs. Taylor, Newell d.1976, 43 **d.1914**, 37 Taylor, Norris Huston d.2010 (Obit), 43 Taylor, Hazel Jordan, Mrs., 23, 38 **Taylor, Ollie K. d.1942**, 43 **Taylor, Hazel M., Mrs. d.1980**, 37 Taylor, Opal Lee Infant d.unk, 43 **Taylor, Hugh "Bones" d.1992**, 37 Taylor, P. H. d.1938 Accident, 43 Taylor, Ila, Mrs., 38 Taylor, Rachael E. Infant d.1989, 44 Taylor, Infant Son d.1908, 38 Taylor, Rethe "Ruthy" Virginia Child Taylor, Infant Son d.1942, 38 **d.1915**, 44 **Taylor, Iva d.1986**, 38 Taylor, Robert Forrest d.1955 Vet, 44 Taylor, J. H. d.1893 (CSA), 38 Taylor, Robert Lee d.1982, 45 Taylor, J. T. d.1992, 38 Taylor, Ruby Louise m.Barnes, Mrs., 30 Taylor, James "Chris" Christopher d.2004, Taylor, Russell, 43 38

Taylor, Ruth Fritz, Mrs. d.1987 (Obit), 45 Thielke, Ora m.Lawrence, Mrs. d.aft 1930, Taylor, Sampson Henry d.1899, 45 Thielke, Tommy Gilbert Child d.1942, 57 **Taylor, Sarah E., Mrs. d.1926**, 46 **Thomas, Abb J. d.1953**, 57 Taylor, Sarah, Mrs., 29 **Thomas, Ann d.1928**, 57 Taylor, Sherry Leann d.1978, 46 Thomas, Anna Flora m.Waldrep, Mrs. Taylor, Steven Ray, 30 **d.2004 (Obit)**, 57 **Taylor, Tensie d.2001**, 46 Thomas, Bert, 62 Taylor, Thomas B., 34 Thomas, Beryl m.Brown, Mrs., 67 **Taylor, Thomas B. d.1979**, 46 Thomas, Bill, 68 Taylor, Thomas Burdette d.2003 (Bio.), 46 Thomas, Carol m.Szczech, Mrs., 66 Taylor, Thomas Jefferson, Sr. d.1906, 47 **Taylor, Thomas L. d.2003**, 39 **Thomas, Charles Dawes**, 58 Thomas, Cheryl J., 67 **Taylor, Tommy K. d.1995**, 48 **Thomas, Clyde d.1956**, 58 Taylor, Vona Mae Meachem, Mrs., 46 Thomas, Cornelia, 62 Taylor, Wilburn Wylie, 30 **Thomas, Daisey B., Mrs. d.2000**, 58 Taylor, William Alex d.1983, 49 Thomas, Dan O. d.1982, 58 Taylor, William Cornelius, 46 Thomas, Danny Adam d.1998, 59 **Taylor, William F. d.1918**, 49 Thomas, Danny Michael, 63 Taylor, William H., 45 Thomas, Debbie m.Smith, Mrs. d.1958, 59 Taylor;, 30 Thomas, Debbie, Mrs. d.1958, 21 Teagtmeyer, Ricky D. d.1997, 50 Thomas, Don, 63 Teague, Allen P. 1976 (Bio), 50 Thomas, Edna, 62 Teague, Annie Jones d.1981, 52 **Thomas, Frank d.1964**, 60 Teague, Arthur David d.1976, 52 **Thomas, Gary Randall**, 63 **Teague, Chester Floyd d.1968**, 52 **Thomas, George d.1930**, 60 Teague, Lester Lloyd Baby d.1920, 52 Thomas, Gilbert, Jr., 62 **Teague, Lula May d.1958**, 52 **Thomas, Gilbert, Sr. d.1980**, 60 **Teague, Nelson D. d.1962**, 52 Thomas, Girlie, 62 Teague, Thelma Evans, Mrs. d.1952, 52 **Thomas, Howard d.1963**, 60 **Tedder, Deborah L., Mrs. d.1998**, 52 **Thomas, Hubert M. d.1943**, 60 Temple, Brenda Akins d.2003, 53 Thomas, Jacquelyn Mack Infant d.1943, **Terry, Franklin P. d.1920**, 55 60 **Terry, Ida, Mrs. d.1935**, 55 **Thomas, James R. d.1987**, 60 **Terry, Jack E. d.1997**, 55 **Thomas, Jerry J. d.1998**, 61 Terwilliger, Alice Lee m.Sanders, Mrs. Thomas, Jimmy Jackson d.1983 (Bio.) **d.1978**, 56 **Vet**, 61 **Terwilliger, William Thomas "Tom"** Thomas, John, 69 **d.1953**, 56 **Thomas, John Henry d.1934**, 21, 61 Tharp, Betty Brock Hathcock, Mrs. Thomas, Judy A., Ms. d.2009 (Obit), 62 **d.2002**, 56 Thomas, Keith, 62 Tharp, Virgil Eugene d.1988, 56 Thomas, Ken, 62 Theismann, Brownie m.Imboden, Mrs. Thomas, LaRand m.Ozier, Mrs., 71 **d.1997**, 56 Thomas, Lee Roy d.2002 (Bio.) Vet, 62 **Thielke, August J. d.1963**, 56 Thomas, Lena, 62 Thielke, Carthel Edwin, 56 Thomas, Leta Jackson, Mrs. d.2006, 63

Thomas, Leva, Mrs., 69 Thomas, William H. d.1945 (Bio.)Vet KIA Thomas, Lore, 63 WW II Phillipines, 69 Thomas, Lorene m.Busby, Mrs. d.2005 Thomas, William Homer d.1957 Vet, 71 (Obit), 63 **Thomas, William Jarvis**, 71 Thomas, Maggie Lee m. Tapley, Mrs. **Thompson, Alvin d.1992**, 73 d.1943, 64 Thompson, Audrey Mae m.Ridge, Mrs. Thomas, Malorie Lynn, 64 **d.1989**, 73 Thomas, Malvin Stevens d.2006 (Bio.) Thompson, Charline m.Dexter, Mrs. **Vet**, 64 **d.2004 (Obit)**, 73 Thomas, Mandy Shepherd, Mrs. d.2002, 64 Thompson, Edward Thomas d.2006 (Obit). Thomas, Martha Ann m.Jarvis, Mrs. 74 d.2004 (Obit), 64 Thompson, Fay Johnson d.1992, 75 **Thompson, H. E. (Gene) d.1993**, 75 **Thomas, Mary E., Mrs. d.1903**, 65 Thompson, Hattie Brown, Mrs. d.1911, 75 Thomas, Melissa Baby d.1968, 65 **Thompson, James D. "Dunk" d.1949**, 75 **Thomas, Minnie B. d.1967**, 65 Thompson, Jean Barr b.1927, 76 **Thomas, Nancy C., Mrs. d.1989**, 65 **Thompson, John M. d.1990**, 76 Thomas, Oliver "Ollie" L. d.2001, 66 Thompson, Luther L. Child d.1929, 77 Thomas, Ollie Eugene Baby d.1944, 66 Thompson, Mable Hope Child d.1942, 77 Thomas, Ophelia Currie, Mrs. d.2005, 66 Thompson, Marjorie McRee d.1974, 77 Thomas, Ophelia, Mrs. d.2005, 66 Thompson, Mattie R. d.1934, 77 Thomas, Ophilia, 62 Thompson, Maurice, 74 Thomas, Orville Wayne, 67 Thompson, Mildred Child d.1930, 77 Thomas, Oscar Lloyd d.1997, 66 Thompson, Montie d.unk, 77 Thomas, Owen Wallace (Bio.) Vet, 66 Thompson, Phillip, 74 Thomas, Owen Wallace ii, 66 Thompson, Robert Maurice, 74 Thomas, Owen Woodrow d.1996 (Bio.) Thompson, Roger, 74 **Vet**. 67 **Thompson, Rosa M., Mrs. d.1997**, 78 Thomas, Patricia Glenda Child d.1950, 67 Thompson, Sharon Lou m.Troxel, Mrs. Thomas, Paul E. d.2005, 67 **d.2000**, 78 Thomas, Pink, 62 **Thorne, Alice E. d.1976**, 80 **Thomas, Raymond d.1985**, 68 Thorne, Lida Myers, Mrs. d.1942, 80 Thomas, Sarah F. m.McCammon, Mrs., 64 Thornton, Edna S. m.McElroy, Mrs. Thomas, Sharon Kay m.Griggs, Mrs. **d.1923**, 81 d.2004 (Obit), 68 Thornton, Ernest Balfer d.1918, 81 Thomas, Sonja Kaye, 66 Thornton, Hazel A. d.1983, 81 **Thomas, Spencer d.1985**, 68 Thornton, I. A., Mrs. d.1894, 81 Thomas, Tennie m.Sanders, Mrs. d.1961, Thornton, J. A. d.1890 (CSA), 81 69 Thomas, Terry Albert, 64 **Thornton, Leroy d.1979**, 81 Thomas, Vernie Wayne d.1984 Vet, 69 Thornton, Robert J., 81 **Thomas, W. T. d.1994**, 69 Throgmorton, Charles d.1957, 81 Throgmorton, Effie, Mrs. d.1967, 81 **Thomas, W. Tol d.1969**, 69 Thomas, William "Willie" Henry d.1964, 69 Throgmorton, Elsie Francis Dedman, Mrs., **Thomas, William d.1965**, 71 Throgmorton, Floyd Ellis, Jr. d.2010 Thomas, William E. "Pete" d.1964, 69

(Obit), 82

Throgmorton, Floyd Ellis, Sr., 82 Townsend, Lillian Pauline d.1971, 93 Throgmorton, Kelsey, 82 Townsend, Mary Sue, Mrs. d.1945, 93 Throgmorton, Morris Eugene, 82 Townsend, Maude Lee, 93 Throgmorton, Nina Patterson d.1960, 82 Townsend, Nathan N. d.1960, 93 **Townsend, Ollye D., Mrs. d.1971**, 93 **Throgmorton, Ora Hinton, Mrs.**, 82 **Throgmorton, Pearl Bessie Abigail** Traw, Alberta, Mrs., 45 m.Woody Andrews, Mrs. married 2 Tribble, Bulah Infant d.1933, 95 Times d.2007 (Obit), 82 Trobaugh, Cleo Geneva m.Bush, Mrs. Throgmorton, Ricky, 82 **d.2011 (Obit)**, 95 Throgmorton, Tad, 82 Trobaugh, Ralph d.1992, 95 Thurman, Alberta Owens, Mrs., 83 Tucker, Barbara Helen m.Witcher, Mrs. Thurman, Alberta Owens, Mrs. d.1999, 83 d.2009 (Obit), 98 **Thurman, Aline Therese Broussard Tucker, Berdie d.1965**, 99 Tucker, Cora B. d.1994, 100 **d.2006**, 83 Tucker, Dennis, 128 Thurman, Artie, 83 Tucker, James Thomas "Tom" d.1976, 103 **Thurman, Artie d.1959**, 83 Thurman, Bobby, 83, 84 **Tucker, John Earl d.1957**, 103 Thurman, Buck, 83, 84 Tucker, M. E. Boyd, Mrs., 108 Thurman, Dale Hodge d.2011 (Obit), 83, 84 **Tucker, Rufus S. d.1921**, 107 Thurman, Edna W., Mrs. d.1944, 84 Tucker, Sandra Watson, Mrs. d.1999, 107 Thurman, Jenny Ree d.1992, 84 Tucker, Tabbetha Ann "Tabby" Child Thurman, Lula B. Chappell, Mrs., 83, 84 **d.1994**, 107 Thurman, Nora Elvira Hodge, Mrs., 83 **Tucker, W. C.**, 108 Thurman, Nora Elvira Hogde, Mrs. d.1966, **Tucker, Walter C. d.1929**, 108 **Tucker, William J. d.1983**, 108 Till, Annie Scott, Mrs. d.1943, 85 Tunstall, Betty Jo Purcell Sturch m.Ford, Till, Wiley A. d.1934, 85 Mrs. d.2008 (Obit), 109 Timberlake, Hilda Graham d.1940, 86 Tunstall, Fisher d.1995, 110 Tims, George D. d.1951, 86 Turnbow, Ralph Baby d.1950, 111 Tims, Martha Elizabeth d.1927, 86 Turnbow, Wilson T., 111 Tims, Mattie A., Mrs. d.1960, 87 Turner, Alice Lucille d.1986, 111 Tims, Nathan Eugene d.1950, 87 Turner, Anne H., Mrs. d.1960, 111 Tims, Nathan Otha d.1962, 87 Turner, Arra L. d.1964, 111 Tims, William Christopher d.1921, 87 Turner, Baby d.unk, 111 Timze, John Wesley d.1968, 87 Turner, Bessie Dallas, Mrs., 112 Tinch, Eula Nix d.1976, 87 Turner, Bobby, 112 Todd, Doris m.Stone, Mrs. d.2001, 88 Turner, C. H. d.1897, 112 Todd, Herbert Grady, Sr. d.1988, 88 Turner, Charles, 111 **Toles, Sallie d.1900**, 89 Turner, Cora, 112 Toliver, Grace Child d.1912, 89 **Turner, David Jan d.2005**, 112 Toner, Nellie Edith, 90 **Turner, Edgar Harmon**, 112 Torreyson, Lelia Maud d.1932, 91 Turner, Elmer Ellsworth, Jr. d.1957 to Totty, Pearl Rachel m.Williams, Mrs. **1959**, 113 **d.1992**, 91 Turner, Henry, 112 Townsend, Debbie C. Child d.1963, 92 Turner, Henry Harmon d.1957, 113

Turner, Infant d.1938, 113

Townsend, Lester Whitwell d.1979, 93

Tyer, Mary Frances d.1931, 121 Turner, Jenny m.Hare, Mrs. d.1945, 114 Turner, Jewel m.Rustan, Mrs. d.1976, 114 Tyer, Mildred Roberts d.1985, 121 Turner, John David d.1978, 114 Tyer, Nannie Jewell m.Winters, Mrs. Turner, John H. d.1946, 114 **d.1996**, 121 Turner, John H. d.2001, 114 Tyer, Robert Wilbur d.1998, 122 Turner, Lawrence Elmer d.1988 (Bio.), 114 **Tyer, Steve A. d.1899**, 122 Turner, Lee, 112 Tyer, William Block d.1996, 122 Turner, Lily, Mrs., 111 Tyer, William Rufus d.1955, 123 Turner, Lucille Henson, Mrs., 115 Tyer, Woodie Oliver d.1926, 123 Turner, Margaret Louise d.1985, 115 Umberger, Maggie, Mrs. d.1947, 125 Turner, Mary Elizabeth d.1999, 115 Umberger, William R. b.1893, 125 Turner, Mary Elizabeth Shankle, Mrs., 113 Urfer, Christian E. Infant d.1916, 126 Urfer, Christopher O'Neal Infant d.1954, Turner, Mary m.Dallas, Mrs. d.1993, 115 **Turner, Oscar d.1927**, 115 Urfer, David Christian Infant d.1948, 126 Turner, Rachel May Infant d.1914, 115 Urfer, Elizabeth Eve d.1912, 126 Turner, Sam T. d.1941, 116 Urfer, Elsa Mabel d.1983, 126 Turner, Stacie L. d.1992, 116 **Urfer, F. G. "Buddy", Jr. d.1971**, 126 Turney, Charles Edward, Jr. Baby d.1932, **Urfer, F.G. "Buddy", III d.2002**, 126 116 Urfer, Forest Rose, Mrs. d.1974, 126 **Turney, Gibson G. d.1965**, 116 Turney, Hazel Haywood Stacy, Mrs. Urfer, Freda, 127 **d.1982**, 117 Urfer, Frederick G. d.1946, 126 Turny, Charles Edward, Jr. Infant d.1932, Urfer, Frederick G., Jr. d.1971 (Bio.), 127 **Urfer, Letrice Gresham, Mrs.**, 127 Turpen, Eva Irene m.Robinson, Mrs. **Urfer, Paul d.1962**, 127 d.1987, 117 Urfer, Robert E. Infant d.1920, 127 **Turpen, Hubert d.1969**, 117 **Urfer, Roy d.1977**, 127 Turpen, Lawrence Dane d.1952, 117 **Urfer, Stanley Edward Child d.1913**, 127 Turpin, A. B., Jr. d.1985, 118 **Usby, Jerry A. d.1954**, 127 Turpin, Dorothy Marie d.1988, 118 **Usery, Fred G. d.1954**, 128 **Turpin, Mary Lee d.1984**, 118 Usery, Gay Brooks, Mrs., 128 **Tutor, E LaDora d.1964**, 118 Utley, Billy d.2007 (Obit), 128 Tutor, John Wesley d.1994, 118 Utley, Carolyn Sue m.Hall, Mrs. d.2008 **Tyer, Alice E., Mrs. d.1946**, 119 (Obit), 128 **Tyer, Dave A. d.1965**, 119 Utley, Floyd, 129 Tyer, David A. d.1892 (CSA), 119 Utley, James Everett, Jr., 129 Tyer, Fannye m.Barnes, Mrs. d.after 1930, Utley, James Everett, Sr. d.2007 (Obit), 119 129 Tyer, G. O. d.1940, 120 Utley, Jayla, 129 Tyer, Grover Cleveland d.1983, 120 Utley, Jeremy, 129 **Tyer, Harry L. Baby d.1898**, 120 Utley, Jerry, 129 Tyer, Hattie L. m.Myers, Mrs. d.1955, 120 Utley, Joanna, 129 **Tyer, James E. d.1975**, 120 Utley, Joanne Smallwood, Mrs., 129 Tyer, Jessie Lou Kilgore, Mrs., 120 Utley, John, 129 **Tyer, John C. d.1906**, 120 Utley, Jonathan, 129 Tyer, Margaret Caline d.1866, 121 Utley, Joshua, 129

Utley, Justin, 129 Vann, Fay T., Mrs. d.1978, 138 Utley, Larry, 129 Vann, John Maget d.1911 (CSA)(Bio), 138 Utley, Larry Ricky, 128 Vann, Sam d.1960, 140 Utley, Leslie, 129 Vann, Tom R. b.1877, 138 Utley, Mary Maggie m.Marcum, Mrs. Varley, Dorothy McCree Christman, Mrs. d.2009 (Obit), 129 **d.1969**, 142 **Utley, Mary Ruth d.1987**, 130 Varley, William Daney d.1951 (Obit), 142 Vaughan, Eugene "Simmie" d.1979, 143 Utley, Michael, 129 Utley, Minnie Eudora, Mrs. d.1972, 130 Vaughan, Keadith, Mrs. d.1988, 143 Utley, Ricky, 129 Vaughan, Ross d.1963, 143 **Utley, Sarah F., Mrs. d.1967**, 130 Vaughan, Thelma Tolise Child, 143 **Utley, Vernon T., Dr. d.1953**, 130 Vaughen, Lue Birtha d.1998, 143 Utley, William Reuben d.1967, 130 Vaughn, Faye B. m.Brackin, Mrs. d.2007 Valley, Lula d.1972, 130 (Obit), 144 Van Dusen, A. Loas m. Webster, Mrs. Vaughn, Major d.1980, 145 **d.1977**, 131 Vaughn, R. L. d.1992, 145 Van Patten, Eva Lilian d.1884, 131 Vaught, Delmar Harrison "Dee" d.2002 Van Patten, Mary Elizabeth Miller, Mrs. **Vet**, 146 **d.1910**, 131 Vaught, Donna, Mrs., 147 Van Patten, Phillip, Dr. d.1890 (Bio.)(CSA), Vaught, Eric, 147 Vaught, Samuel Darrell, 147 Vanaman, Addie P., Mrs. d.1976, 133 Vaught, Velma Jean m.Gunn, Mrs., 146 Vanaman, Charles Calvin d.2004 Vet, 133 Vaught-Armstrong, Kelley Shannon **Vanaman, Charlie H. d.1968**, 133 m.Vaught, Mrs. d.2004, 146 Vanaman, Clifton Calvin d.1996, 133 Venable, Ada Child d.1913, 149 Vanaman, Glenda Jene, Mrs., 133 Venable, Ann Child d.1952, 149 Vanaman, Howard Daniel d.1958 Vet, 133 Venable, Hazel d.1952, 149 Vanaman, Howard Martin d.1975 Vet, 133 Venable, Herman, 149 Vanaman, Ima S., Mrs., 133 Venable, John, 149 Vanaman, Liberty Bond m.Slocum, Mrs. Venable, Margie Marie m.Davison, Mrs. **d.2009 (Obit)**, 133 **d.1984**, 149 Vanaman, Roy F. d.1975 Vet, 134 Venable, Patrica Patty Child d.1949, 149 Vance, Francis M. d.1925, 134 Venable, Tennie K. d.1963, 149 Vance, H. I. d.1898, 134 Venable, Warren, 149 Vance, Howard d.unk, 134 Venable, William 'Dub' d.2007 (Obit), 149 Vance, Irma Jeane m.Akin, Mrs. d.2008, Venable, William F. d.1967, 149 134 **Venable, William H. d.1953**, 149 Vance, Jennie O. d.1945, 134 Venable, Willis, 149 Vance, Lizzie Hickman, Mrs. d.1983, 135 Vernon, Gertrude "Gertie" m.Shannon, Vance, Louretha, 135 Mrs. d.1946, 149 Vance, Lydia P. b.1901 d.unk, 135 Vernon, Henry I. d.1950, 150 Vance, Marion Ollice d.1952, 135 **Vernon, Raymond d.1939**, 150 Vance, Nettie, Mrs., 134 Vest, Henry Neal d.1985 Vet, 150 Vance, Robert A. d.1972, 135 **Vest, Susie A. Frazier, Mrs.**, 151 Vance, Thyra m.White, Mrs., 135 Vestal, Archie d.1995, 151 Vance, W. T. d.1964, 135 Vestal, James Lewis d.1961, 151

Vestal, Nellie Bly, Mrs. d.1986, 151 Vickers Nix, Jerri m.Stockman, Mrs. d.2008 (Obit), 151

Vickers, Ralph d.1989, 152 Vieth, Marget d.1979, 152

Vines, Daryl Dwayne Infant d.1968, 152

Vinson, Mattie, Mrs. d.1961, 153 Vinson, Robert G. d.1955, 153 Vinson, Robert William d.1962, 153

Volk, Audrey Ellen m.Urfer, Mrs. d.1992,

153

Volk, Charles David, 154

Volk, Ella m.Gresham, Mrs. d.1984, 153 Volk, Geneva Mae m.White, Mrs., 155

Volk, Herschel James, Jr., 154

Volk, Herschel James, Sr. (Bio.) Vet, 154

Volk, J. C., 154 Volk, Jimmie, 154

Volk, John C. d.2003, 154

Volk, John Joshua d.1996, 154

Volk, Larry (Bio.) Vet, 154

Volk, Larry Eugene d.1982, 155

Volk, Letha, 154

Volk, Loretta m.Wilson, Mrs., 154

Volk, Maxine, 154 Volk, Melissa, 154

Volk, Oliver James d.1977 (Bio.) Vet, 154

Volk, Rebecca, 154 Volk, Sheila, 154

Volk, Wava m.Bevills, Mrs., 154

Vowan, Benjamin Harrison d.1965, 155

Vowan, Dola N., Mrs. d.1984, 155

Voyles, Billy Wayne, Jr., 155

Voyles, Billy Wayne, Sr. d.2006 (Obit), 155

Voyles, Bobby Joe d.2011 (Obit), 156

Voyles, Brooklyn, 155

Voyles, Charlie d.1953, 157

Voyles, Danny, 156 Voyles, David, 155 Voyles, Hallie, 155

Voyles, Jasper Dalton d.1987, 157

Voyles, Jerry, 155

Voyles, Junior d.1984, 157

Voyles, Maggie, Mrs. d.1954, 157

Voyles, Mallory, 155

Voyles, Mary M. m.Quinn, Mrs. d.1994, 157

Voyles, Nancy m.Baker, Mrs., 156

Voyles, Ricky, 155

Voyles, Ronald, 156

Voyles, Ruby J., Mrs. b.1922, 158

Voyles, Terry, 155

Voyles, Tommy d.1994, 158

Voyles, Willie b.1917 m.Mary 1940

Census Marriage, 158

Voyles, Willie Edgar d.1988, 158

Waldrep, Earnie, 57 Waldrep, Roy, 57

Walker, Eunice m.Barnett, Mrs., 34

Walker, Pauline m.Barnett, Mrs., 33

Webb, Casey, 82

Wilson, Charles, 34 Wilson, George, 34

Wilson, Jsson, 82

Wilson, Katrina, 82

Wilson, Kendall Anna, 147

Wilson, Pamela m.Throgmorton, Mrs., 82

Wilson, Robert, 34

Wilson, Willie Ross, Mrs., 34

Witcher, Charles, 98

Witcher, Kenneth, 98

Witcher, Lilliam Baty, Mrs., 98

Witcher, Phillip, 98

Wood, Annie m. Voyles, Mrs., 156

Wood, Linda m. Voyles, MRS., 156

Wright, Barbara Jo, Mrs., 11

Young, Ericka, Mrs., 68

Tabb, Richard A. 02/04/1926-----ADI

Tabor, Annie Mae 12523418 b. Apr. 26, 1902 d. Dec. 20, 1951- Barnes Cem.-Tstone

Tabor, Callie 06/08/1927-----ADI

Tabor, Doris Jean Infant 12523456 b. Sep. 24, 1940 d. Sep. 24, 1940- Barnes Cem.-Tstone
Tabor, Glen Earl-age-27Settles,Frankie Jo-age-31 Married-4/15/1988U-1352^CCHS
Tabor, Isom 11/05/1927-----ADI

Tabor, Jo Ann, Mrs. 31812345 b.Feb.13,1929 d. Nov. 26, 2008- Crosslawn Cem.-Obit per Brenda Huntley: Jo Ann Tabor, 79, of Wynne died Wednesday, Nov. 26, 2008, at CrossRidge Community Hospital at Wynne.Survivors include sons, Ervin McCarroll, Kenneth Tabor, Tyrone Tabor and Glenn E. Tabor, all of Wynne; daughters, Annie Marie Campbell of Carrollton, Texas, Barbara Jo Wright of Wynne and Nancy Brown of Newport; brothers, William Tabor of Colt and Richard Cotton of Tucson, Ariz.; 24 grandchildren; and 35 great-grandchildren.Services are 2 p.m. Sunday in Woodard Funeral Home Chapel of Wynne with Fredric Smith officiating. Burial will be in Crosslawn Cemetery.

Tabor, Kenneth V.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Tabor, Kenneth V.-age-20Williams, Charlotte Mae-age-18 Married-2/25/1978Q-1185^CCHS

Tabor, Theodore William-age-22Peak, Angelia Jean-age-20 Married-8/14/1967L-1367^CCHS

Tabson, J M 01/25/1926-----ADI

Tacito, David Harold-age-17Melton, Elizabeth Ann-age-16 Married-2/17/19740-1270^CCHS
Tacito, David Lee-age-19Davis, Kimberly DeeAnn-age-16 Married-5/19/1994W-1490^CCHS
Tacito, Tedda Jane "T J" 46859137 b. Oct. 2, 1976 d. Feb. 7, 2006-Cogbill Cem.- Tstone
Tacito, Tiffaney Marie Baby 10904497 b. Oct. 19, 1982 d. Jun. 18, 1984-Cogbill Cem.Tstone

Tacker, Alin-Resident of Wynne--m.19351123--Evans, Lena---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tacker, Allan-Resident of Wynne--m.19411117--Cobb, Mildred---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tacker, Dennis Dewayne-age-19Crider,Lisa Michelle-age-19 Married-12/25/1988U-1498^CCHS

Tacker, Donald Dean-age-18Bergeron, Betty Joyce-age-19 Married-6/30/1962J-1354^CCHS
Tacker, Ernestine-Resident of Wynne--m.19460514--Hodges, Leonard---Cross
Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tacker, Fred W. 12257956 b. Jan. 3, 1918 d. May 12, 1995-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Zella M.-Marriage:to Zeller Hess both of Marked Tree on Oct.12,1937 Poinsett Co., Ark.-per 1930 Census:Bedford Twn.-Son age 12 b.Texas;Parents:George age 39, Malora age 31;Brothers:Allan age 17, Allan age 14, J. L. age 6, Floyd age 4, and Sister: Ernestine age 1

Tacker, George C. 10517126 b. Nov. 18, 1891 d. May 3, 1973-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/spouse:Malora

Tacker, Hazel Tolise---m.19521224--Armstrong, Arnold J.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tacker, J. L.-Resident of Wynne--m.19420110--Jordan, Lula Beatrice---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tacker, Lawrence Edward 10517129 b. Nov. 28, 1946 d. Nov. 16, 1962-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Tacker, Louse---m.19580601--Jarrett, William E.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tacker, Loyd Earl-age-19Murray, Martina-age-18 Married-9/30/1944C-1289^CCHS

Tacker, Loyd Earl-Resident of Wynne--m.19440930--Murray, Martina---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tacker, Loyd Earl-Wynne-01 Jul 1990-Commercial Appeal-Tuesday, 03 Jul 1990--*CC Archive

Tacker, Malora, Mrs. 10517130 b. Apr. 30, 1898 d.Nov.29,1985-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:George

Tacker, Martina Murray-Wynne-31 Dec 1990-Commercial Appeal-Tuesday, 01 Jan 1991-*CC Archive

Tacker, Nola Jean---m.19521206--Hale, Thomas---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tacker, Robert Lee-age-18Pruitt,Linda Carol-age-16 Married-11/25/1961J-1240^CCHS

Tacker, Robert Lee-age-43Pulley,Ava Jewell-age-38 Married-2/14/1987U-174^CCHS

Tacker, Robert Lee-age-45Pulley,Ava Jewel-age-39 Married-7/22/1988U-1426^CCHS

Tacker, Robert-age-36Hubbard,Cher-age-28 Married-10/29/1979R-178^CCHS

Tacker, Ronald Eugene-age-18Saylor,Carolyn-age-17 Married-8/27/1962J-1392^CCHS

Tacker, Shane Cade-age-19Harris, Sherry Louise-age-17 Married-11/2/1991V-1538^CCHS

Tacker, Shane Cade-age-21Walker, Pamela Denise-age-19 Married-6/25/1993W-1289^CCHS

Tacker, Terry Steven-age-19Merrell, Belinda Sheryl-age-17 Married-6/11/1977Q-16^CCHS

Tacker, Willard Earl-age-18Taylor, Nellie Bonetta-age-18 Married-6/7/1963K-130^CCHS

Tacker, Zeller "Zella" M. m.Hess, Mrs.12257959 b. Jan. 23, 1924 d. Jul. 26, 1997-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Fred

Tacker-Fred Tacker-1918-Tex-Zellar Lockard--Smith Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tacker-George Tacker-1892-Tenn-Malore Tacker-Claire Tacker, Earnistine Tacker, Jean Tacker, Talise Tacker, Patcy Fay Tacker, Patcy May Tacker, Francis Marie Tacker-Smith Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tacket, John Arc...... 9/2/48...... 49----- 49-----

Tacket-R James Tacket-1896-Ark-Hattie Tacket-Nellie Tacket, V Mirdle Tacket, R James Tacket, E Hattie Tacket, Lizzie Sanders-Smith Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tackett, Ann Modean-Resident of Parkin--m.--Ginn, Clayton Reece---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tackett, Audrey V.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Tackett, D. L.-Resident of Wynne--m.19270627--Ballew,Lattie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tackett, Danny Allen-age-19Hinchey, Brenda Marie-age-18 Married-2/14/1963J-1467^CCHS

Tackett, Don Carlos-age-21Parker, Jewel Laverne-age-19 Married-10/21/1963K-196^CCHS

Tackett, Donald 17919017 b. Nov. 11, 1944 d. Jan. 19, 2001-Halk Cem.Wynne-Tstone w/Sherin Living/Cross Co. Veteran Bio: Donald Tackett 18658584 Sp 4 E4 Field Artillery United States Army 1963-1966 United States Army Reserves 1966-1969 Donald Tackett was born 11 November 1944 in Wynne, Arkansas, the son of Wilburn W. and Era Mae Turner Tackett. He grew up with five brothers: Audrey Vernon, Ronald, Dorsey, William and Randall; and four sisters: Sandra, Ruby, Mary Frances and Betty Jewell. Donald attended school in Parkin, Arkansas. Donald enlisted in the Army 11 January 1963. During his military service he completed the Basic Airborne Course in the Airborne School from 24 September to 29 October 1965 and, also, the following Schools: Basic Combat Training, Military Justice, Code of Conduct and Geneva Convention. Donald served overseas for eleven months and fourteen days. He earned the Parachutist Badge and the Rifle Sharpshooter Badge before being discharged 10 January 1966 at Fort Campbell, Kentucky. At his discharge, he was transferred to the Reserves from 11 January 1966 to 10 January 1969. Donald married Sherin Kay Tilley 24 July 1966. He was

a mechanic for the former Falls International Company in Wynne for over 18 years and the Shop Supervisor at the Arkansas Highway and Transportation Department in Wynne for 15 and one half years. He enjoyed hunting and spending time with his grandchildren. Donald Tackett died 19 January 2001 and was buried in the Halk Cemetery, near Wynne, Arkansas. The above information was taken from his obituary in the Wynne Progress 2 February 2001 and his discharge filed in the Cross County Courthouse, Wynne, Arkansas (information taken from www.crosscountybank.com veterans page)- Brenda Huntley

Tackett, Donald--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Tackett, Dorsey C.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Tackett, Dorsey Carroll 8881108 b. Mar. 1, 1932 d. Dec. 18, 1964- Parkin Cem.

Tackett, Era Mae m.Turner, Mrs. 17918962 b. Aug. 3, 1908 d. Nov. 6, 1993-Halk Cem.Wynne-Tstone-Mother

Tackett, George Milton-age-24Rose, Jerri Jo-age-23 Married-6/5/1982S-192^CCHS

Tackett, Iva Nell 8881105 b. Nov. 20, 1937 d. Dec. 13, 1937- Parkin Cem.

Tackett, Kathleen---m.19541016--Champion, Emmett Sid---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tackett, Lizzie---m.19390813--Sanders, Greek-b.1907 Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tackett, Lizzie-Resident of Wynne--m.19390813--Sanders, Greek---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tackett, Lula-Resident of Parkin--m.19380228--McGee, Roy---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tackett, Pearl-Resident of Parkin--m.19480307--Graham, Linville J.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tackett, Sarah-Resident of Parkin--m.19240912--White, Herbert B.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tackett, Tom Fra 10/20/1933-----ADI

Tackett, Wilburn W. 8881103 b. Nov. 11, 1901 d. Dec. 15, 1964- Parkin Cem.

Tackett, Wilburn-Resident of Parkin--m.19250519--Turner, Eva May---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tackett, William-Resident of Parkin--m.19280209--Sides, Myrtile Bell---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tackett, Zada May 01/27/1925-----ADI

Tackette, Florene-Resident of Earle--m.19480127--Owen, James Henry---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tackett-George Tackett-1907-Miss-Lola Tackett-Florence Tackett, Modene Tackett, Floyd Tackett, Mable Tackett, Katherine Tackett-Smith Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tackett-Wilburn Tackett-1901-Miss-Era Mae Tackett-Ruby Pearl Tackett, Mary Francis Tackett, Dorthy Carol Tackett, Audrey Veron Tackett, Betty Jewel Tackett-Tyronza Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tackitt, John-Resident of Parkin--m.193003222--Brown, Lonnie Joe---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Taegtmeyer, Aaron A. "Bill" –Cross Co. Veteran Bio:U.S. Army/ Aaron A. "Bill" Taegtmeyer was born 17 March 1927 in Gillett, Arkansas, the fifth child of Adolph and Gertrude Taegtmeyer. He grew up as part of a family of ten children -three boys and seven girls. His father's parents were born in Germany and his mother's parents in Russia. Bill attended Gillett Lutheran School. After finishing school, he worked on a farm. Bill began his service 26 October 1950 with three months at Camp Chaffee, He was then transferred to the Field Artillery at Fort Sill, Oklahoma. There he worked at the Army Field Printing Plant. Only after he was discharged 26 October 1952, did he learn that he had been turned down for overseas duty because of a "bad stomach." received the Good Conduct Medal and an award for marksmanship. Bill married Wilma Jean Carter and they have two children, Randall and Sharon Taegtmeyer. He was employed 11 years at Coca Cola and 22 years at Halstead Industries. Bill's hobbies are gardening, hunting and fishing.

Taegtmeyer, Aaron A.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Taegtmeyer, Adolph Frederick John 19745762 b. Nov. 16, 1887 d. Jan. 21, 1970- McElroy Cem.-Tstone/Marriage:Feb.11,1920 Arkansas age 32 to Gertrude Lehman age 18 of Gillett,Ark.-WW II Draft Reg.Hillemann, Woodruff Co., Ark.-parents on 1920 census:b.Missouri;Parents:Fred age 66 and Emma age 65, brothers Edward age 29 and Fred c. age 27

Taegtmeyer, Don Lee-age-25Walker, Tammy Joline-age-18 Married-8/2/1985T-1370^CCHS

Taegtmeyer, Gertrude m.Lehman, Mrs. 19745751 b. May 16, 1901 d. Jun. 7, 1978- McElroy Cem.-Tstone

Taegtmeyer, Grace---m.19441015--Banton, Norman---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Taegtmeyer, James Lawrence-age-19Whitby, Jimmie Doris-age-22 Married-9/11/1969N-1303^CCHS

Taegtmeyer, Leisa Trudy Child 19745743 b. Jul. 16, 1955 d. May 30, 1968- McElroy Cem.-Tstone

Taegtmeyer, Lois Yvonne m.Watson, Mrs. 19745776 b. Jul. 19, 1927 d. Dec. 21, 1999-McElroy Cem.-Tstone/Beloved Mother, Sister/spouse:S.E.

Taegtmeyer, Randall Eugene-age-18Martinez,Lamar-age-18 Married-2/24/1976P-1223^CCHS

Taegtmeyer, Ricky D. 44939545 b. Oct. 11, 1953 d. Oct. 31, 1997-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Father:Elmer H. and Mother-Forrestine B.-both Living

Taegtmeyer, Ronald W.-Cross Co. Veteran Bio: Ronald W. Taegtmeyer was born 26 June 1948 in Cross County, Arkansas, the first child of S.E. and Lois Watson Taegtmeyer. Ronald grew up with one brother, James and two sisters, Marvine and Deborah. He graduated from Wynne High School in 1966. Before entering the Army, he farmed, worked at Addison Shoe Company and Halstead Industries. Ronald was inducted into the Army 13 November 1969 and took his basic training at Fort Benning, Georgia. He still recalls, "There was nothing there but peach trees and hills." Ronald spent eleven months in Thailand in a combat support role. He was part of a Vehicle Maintenance Company. Their job was to repair and maintain the trucks, armored vehicles and such. 1972, he was discharged at Fort Campbell, Kentucky. **Ronald earned the National** Defense Service Medal; the Good Conduct Medal; an Expert Badge (M16); the Vietnam Campaign Medal and the Vietnam Service Medal (did not serve in Vietnam; served in Thailand.) Ronald returned to Wynne and worked as a car salesman at Murray Chevrolet Company; did display set-up and automotive sales at Sears (Wynne) and is currently owner and operator of Outta Town Truck Accessories, Inc., Wynne, Arkansas. married to Pamela Jeanne Shirley and they have one son, Thomas Neal Taegtmeyer. He and his family make their home in Colt, Arkansas.

Taegtmeyer, Ronald W.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Taegtmeyer, Ronald W.-age-24Shirley, Pamela Jeane-age-21 Married-6/15/19730-1119^CCHS

Taegtmeyer, S. "Big Tag" E. 19745769 b. Jan. 7, 1921 d. Jan. 11, 1994- McElroy Cem.-Tstone/Pappy Taegtmeyer, Sylvester Elroy-Resident of Wynne--m.19470913--Watson, Lois---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Taegtmeyer, Sylvester F.-age-26Watson,Lois-age-20 Married-9/13/1947E-1282^CCHS

Tafley, Nora 01/07/1916-----ADI

Taft -'-*CC Family

Talbert, Amos-age-48Wilson, Edna Mae-age-27 Married-5/8/1947E-1138^CCHS

Talbert, Barney-Resident of Wynne--m.19250915--Anderson, Julia---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Talbert, Edna C. 8624313 b. 1893 d. 1985- Vanndale Cem.

Talbert, Goldie Mae-Resident of Wynne--m.Crittenden Co.--Pearson, Silas Aubrey---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Talbert, Harl J. 8624316 b. 1888 d. 1920- Vanndale Cem.

Talbert, Harl J.-Resident of Vanndale--m.19141112--Calhoun, Edna Connie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Talbert, Harl J.-Resident of Vanndale--m.19400906--Halk, Georgia Ann---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Talbert, J. B.-Resident of Parkin--m.19260304--Wilder, Eddie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Talbert, Lizzie-Resident of Princedale--m.19201229--Anderson, R. T.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Talbert, Maxine-Resident of Vanndale--m.19350312 Poinsett Co.--Hunn, Gant---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Talbert, Robert Otis-age-22Bigham, Pauline-age-22 Married-8/21/1949F-1318^CCHS

Talbert, Robert Otis-Resident of Neasho, Mo.--m.19490821--Bigham, Pauline---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Talblott, Sallie M.-Resident of Wynne--m.19020305--Brown, T. L.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Talbot, Ollie May-Resident of Parkin--m.19190127--Cook, Jake---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Talbot, Pearl -'-*CC Family

Talbot, Rachel Ellen B: 1844 IN Ohio,, USA D: 1926 -'-*CC Family

Talbott, Dennis-Wynne-01 Mar 2005-Jonesboro Sun-Friday, 04 Mar 2005--*CC Archive

Talburt, Angeline---m.18730325--Weeks, Allen---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Talkington, Malinda 11/24/1922-----ADI

Tallant, James L., Rev. 12349368 b. Jan. 10, 1923 d. Aug. 8, 2005-Cogbill Cem. Tstone w/Doris Living-*CC Bank Vet.Memorial Bio- James L. Tallant was born 19 January 1923 in Sarepta, Mississippi, the son of James Harry and Lora Elizabeth Adams Tallant. had a brother, Carnice. He married Doris Tedford and they had sons, Jim and Robert. During his military career, James fought in five major battles in the European Theater where he was wounded, earning the Purple Heart. James L. Tallent died 8 August 2005 and was buried in Cogbill Cemetery in Wynne, Arkansas. The above information was extracted from his obituary published in the Wynne Progress Newspaper dated 19 August 2005. Obit-The Rev. James L. Tallant, 82, of Wynne died Monday, Aug. 8, at NEA Medical Center. He served in both the Army and the Air Force during World War II and received a Purple Heart. He had served as a minister at churches in Arkansas, Mississippi and Tennessee since 1957. Survivors include his wife, Doris Tallant; two sons, Jimmy Wayne Tallant of Little Rock and Robert E. Tallant of Shawnee. Kan.: four grandchildren: and four great-grandchildren. He was preceded in death by his parents, James Harry and Lera Elizabeth Adams Tallant, one brother and one grandchild. Funeral services will be at 10 a.m. Friday in the Wynne chapel of Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home, with O'Dell McCallum, Wylie Brown, Robert Tucker and L.T. Rushing officiating. Burial will follow at Cogbill Cemetery in Wynne. Active pallbearers will be Mike Brawner, Donald Cox, R.L. Lawson, Matthew Tallant, Michael Tallant and Charles Willis. Honorary pallbearers will include Wiley Brown, John Hampton, Doyle Kay, Gerald McDaniel, Herbert Rowland, L.T. Rushing, Maurice Stutts and Robert Tucker. Per Brenda Huntley. *CC Archive

Tallant, Jimmy Wayne-age-19Johnson, Peggy Kay-age-18 Married-2/25/1966L-151^CCHS

Tallant, Mark Allen 9459104 b. Mar. 12, 1971 d. Jun. 25, 1993- Vanndale Cem.

Tallent-Charles Tallent-1891-Mo-Katherine Tallent-Golda Cook-Ward 3, Wynne, Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tallent-L W Tallent-1913-Mo-Mattie Mae Tallent-Lee Tallent, Jerry Tallent, Virginia Tallent-Ward 3, Wynne, Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Talley, Alice Bell 44430653 b. Jul. 21, 1881 d. Feb. 22, 1912-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Talley, Florence-Resident of Parkin--m.19111212--Butler, Jerrey---Cross Co.Marriages-

Talley, G. N.-Resident of Detroit, Mich.--m.19231229--Godley, Blenna---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Talley, Gaylon E.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Talley, George-age-19Mardis, Anita Marie-age-21 Married-7/12/1996X-1377^CCHS

Talley, J. W.-Resident of Parkin--m.19210419--Truck, Annis---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Talley, Katie 9057349 b. Dec. 14, 1887 d. Oct. 28, 1917-Cogbill Cem.- Tstone

Talley, Leonard Hays-age-30Proctor, Martha Jo-age-35 Married-5/27/1966L-186^CCHS

Talley, Lottie Belle 12413028 b. Sep. 19, 1872 d. Mar. 18, 1919- Sawmill Cem.- (Parkin

Talley, Pearl-Resident of Parkin--m.19180903--Blessing, Charles---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Talley, Profit-Resident of Twist--m.19230214--Wilson, Beatrice---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Talley, Sarah-Resident of Eboney--m.19130316--Morgan, David---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Talley, Vera 31961267 b. 1925 d. 2001-Johnson Cem.Fair Oaks-Tstone

Talley, Virginia E. 45091755 b. Nov. 12, 1907 d. Dec. 29, 1940-Cogbill Cem.- Tstone

Talley, W. R.-Resident of Wynne--m.19121001--Jackson, Julia May---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tallie, Willie-Resident of Parkin--m.19171215--Neal, Richard---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tally, Alice 11898546 b. unknown d. 1910- Misner Cem.

Tally, Claud C.-age-30Anderson, Deborah J.-age-27 Married-6/25/1976P-1270^CCHS

Tally, Clifford 11/22/1923-----ADI

Tally, Mary-Resident of Mounds--m.19190908 Crittenden Co--Goudy, Jessie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tally, Reba 9398454 b. 1909 d. 1909- Misner Cem.

Talmadge, Charles Fetzer---m.19450805 St.Francis Co.--Smith, Mable Irene-b.1927 Resident of Cherry Valley--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tank, Eddie Lee-age-65Collins, Flossie-age-61 Married-11/14/1996X-1484^CCHS

Tanksley, Annie Stone 8881098 b. 1899 d. 1929- Parkin Cem.-

Tanner, Adelphia A -'-*CC Family

Tanner, Anna Elizabeth B: 1843 IN Mississippi,, USA D: 8 Jun 1893 IN Guthrie, Logan, Oklahoma-USA-*CC Family

Tanner, Callie Sue 11903968 b. Apr. 6, 1886 d. Sep. 15, 1932- Misner Cem.

Tanner, Edward A. 11903971 b. Jul. 7, 1912 d. Mar. 14, 1958- Misner Cem.

Tanner, Henry C. Jr.-age-28Hedrick, Gladys J.-age-30 Married-7/7/1948E-1579^CCHS

Tanner, Margie J. 11903974 b. Feb. 12, 1923 d. May 15, 1990- Misner Cem.

Tanner, Martha Ann B: 10 Jan 1821 IN Tennessee,, USA D: 5 Jun 1856 IN , Mcnairy, Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Tanner, Muzette 11903975 b. Dec., 1927 d. May 13, 1929- Misner Cem.

Tanner, Tom 8955435 b. Feb. 10, 1886 d. Jan. 25, 1919- Misner Cem.

Tanner, William Edd 11903977 b. Apr. 1, 1882 d. May 21, 1951- Misner Cem.

Tanner-H E Tanner-1892-Tenn-Dottie Tanner-H E Tanner, Yvonne Tanner, Patsy Tanner-Mitchell Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tapley, Annie 10329443 b. Mar. 1, 1873 d. Oct. 23, 1951-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Tapley, Annie-Resident of Cherry Valley--m.19320811--Floyd, Thomas---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tapley, Charles "Sonny" David, Sr. 77363296 b. Feb. 1, 1942 d. Sep. 30, 2011-Harris Chapel Cem.-Picture/Obit per Kim Thompson: Mr. Charles "Sonny" David Tapley, Sr., 69, of Wynne passed away Friday, September 30, 2011 in Wynne. He was preceded in death by his parents, Lee Tapley and Gertie Marie Mauppin Tapley; son, Charles David Tapley, Jr.; brother, Arthur Anderson and sister, Leta Carolyn Hunt Norquest. Mr. Tapley was born on February 1, 1942 in Wynne. He was a retired truck driver for Elsworth Motor Frieght. He enjoyed gardening, fishing, and being outdoors. He loved to spend time with his family and loved animals Mr. Tapley loved God and was a member of Cross Roads Original Church of God. Survivors are his wife, Betty Sue Hutchison Tapley of the home; daughter, Molly Dee Tapley Heath and husband D. J. of Wynne; brothers, Bob Tapley of Tennessee; Jack Tapley of Ozark, Missouri; and sister, Sarah Fowler of Wynne; Mary Helen Pruitt of Greenbrier. Visitation will be Monday, October 3, 2011, 12-2 at Kernodle Funeral Home, with funeral services following at 2 PM at Kernodle Funeral Home with burial in Harris

Chapel Cemetery.Memorials may be made to the American Lung Association. Kernodle Funeral Home in charge of arrangements. Family links: Parents: Lee Tapley (1892 - 1975) Gertie Marie Mauppin Tapley (1900 - 1994)

Tapley, Charles David, Jr. 42638593 b. Jun. 22, 1965 d. Oct. 12, 1985-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Tapley, Charles David-age-21Hutchison, Bettye Sue-age-18 Married-3/29/1963J-1483^CCHS

Tapley, Charles David-age-210berley, Patricia Jane-age-18 Married-3/17/1962J-1296^CCHS

Tapley, Cornelia Ann m.Thomas, Mrs. 10329426 b. Mar. 20, 1902 d. Nov. 23, 1989-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse: Parents: John Henry Thomas (1857 - 1934) Debbie Thomas (1876 - 1958) Spouse: Jessie James Tapley (1891 - 1966)*-Married Apr.23,1921

Tapley, Dan 01/04/1928-----ADI

Tapley, Dan Infant 10329446 b. 1923 d. 1923-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Tapley, Daniel 10329437 b. Mar. 19, 1865 d. Jan. 2, 1928-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Tapley, David 6514347 b. 1966 d. 1985-Harris Chapel Cem.-Note per Ronda: David, is the Son of Sonny and Betty Tapley. The Grandson of Lee and Gertie Tapley. David is Buried at the foot of Odis Hunt his uncle

Tapley, Dollie L 01/01/1929-----ADI

Tapley, Dollie Lee 10329447 b. Nov. 15, 1896 d. Jan. 1, 1929-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Tapley, Ed-Resident of Wynne--m.19251025--Thomas, Girlie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tapley, Gertie Marie m.Mauppin Anderson, Mrs. 5592032 b. Feb. 9, 1900 d. Dec. 20, 1994-Harris Chapel Cem.- .-Tstone/Note by Ronda: She was born in Wynne, Arkansas and lived there all of her life. Her first husband was Forest Anderson and after he died she married Lee Tapley. She had seven children. Four boys and three girls. Children: Leta Carolyn Tapley Hunt Norquest (____ - 2011)* Charles David Tapley (1942 - 2011)*

Tapley, Irene 18576992 b. 1915 d. unknown- Slocum Cem.

Tapley, J. J.-Resident of Wynne--m.19210423--Thomas, Cornelia---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tapley, Jackie L.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Tapley, Jackie Lee-age-22Harmon, Amy Jo-age-17 Married-12/20/1953H-1252^CCHS

Tapley, Jackie Lee---m.19531220--Harmon, Amy Jo---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tapley, James 04/01/1918-----ADI

Tapley, James 10329420 b. 1891 d. 1966-Harris Chapel Cem.-

Tapley, Jesse Jr.-age-21Mauppin, Peggy Ruth-age-18 Married-2/24/1953H-1117^CCHS

Tapley, Jesse---m.19530224--Mauppin, Peggy Ruth---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tapley, Jessie James, Jr. 10329435 b. May 31, 1931 d. Mar. 10, 1975-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Cornelia/USAF Korea/Vietnam

Tapley, Jessie James, Sr. 10341250 b. 1891 d. 1966-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Cornelia

Tapley, Lee 10341252 b. Sep. 18, 1904 d. Apr. 9-Harris Chapel Cem.-

Tapley, Lee 5592078 b. Nov. 5, 1892 d. Jul. 15, 1975-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/U.S. Army WW I-Note per Ronda: Lee Tapley came to Wynne, Arkansas by train when he was four years old with his father Daniel and his older brother Jesse. He was married first to Dolly Pittman. They had no children. After her death he then married Gertie Mauppin who had three children. They then had four children together. He passed away at home quietly after a long illness. Children: Leta Carolyn Tapley Hunt Norquest (____ - 2011)* Charles David Tapley (1942 - 2011)*

Tapley, Lee-Resident of Wynne--m.19171216--Pittman, Dollie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tapley, Lee-Resident of Wynne--m.19301004 St.Francis Co.--Anderson, Gertie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tapley, Maggie-Resident of Wynne--m.19260320--Thomas, Willie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tapley, Ronald E.-age-26Westmoreland, Ellen Jay-age-25 Married-4/6/1985T-1274^CCHS

Tapley, Unknown 18577004 b. 1915 d. unknown- Slocum Cem.

Tapley, Walter---m.19321120--Renshaw, Mary---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tapley-Jessie James Tapley-1892-ala-Carnelia Tapley-Dorothy May Tapley, Jessie Tapley, Francis Tapley, Richard H Tapley-Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tapley-Lee Tapley-1893-Ala-Gertie Tapley-Jackie Lee Tapley, Leta Tapley, Bobby Tapley-Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tapley-Walter Tapley-1914-Ark-Mary Tapley-Charles Tapley, Marie Tapley, Bobby Tapley-Mitchell Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tapp, Eva B: 1905 IN Kansas,, USA D: 1992 IN Kansas-USA-*CC Family

Tappley, Frances Viola---m.19500429--South, Lesley Ray-Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tappley, Frances Viola-Resident of Wynne--m.19500429--South, Lesley Ray---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tarbritton, J Roy 04/14/1928-----ADI

Tarbutton, C. B.-Resident of Earle--m.19161210--Graves, Lloyd---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tarbutton, Cecil, Pvt. 19735051 b. Feb. 20, 1920 d. Mar. 23, 1947- McElroy Cem.-Tstone/U.S. Army WW II

Tarbutton, Charles B., Jr./Sgt. 19734806 b. Dec. 16, 1912 d. May 5, 1966- McElroy Cem.-Tstone/U.S. Army WW II

Tarbutton, Charles Jay-age-19Davis, Rebecca Lynn-age-19 Married-11/15/1980R-1325^CCHS

Tarbutton, Charles Jay-age-28Sullivan, Mona Jean-age-24 Married-11/24/1989V-190^CCHS

Tarbutton, Charlie B., Mrs. 19735006 b. 1884 d. 1956- McElroy Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Lloyd

Tarbutton, Charlie-Resident of Hamlin--m.19120130--Glover, Bea---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tarbutton, Doris Jean m.Watlington, Mrs. 41055568 b. Oct. 14, 1934 d. Jun. 15, 1992-Crosslawn Cem.-Tstone w/John Paul/Obit per don & Pam Childers: Doris Jean Tarbutton, 57 died at her home in Wynne on June 7th. Tarbutton, who lived in St. Francis and Cross County all of her life, was born in Colt, Ark., on Oct 14, 1934. She graduated from Forrest City High School in 1952 and is also a graduated of Draughns Business College in Memphis, Tenn. She married John Paul Tarbutton on Nov. 15, 1952 in Colt. In 1960, Tarbutton was the first local employee hired by Addison Shoe Company, where she was still employed. She was a member of the Wynne Presbyterian Church and had served as a deacon. She also was president of the Wynne Business and Professional Women's Club and a member of the Wynne Rotary Club. Survivors include her husband and two sons,

John Terry Tarbutton of Water Valley, Miss., and Charles Jay Tarbutton of Enterprise, Ala., one daughter, Mrs Nancy James of Water Valley; her mother Hazel Jordon Taylor of Colt; one grandson, Gregory Brent Tarbutton and one grandaughter Jordan Taylor James. Funeral services were held at gravesite.

Tarbutton, John P.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Tarbutton, John P.-age-63Watson, Donna-age-56 Married-8/6/1994W-1526^CCHS

Tarbutton, John Paul 23070524 b. Dec. 3, 1930 d. Nov. 22, 2007- Crosslawn Cem.-Picture/Tstone/Obit per Brenda Huntley: Mr. John Paul Tarbutton, age 76 of Forrest City, passed away Thursday, November 22, 2007 in Forrest City.Mr. Tarbutton was born in Liberty, Mississippi on December 3, 1930 to the late Charlie B. Tarbutton and Lloyd Roberta Graves Tarbutton. Mr. Tarbutton was a 1950 graduate of Wynne High School. He was a long time resident of Cross County, moving to Forrest City in 1994. He served in the Wynne National Guard Unit from 1949 until 1958. John Paul worked for Taylor-Billings Oil Company for 42 years. He was a former President of the Fumble Club and member of the Lions Club and Crowley's Ridge Country Club. Mr. Tarbutton was a former coach for the Wynne Little League Baseball. Mr. Tarbutton was preceded in death by his parents, brothers, Charley B. and Cecil Tarbutton; sister, Versie Hayes, and his wife of 40 years, Doris Jean Watlington Tarbutton in 1992. He is survived by wife, Donna Faye Phillips Tarbutton of the home; sons, John Terry Tarbutton of Wynne, Charles Jay Tarbutton of Bald knob; step-son: David Watson of Sheridan; daughter: Nancy James of Fairhope, Alabama; step-daughter: Venessa Roetter of Buckeye, Arizona; sister: Betty Layton of Blytheville, Arkansas and eight grandchildren. Funeral services will be Saturday, November 24, 2007 at 10:00 AM at Kernodle Funeral Home Chapel, burial will be in Crosslawn Cemetery. Visitation will be Friday evening from 6 PM until 8 PM at Kernodle Funeral Home.

Tarbutton, John Paul-age-21Watlington, Doris Jean-age-18 Married-11/15/1952H-141^CCHS

Tarbutton, John T.-age-33Brandenburg, Barbara J.-age-29 Married-12/19/1992W-1174^CCHS

Tarbutton, John Terry-age-21Looney, Debbie Jane-age-18 Married-7/25/1980R-1240^CCHS

Tarbutton, Lloyd R. 19735025 b. Jan. 28, 1894 Miss. d. Sep., 1975- McElroy Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Charlie

Tarbutton, Reves 11/02/1920-----ADI

Tarbutton-Charlie Tarbutton-1884-Tenn-Lloyd Tarbutton-Charlie Tarbutton, Versiclee Tarbutton, John Paul Tarbutton, Betty Lou Tarbutton-Bedford Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Targart, A J -'-*CC Family

Tarkington, Carl R., Jr. 8881095 b. Mar. 8, 1954 d. Mar. 9, 1954- Parkin Cem.

Tarkington, Carl R., Sr. 8881093 b. Aug. 7, 1916 d. Apr. 25, 1970- Parkin Cem.

Tarkington, Coy R. 8881090 b. Jun. 24, 1947 d. Jul. 30, 1970- Parkin Cem.

Tarkington, James R. 8881086 b. Jun. 10, 1956 d. Apr. 25, 1970- Parkin Cem.

Tarkington, William E. 8881084 b. Mar. 21, 1950 d. Apr. 25, 1970- Parkin Cem.

Tarpley, Vennie-Resident of Vanndale--m.19221112--Barkley, George---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tarreyson, Lelia Mau 09/27/1932-----ADI

Tart, Adam, Sr. 77897460 b. Aug. 18, 1892 d. Mar. 11, 1989- Washington

Tart, Florence 04/27/1928-----ADI

Tart, James-age-24Woods, Carrie-age-22 Married-1/19/1958I-1168^CCHS

Tart, Mason 16252035 b. unknown d. Feb. 16, 2003- Washington

Tart, Parlee 77897375 b. Apr. 20, 1894 d. Feb. 10, 1963- Washington

Tart, Ralph 03/08/1928-----ADI

Tart, Roger Edward-age-26Raudels, Alice Marie-age-23 Married-12/23/19740-1464^CCHS

Tart, Roger Edward-age-29Thomas, Mildred A.-age-42 Married-5/19/1978Q-1236^CCHS

Tart, Roger Edward-age-43Maggitt,Pearl Mae-age-40 Married-6/30/1992W-157^CCHS

Tartt, Arey -'-*CC Family

Tarver, Cullen Mcgehee D: 2009 -'-*CC Family

Tarwater, Bruce Neal-age-26Mashburn, Mary Jo-age-27 Married-11/24/1990V-1326^CCHS

Tarwater, Clifton Allen "Cliff" b.Jun.25,1936 d.Oct.5,2011-Lewis Cem.-Obit per Kinfolk: Clifton "Cliff" Allen Tarwater, age 75, of Jonesboro, Arkansas passed away October 5, 2011. Cliff was the fourth child born to Earnest and Elva GilmoreTarwater on February 25th, 1936. Cliff helped on the farm but always wanted something more. He left home at

an early age and worked at a lot of different jobs. He traveled to Michigan City, Indiana where he worked and lived most of his life. Cliff retired form Sprague Devices in Michigan City where he was employed for thirty six years. After retiring he came to Arkansas and lived in McCrory and Newport. In late April he came to Jonesboro for treatment for several strokes he had. Later he was placed in Jonesboro Health Care and passed away at that facility from a heart attack. Cliff was a happy go lucky kind of a guy and could top anyone's story. His family stated he would give you the shirt off his back if he thought you needed it. Cliff is in a better place now and is home with his Mom and Dad. He will be missed by many. He was preceded in death by his grandparents, Birt and Clara Tarwater and Samuel and Emma Gilmore; his parents, Earnest and Elva Tarwater; three brothers, Preston, Clarence and Cledis who died when he was an infant and one infant sister. Survivors include two sons, Randy Allen Tarwater and wife Danielle of Ashford, Alabama and Steven Allen Dickey; three daughters, Catherine Cheatham of Altus, Arkansas, Patricia Bowden (Dennis Bullard) of Searcy, Arkansas, and Symantha Beal of La Port, Indiana;three sisters, Loresa Brownderville and husband Boyce of Jonesboro, AR, Laverne Carter of Harrisburg, AR, and Anita Howe and husband Randy of Austin,TX; two brothers, CM Tarwater and wife Glenda of Hickory Ridge, AR and Marlin Tarwater and wife Sue of Balb knob, AR; six grandchildren and thirteen great-grandchildren. Pallbearers are Eldon Ray Brownderville, Bruce Tarwater, Lee Tarwater, Dustin Tarwater, Cory Green and Dale Moss. Honorary pallbearers are Ricky Carter and Daniel Moss.

Tate, Albert R.-age-71Watkins, Evie E.-age-59 Married-2/17/1965K-1341^CCHS

Tate, Albert, Jr.-age-23McHenry, Tolise-age-18 Married-10/11/1952H-115^CCHS

Tate, Albert---m.19521011--McHenry, Tolise---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, Alice E. B: 1866 IN Indiana-USA-*CC Family

Tate, Alida-Resident of Bridge Junction--m.19170212--Lewis, A. E.---Cross Co.Marriages-

Tate, Alvin G B: 1899 IN Illinois-USA-*CC Family

Tate, Annie B 09/10/1927-----ADI

Tate, Ben-Resident of Wynne--m.19050805--Simpton, Lizzie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, Bertha J B: Oct 1891 -'-*CC Family

Tate, Bertha-Resident of Parkin--m.19371127--Martin, Tommy---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, Carry Randall-age-35Burch, Robin Carol-age-26 Married-11/13/1990V-1320^CCHS

Tate, Charles-Resident of Earle--m.--Jackson, Georgia Ann---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, Charley-Resident of Earle--m.19421213--Nelson, Mattie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, Cora-Resident of Twist--m.19320517--Burton, George---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, Coy B: 1926 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tate, David G B: Nov 1889 -'-*CC Family

Tate, Don-Resident of Twist--m.19280722--Brown, Mollie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, Eliza Ann B: 1821 IN South Carolina-USA-*CC Family

Tate, Elizabeth-Resident of Earle--m.19391221--Ramey, Howard C.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, Frank C. 29976014 b. 1884 d. 1946-Cogbill Cem.- Tstone w/Viola D.-Woodmen of the World

Tate, Frank Lee B: Jun 1893 -'-*CC Family

Tate, Frank-Resident of Twist--m.19341021--Rogers, Leola---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, Fred Allen B: 20 Apr 1896 IN Illinois,, USA D: IN Bono, Craighead, Arkansas-USA*CC Family

Tate, Fred Allen B: 3 May 1925 IN Arkansas,, USA D: 29 Dec 2002 IN Bono, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tate, J. W. 10531374 b.1872 d. Feb. 21, 1937-Harris Chapel Cem.-age 65

Tate, James L.-Resident of Geiseck--m.19220209--Davis, Lottie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, James Quentin -'-*CC Family

Tate, John-Resident of Parkin--m.19200809--Moore, Annie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, John-Resident of Parkin--m.19450505--Lawton, Rosie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, John-Resident of Vanndale--m.19040327--Fields, Annie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, Leander Wesley B: 19 Sep 1867 IN , Jefferson, Illinois,, USA D: 9 Jan 1941 IN , Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tate, Leo B: 1929 IN, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tate, Leroy-Resident of Earle--m.19330108--Lane, Beatrice---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, Leroy-Resident of Parkin--m.19400403--Williams, Stella---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, Liza-Resident of Parkin--m.19320319--Reed, Elbert---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, Mattie...... 69----- 40/29/45..... 69-----

Tate, Mildred-Resident of Parkin--m.19221125--King, Epsie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, Ora Lee 43587219 b. Dec. 12, 1905 d. Sep. 6, 1998- Mount Moriah Cem.

Tate, Peggy D: Bef 2010 -'-*CC Family

Tate, Robert A B: 1818 IN Illinois-USA-*CC Family

Tate, Ronald E B: 20 Jul 1951 D: 25 Jul 2010 IN Searcy, White, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tate, Sanford Avery B: Sep 1887 D: 1947 -'-*CC Family

Tate, Simom-age-69Skipper, Adeline-age-64 Married-12/18/1949F-1445^CCHS

Tate, Simon---m.19491218--Skipper, Adeline-b.1885 Resident of Birdeye--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, Simon-Resident of Earle--m.19491218--Skipper, Adeline---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, Terry Wayne-age-35Gill,Regina Lucille-age-28 Married-1/30/1986T-1496^CCHS

Tate, Thelma Ozell-Resident of Forrest City--m.19371223--Felder, Rufus Lauren---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, Vernie Ray B: 16 Sep 1923 D: 17 Jan 1994 IN Bono, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tate, Viola D. 29976031 b. 1900 d. 1982-Cogbill Cem.- Tstone w/Fred C.

Tate, William A B: 4 Nov 1845 IN Illinois,, USA D: 9 Apr 1927 IN Bono, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tate, Willie Lan-Resident of Parkin--m.19411018--Bogan, Le Ray---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tate, Willie Lou---m.19411018--Bogan, Leroy---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tatum, Cynthia B: 25 Sep 1843 IN Tennessee,, USA D: 29 Sep 1909 IN , Crockett, Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Tatum, Gilbert-age-31Lipscomb, Joanna-age-33 Married-2/10/1943B-1269^CCHS

Tatum, N R -'-*CC Family

Taylar-Robert F Taylar-1895-Ark-Lillian Taylar-Jewel Taylar, Clara May Taylar, Herbert H Taylar, Lorene Taylar-Tyronza Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-James William Taylar

Taylor, ?innie 33106092 b. 1841 d. Dec., 1917- Wynne Cem.

Taylor, 06/21/1916-----ADI

Taylor, A. Elizabeth Infant 31106067 b. May 1, 1917 d. May 1, 1917-Lewis Cem.-Tstone/Daughter of William and Sarah Taylor

Taylor, A. G. Jr.-Wynne-26 Jan 2005-Jonesboro Sun-Thursday, 27 Jan 2005--*CC Archive

Taylor, Abner -'-*CC Family

Taylor, Abraham 12/24/1929-----ADI

Taylor, Agnes 10662554 b. 1866 d. 1912- Smith Cem.

Taylor, Alanson Mcferrin B: 2 Oct 1892 IN Lunsford, Craighead, Arkansas,, USA D: Feb 1976 IN, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Alanson T B: 1904 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Alanson Trigg B: 15 Apr 1855 IN Maumelle, Craighead, Arkansas,, USA D: 15 Dec 1891 IN Jonesboro, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Albert 12/23/1925-----ADI

Taylor, Albert Franklin B: 13 Dec 1824 IN Tennessee,, USA D: 5 Oct 1901 IN Lunsford, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Albert Franklin B: 15 Nov 1862 IN Arkansas,, USA D: 20 Jun 1938 IN Bowman, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Alfonzo b.1812*- 36 251 251 Taylor Alfonzo 48 M . planter 1,800 770 TN ---1860 Smith Twn

Taylor, Alford 10539523 b.Dec.6,1910 d. Feb. 14, 1947-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Gracie-Name per Tstone

Taylor, Alfred 07/30/1916-----ADI

Taylor, Alfred...... 2/14/47...... 36----- 36-----

Taylor, Allen H. 9022980 b. 1853 d. 1930-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Taylor, Alpra M.-1 251 251 Taylor Alpra M 7 M - AR ---1860 Smith Twn

Taylor, Alvin G B: 12 Apr 1919 IN Arkansas,, USA D: 13 Nov 2000 IN Halk Cemetery, Wynne, Cross Co. Arkansas -'-*CC Family

Taylor, Alvin George, Jr. 18041390 b. Nov. 2, 1942 d. Jan. 25, 2005-Halk Cem.Wynne-Tstone w/Ruby/Obit per Don & Pam Childers: Mr. Taylor was born in Wynne and lived his entire adult life in Cross County. He attended McElroy Methodist Church. He is survived by his wife, Ruby Louise (Barnes) Taylor; two sons: Melvin Keith Taylor and Steven Ray Taylor; two daughters: Deloris Ann Taylor and Kathrine Diane Stephens; his mother: Effie Mae (Wilson) Taylor; four brothers: David Ray Taylor, Bobby Taylor, George Taylor and Wilburn Wylie Taylor; one sister: Nellie Tacker; eight grandchildren and one stepgrandchild. Mr. Taylor was preceded in death by his father: Alvin Taylor Sr. and his brother, Marvin Taylor. Children: Deloris Ann Taylor Munn (1967 - 2011)*-Married Jan.31,1964

Taylor, Alvin George, Sr. 18041314 b. Apr. 12, 1919 d. Nov. 13, 2000-Halk Cem.Wynne-Tstone w/Effie

Taylor, Alvin George-age-21Barnes, Ruby Louise-age-20 Married-1/31/1964K-1154^CCHS

Taylor, Amanda Kathrine 19778036 b. Aug. 4, 1983 d. Aug. 4, 1983- Walnut Grove Cem.

Taylor, Amos---m.19120427--Smith, Dielala-b.1893 Resident of Marianna--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Taylor, Amrose D.-40 251 251 Taylor Ambros D 7 M - AR ---1860 Smith Twn

Taylor, Anna 06/01/1924-----ADI

Taylor, Annie Futrell 11853243 b. unknown d. Sep. 28, 1962- Old Mount Zion Cem.

Taylor, Annie, Mrs. 15064115 b. Jun. 23, 1882 d. Jun. 1, 1924-Lewis Cem.-Tstone/Mother

Taylor, Arnold E. 15402144 b. 1937 d. 1996- Crosslawn Cem.-Tstone w/M.Carolyn Taylor Living

Taylor, Arnold Edward-age-29Long, Maggie Carolyn-age-18 Married-5/28/1968M-115^CCHS

Taylor, Arthur Ellis-age-21Renfro, Elva Lois-age-18 Married-10/29/1949F-1393^CCHS

Taylor, Bert-age-59Cole, Hattie Cornella-age-45 Married-1/28/1962J-1272^CCHS

Taylor, Bertha 08/25/1916-----ADI

Taylor, Bertha B: Mar 1893 IN Mississippi-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Bertha Mae 19234382 b. Dec. 28, 1944 d. Apr. 30, 2005- Wynne Cem.

Taylor, Bertha Mae-Wynne-23 Apr 2005-Jonesboro Sun-Thursday, 05 May 2005--*CC Archive

Taylor, Bertha V B: 1903 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Betsie E.-8 263 263 Taylor Betsie E 18 F - NC ---1860 Bedford Twn

Taylor, Bettie B: 4 Dec 1898 IN Arkansas,, USA D: 10 Sep 1900 IN Bowman, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Bettie, Mrs. 44429826 b. Jun. 12, 1866 d. Jan. 14, 1893-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Wife of A.T.Taylor

Taylor, Betty 43117702 b. Aug. 1, 1937 d. Sep. 14, 1998-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Taylor, Beulah Mae 77897547 b. Jun. 21, 1929 d. Jun. 28, 1976- Washington

Taylor, Billie Lee-age-23Brock, Lula Jane-age-18 Married-10/18/1950G-122^CCHS

Taylor, Bobbie Ann- -28 Jan 2005-Wynne Progress-Friday, 04 Feb 2005--*CC Archive

Taylor, Booker---m.19141014--Smith, Emma-b.1881 Resident of Newcastle, St.Francis Co.--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Taylor, Briley Poston-age-21Hamrick, Gatha Mae-age-16 Married-8/23/1958I-1244^CCHS

Taylor, Bryant J. B: Cal 1860 D: Bef 1970 -'-*CC Family

Taylor, Bunch 08/05/1928-----ADI

Taylor, Bunch 8737258 b. May 27, 1882 d. Aug. 5, 1928- Dearing Cem.-Tstone-per 1910 Census:Smith Twn.-age 21 b.Ark.-spouse:Callie age 23-Marriage:age 20 to Callie Knight age 21 both of Wynne on Nov.24,1902 Cross Co., Ark.

Taylor, Calvin Edward-age-17Gahr, Anna Marie-age-16 Married-10/7/1991V-1521^CCHS

Taylor, Calvin Edward-age-20Smith, Candy Janet-age-21 Married-12/1/1994W-1609^CCHS

Taylor, Carl Linden-age-19Baker, Nora Lee-age-16 Married-6/23/1951G-1259^CCHS

Taylor, Carl-age-21Darnell, Birdie-age-19 Married-7/5/1952G-1559^CCHS

Taylor, Charles Jac 09/17/1917-----ADI

Taylor, Charles 15064117 b. Nov. 29, 1871 d. Sep. 17, 1917-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Taylor, Charley--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial Bio-Charley Taylor was born 17 June 1922 at Forrest City, Arkansas. After completing his education, Charley worked as a farmhand. Entering the military service 16 November 1942, he was sent to Shreveport, Louisiana where he completed basic training. He then received training to become a Radio Operator, Low Speed. He was assigned to the Headquarters, 2nd Battalion of the 170th Infantry in August 1943. He had qualified as an expert marksman prior to that assignment. Charley participated in the Rome-Amo, Northern Apennines and Po Valley Campaigns. He was wounded during a battle for the Po Valley .The Army awarded him the ATO Ribbon; the EAME Theater Medal; the World War II Victory Medal and the purple Heart. His discharge record shows that he was separated from the Army 28 November 1945 at Camp Shelby, Mississippi. The above information was taken from his discharge filed at the Cross County Courthouse.

Taylor, Charlie A., Jr. 33106142 b. Dec. 27, 1887 d. Aug. 8, 1957- Wynne Cem.

Taylor, Charlie F. 31347653 b. 1891 d. 1967-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Martha C. married Dec.26,1956

Taylor, Charlie-age-53 Catlett, Viola-age-39 Married-3/17/1944C-187^CCHS

Taylor, Charlie-age-65 Lawson, Ceward-age-47 Married-12/26/1956I-181^CCHS

Taylor, Charlotte 15064119 b. Aug. 20, 1851 d. Mar. 25, 1904-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Taylor, Charly-age-18 Lyons, Clara-age-16 Married-3/15/1943B-1313^CCHS

Taylor, Clara Woodard 11853239 b. Aug. 7, 1911 d. Feb. 24, 1999- Old Mount Zion Cem.

Taylor, Clarence Edward-age-19 Pounds, Dorothy Ann-age-19 Married-4/8/1979Q-1454^CCHS

Taylor, Clayton...... 9/7/47...... 60----- 60-----

Taylor, Curtis Ray-age-37Elliott, Earline Virginia-age-38 Married-S-1350^CCHS

Taylor, Curtis Ray-age-39Elliott, Erline V.-age-40 Married-4/29/1985T-1299^CCHS

Taylor, Curtis-age-21Adaway, Marthel-age-21 Married-12/15/1957I-1155^CCHS

Taylor, Daniel Joseph-age-23King, Rhoa LaVerne-age-21 Married-5/16/1992W-13^CCHS

Taylor, David 10904355 b. 1898 d. 1937-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Helen b.1897

Taylor, David Wayne-age-21Nichols,Lea Anna-age-20 Married-8/25/1963K-172^CCHS

Taylor, David-*CC Bank Vet.Memorial Bio- Wynne Boy Was On III-Fated Troop Ship David Taylor arrived in Wynne Wednesday to spend a furlough from the Navy with his parents, Mr. and Mrs. P. H. Taylor. Dave is with the U. S. Navy and has made eight trips across the Atlantic with troop ships. On his first trip he spent about three months in the Mediterranean where his ship was engaged in patrol duty. It was while he was stationed at Hoboken, N. J., waiting to sail on the troop ship, "America, "that he had the great adventure. The night before the ship was scheduled to set sail, she was sunk in the harbor, three of the crew and 15 soldiers being lost. Dave made his way down the side of the ship on a ladder, but when he arrived at the bottom of the ladder his thumb was caught in an opening and a fellow jackie had to cut him loose. He now carries that injured member in a bandage. His ship is now two decks below water and it will be some time before she is pumped out and repaired and Dave able to again sail overseas.

Taylor, Delie May Child 8737273 b. unknown d. unknown- Dearing Cem.-Note per Brenda Huntley: Note: Unmarked Grave/Child of Bunch and Callie Taylor

Taylor, Douglas-age-46 Woodard, Clara-age-38 Married-9/10/1949F-1341^CCHS

Taylor, Douglas-age-49 Clay, Magnolia-age-40 Married-2/5/1955H-1406^CCHS

Taylor, Earl 10517132 b.Aug.17,1897 d.Dec.28,1953-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/James/Robert/Lillian Rainey/Opal Lee/Mabel Pauline/U.S. Army WW I

Taylor, Earl--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Taylor, Earline 21251920 b. Sep. 6, 1944 d. Jun. 28, 2006-Lewis Cem.-Kernodle F.H.

Taylor, Edith M B: 12 Feb 1908 IN, Craighead, Arkansas,, USA D: 12 Apr 1915 IN, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Edna Earl m.Barnett, Mrs. 19137569 b. Sep. 18, 1919 d. Mar. 21, 2005-Cogbill Cem. Obit-Mrs. Edna E. Barnett Taylor, age 85, of Wynne, died Monday, March, 21, 2005, at Crestpark Nursing Home in Wynne.Mrs. Taylor was born Sept. 18, 1919, in Hughes, the

daughter of George Barnett and Lona Helmns Barnett. She was a homemaker and a member of the Harris Chapel Baptist Church. She is survived by four daughters, Delores Banks of Wynne, Joy Banks Horton of Wynne, Diane Banks Nelson of West Memphis, Dot Banks Worley of Cherry Valley; one brother, James Barnett of West Memphis; two sisters, Pauline Walker and Eunice Walker both of House Springs, Mo.; nine grandchildren and 10 great-grandchildren. She was preceded in death by three husbands, Wayne Blaylock, Willie Banks and Thomas B. Taylor; three sons, Bill Blaylock, David Blaylock and Gene Blaylock; and by two brothers, Allen Barnett and Paul Barnett. Funeral services will be held on Thursday, March 24, 2005, at 10 a.m. in the Chapel of Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home in Wynne with Bro. Dan Minton of Paragould officiating. Burial will follow in Cogbill in Wynne.per Paul V. Isbell-Note: Shares Tstone w/Delores Ann Banks Living-*CC Archive

Taylor, Edna Mae, Mrs. 45091670 b. Aug. 17, 1898 d. Dec. 20, 1982-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:William Alex Taylor

Taylor, Effie May m.Wilson, Mrs. 35045706 b. Dec. 21, 1923 d. Mar. 19, 2009-Halk Cem.Wynne-Obit per Kim Thompson: Effie May Taylor, a resident of Wynne, Arkansas, departed this life, Thursday, March 19, 2009, at Wynne Healthcare Center in Wynne, Arkansas, at the age eighty-five. She was born December 21, 1923, in Blytheville, Arkansas, the daughter of George and Willie Ross Wilson. She married Mr. Alvin G. Taylor on March 19, 1939. Effie was a member of the Rolfe Chapel Assembly of God Church and a homemaker. She enjoyed sewing, crocheting, cooking and spending time with family and friends. She was preceded in death by her husband, parents, two sons: Marvin Taylor and A.G. Taylor, two brothers: George Wilson and Robert Wilson, two half-sisters: Ruby Banta and Grace Norton and one Great-Granddaughter. Survivors include four sons: Bobby Taylor and wife Dorothy of Wynne, Arkansas, Wilburn Taylor and wife Darlene of Wynne, Arkansas, David Taylor and wife Nancy of Wynne, Arkansas, George Taylor and wife Emily of Wynne, Arkansas, one daughter: Nellie Tacker and husband Willard of Wynne, Arkansas, one brother: Charles Wilson of Wynne, Arkansas, 18 Grandchildren, 25 Great-Grandchildren.Funeral services will be conducted, Saturday, March 21, 2009, at 10:00 a.m. at Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home in Wynne, Arkansas. Interment followed at Halk Cemetery in Wynne, Arkansas.

Taylor, Effie Shoemake 42284617 b. Apr. 18, 1897 d. Jan. 16, 1992-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Robert Lee

Taylor, Elexia 'Lexi' Baby 25079220 b. Oct. 2, 2006 d. Feb. 29, 2008-Halk Cem.Wynne-Obit per Sandra: Elexia Rose "Lexi" Taylor, 16 months, of Wynne died Friday, Feb. 29, 2008 at CrossRidge Community Hospital at Wynne. She was born Oct. 2, 2006, at Forrest City, the daughter of Kurtis Carter and Camillia Taylor. Survivors include her parents, brother, Christopher Carter; grandparents, George and Emily Taylor, Clyde and Bonnie Carter, all of Wynne; godmother, LaDonna Smith; six great-grandparents and two great-great-

grandparents. Graveside services will be today at 1 p.m. in Halk Cemetery at Wynne. Visitation will be from 11:30 a.m. until service time at Thompson-Wilson Wynne Funeral Home, 238-9400.

Taylor, Eliza B: 1858 IN , Scott, Virginia,, USA D: Bef 1920 -'-*CC Family

Taylor, Elizabeth B: 1816 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Elizabeth J "Betty", Mrs. 18657781 b. Dec. 9, 1938 d. Nov. 10, 2005-Cogbill Cem. Tstone w/Norris H.-Obit-Mrs. Taylor was born in Indianapolis. She lived in Wynne during the late 1950's and was employed at Troy's Cafe. She lived in Illinois since 1961. She is survived by her husband: Norris Taylor of Prospect Heights, II.; brother: Fred Goodrum of Indianapolis, In.; sisters: June Allen of Ft. Vill, In., Hazel Goodrum of Noblesville, In. She was preceded in death by her mother: Hattie Veazey; brothers: Ray Goodrum, Sherwood Goodrum and Don Goodrum; sister: Dean Goodrum.

Taylor, Elizabeth Jane B: 2 Jul 1875 D: 13 Jul 1877 IN Jonesboro, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Elizabeth-*CC Family

Taylor, Ellenor B: 1836 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Emerson B: 8 Sep 1901 IN Arkansas,, USA D: May 1974 -'-*CC Family

Taylor, Ernest---m.19200120--Smith, Ruth-b.1899 Resident of Memphis--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Taylor, Estle Elvin-age-22Reed, Earne Mae-age-18 Married-5/28/1955H-1438^CCHS

Taylor, Ethel Lucille Child 10517133 b. Apr. 13, 1903 d. Jun. 16, 1908-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/Parents:P. H. and Mollie Taylor

Taylor, Etta Boon 41469153 b. Feb. 2, 1868 d. Jan. 4, 1941- Smith Chapel Cem.

Taylor, Etta...... 72----- 72-----

Taylor, Fannie 04/16/1916-----ADI

Taylor, Fannie 11/06/1932-----ADI

Taylor, Florence B: Apr 1884 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Florence Josephine---m.19331224--Smith, Ben-Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Taylor, Florence 10912928 b. Dec. 3, 1877 d. Feb. 24, 1963-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/James W.

Taylor, Floyd Bertram Jr.-age-32 Weddington, Betty Faye-age-30 Married-1/10/1965K-1324^CCHS

Taylor, Forgus Wasson B: 25 Jun 1857 IN Arkansas,, USA D: 17 Jul 1937 IN Bowman, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Forgus Wasson B: 26 Jun 1892 IN Lunsford, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Forrest Albert 10539525 b.1912 d. Jan. 27, 1963-Harris Chapel Cem.-age 51

Taylor, Forrest 42223327 b. 1912 d. 1963-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/lva

Taylor, Francis 02/20/1931-----ADI

Taylor, Francis Jane -'-*CC Family

Taylor, Francis Jane B: 25 Aug 1887 IN Arkansas,, USA D: 30 Aug 1974 IN Jonesboro, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Frank-age-54Dumas, Willie Mae-age-41 Married-7/14/1969M-1264^CCHS

Taylor, George -'-*CC Family

Taylor, George 18500219 b. Aug. 5, 1879 d. Aug. 7, 1883- Smith Cem.

Taylor, George A., Jr. 8881079 b. Jun. 5, 1929 d. Jan. 13, 1995- Parkin Cem.

Taylor, George A., Sr. 8881082 b. 1901 d. 1952- Parkin Cem.

Taylor, George F. 10517136 b. Aug. 20, 1893 d. Jul. 19, 1957-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/U.S. Army WW I

Taylor, George F.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Taylor, George M.-age-19Cummings, Susan M.-age-18 Married-5/6/1981R-1423^CCHS

Taylor, George Marshall-age-34Touchstone, Brenda Liles-age-48 Married-10/9/1996X-1458^CCHS

Taylor, George Marshall-age-35Ellis, Janet Leigh-age-34 Married-12/3/1997Y-170^CCHS

Taylor, George Marshall-age-37Ramirez, Emily L. C.-age-35 Married-2/28/1999Y-1336^CCHS

Taylor, George-39 251 251 Taylor George 10 M - AR . X .

. .--1860 Smith Twn

Taylor, George-age-46Ashburn, Gracie-age-22 Married-1/30/1943B-1257^CCHS

Taylor, Gertrude B: 1893 D: 1969 -'-*CC Family

Taylor, Gilbert B: 1925 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Gillie 43560570 b. Oct. 11, 1889 d. Oct. 13, 1989- Mount Moriah Cem.-

Taylor, Grace B: Nov 1883 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Gracie 42528933 b. Oct. 6, 1906 d. Jul. 12, 1990-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Alford

Taylor, H. B. 41469696 b. Jan. 21, 1868 d. Apr. 8, 1907- Smith Chapel Cem.

Taylor, H. Presley 41469619 b. Feb. 27, 1891 d. Aug. 30, 1902- Smith Chapel Cem.

Taylor, Hallie Williams m.Morris, Mrs. 9025488 b. Oct. 3, 1874 d. Dec. 12, 1914-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Thomas Jefferson, Jr.-Married Jun.20,1893

Taylor, Hazel M., Mrs. 10840341 b. May 29, 1905 d. Nov. 15, 1980-Cogbill Cem. Tstone-Our Beloved Mother

Taylor, Henderso...... 4/25/48...... 67----- 67-----

Taylor, Henry-11 263 263 Taylor Henry 11 M - AR ---1860 Bedford Twn

Taylor, Holden D., Jr.-age-20 Partee, Winnie-age-18 Married-9/3/1949F-1338^CCHS

Taylor, Holder D. 19778426 b. 1897 d. 1999- Walnut Grove Cem.

Taylor, Holder Dunbar B: 8 Mar 1897 IN Waterford, Mississippi D: IN Walnut Grove Cemetery, Cross Co. Arkasnas-*CC Family

Taylor, Homer-age-33 White, Marie-age-20 Married-9/9/1944C-1264^CCHS

Taylor, Howarth E B: 11 Mar 1921 IN Hanna City, Peoria, Illinois-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Howarth E.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Taylor, Hugh "Bones" 9527407 b. Jul. 6, 1923 d. Oct. 31, 1992- Crosslawn Cem.-Picture

Taylor, Hugh W.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Taylor, Idortha 03/08/1929-----ADI

Taylor, Ike-age-56Daisy, Mattie-age-65 Married-1/6/1947D-1607^CCHS

Taylor, Inez Swartz 11903962 b. 1905 d. 1943- Misner Cem.

Taylor, Infant B: 15 Jan 1877 IN Jonesboro, Craighead, Arkansas,, USA D: 15 Jan 1877 IN Jonesboro, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Infant Son 41469511 b. Oct. 7, 1894 d. Oct. 7, 1894- Smith Chapel Cem.

Taylor, Infant Son 10517137 b. Apr. 17, 1908 d. Apr. 26, 1908-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/Son of P.H. and Mollie Taylor

Taylor, Infant Son 45009672 b. Nov. 15, 1942 d. Nov. 15, 1942-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Son of Walter and Louise Taylor

Taylor, Iva 42223398 b. 1913 d. 1986-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Forrest

Taylor, J D B: 1929 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, J. H. 44283516 b. Oct. 14, 1840 d. Jul. 12, 1893-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-CSA

Taylor, J. T. 42226214 b. Aug. 30, 1919 d. Mar. 1, 1992-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/lla Taylor Living b.1921 Married

Taylor, J. T.-age-26Kay,lla Marie-age-24 Married-12/2/1945D-175^CCHS

Taylor, Jake 07/31/1924-----ADI

Taylor, James "Chris" Christopher 16699094 b. Jan. 25, 1983 d. Dec. 12, 2004-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone/Picture-*CC Archive

Taylor, James Douglas-age-22Frazier, L.V.-age-17 Married-1/25/1949F-1175^CCHS

Taylor, James E.-age-57Taylor, Juanita M.-age-50 Married-5/3/1990V-1174^CCHS

Taylor, James Ear 10/08/1916-----ADI

Taylor, James H. 10517139 b. 1891 d. 1956-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Laura

Taylor, James M B: 1833 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, James Newell, Jr.-age-18Campbell, Heather Kaye-age-18 Married-6/25/1994W-1503^CCHS

Taylor, James Newell-age-22Ward, Clara June-age-19 Married-8/23/1968M-166^CCHS

Taylor, James P.-age-40Taylor, Barbara Fay-age-44 Married-6/25/1999Y-1422^CCHS

Taylor, James Paul-age-25Williams, Barbara Fay-age-29 Married-6/25/1984T-180^CCHS

Taylor, James Thomas 39996842 b. Jan. 18, 1900 d. Jun. 28, 1988- Crosslawn Cem.-Tstone w/Hazel/Picture/Obit per Barbara Droze Taylor: Mr.James Thomas Taylor, aged 88, of Colt, died today, June 28,1988 at Crestpark Retirement Inn in Wynne. He was a lifelong St. Francis County resident,a retired farmer and carpenter, and a World War II Army veteran. He leaves his wife, Hazel Jordan Taylor of the home; three sons James T. Taylor of Alabama, Thomas L. Taylor of Forrest City, and Billy Joe Taylor of Pennsylvania; three daughters, Frances Meeks of Caldwell, Virginia Haynes of Palestine, Dolly Collins of Alabama; a stepdaughter, Doris Tarbutton of Wynne; a sister Maude Cowan of Colt; and 25 grandchildren. Graveside services are scheduled for Wednesday, June 29 at 2 p.m. at Crosslawn Cemetery in Wynne, with Dr. Robert Brawley officiating. Kernodle Fureral Home of Wynne is in charge of arrangements. Spouse: Nona Johnson Taylor, Ellis, Clayton (1902 - 1978)* Children: James Terrell Taylor (1926 - 1998)* Thomas L. Taylor (1933 - 2003)* Dollie Elizabeth Taylor Collins (1934 - 1994)*

Taylor, James Troy-age-20Dixson,Belinda Kay-age-18 Married-2/21/1997X-1543^CCHS
Taylor, James W. 10912926 b. Nov. 18, 1875 d. Sep. 9, 1956-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone
w/Florence

Taylor, James Wil...... 1/17/43...... 78----- 78-----

Taylor, James William B: May 1860 IN Arkansas USA D: 1896-*CC Family

Taylor, James William 10517143 b.1863 d. Jan. 17, 1943-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Taylor, James-38 251 251 Taylor James 14 M - AR . X .

. .--1860 Smith Twn

Taylor, James-age-18Taunsel, Ethel Lee-age-18 Married-10/29/1944C-1318^CCHS
Taylor, James-age-39White, Patricia Ann-age-32 Married-4/6/1981R-1405^CCHS
Taylor, Jason Lee-age-20Hill, Melinda Anne-age-17 Married-1/18/1995X-17^CCHS
Taylor, Jesse B: 1905 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Jesse C B: Feb 1900 IN Mississippi, Usa-'-*CC Family

Taylor, Jesse-age-29Towensell,Lucenda-age-23 Married-3/5/1949F-1177^CCHS
Taylor, Jesse-age-34Moody,Lucenda-age-23 Married-2/16/1953H-1114^CCHS
Taylor, Jessie, Pfc. Jr 33227002 b. Feb. 21, 1908 d. Nov. 16, 1986- Wynne Cem.
Taylor, Jessie-age-38Abraham,Florence-age-25 Married-1/12/1948E-1421^CCHS
Taylor, Jewel Johnson 33199501 b. Dec. 23, 1921 d. Dec. 25, 1994- Wynne Cem.
Taylor, Jimmie J.-age-30Bond,Willie Mae-age-27 Married-12/28/1948F-1102^CCHS

Taylor, Jimmie J.-age-33Barnes, Minnie B.-age-29 Married-1/28/1950F-1485^CCHS

Taylor, Joey Lynn-age-20Damron, Debra Jo Ann-age-18 Married-7/9/1976P-1283^CCHS

Taylor, John 11/29/1933-----ADI

Taylor, John Arthur-age-22Smith, Alice S.-age-29 Married-7/22/1977Q-140^CCHS

Taylor, John B: 1841 IN Alabama,, USA-*CC Family

Taylor, John M. 10663196 b. Oct. 14, 1880 d. Oct. 21, 1908- Smith Cem.

Taylor, John M. 41469831 b. Oct. 14, 1885 d. Oct. 21, 1902- Smith Chapel Cem.

Taylor, John P B: 1902 IN Lunsford, Craighead, Arkansas,, USA D: May 1975 IN Jonesboro, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, John Pervines B: 25 Jan 1867 IN Lunsford, Craighead, Arkansas,, USA D: 1957 --- *CC Family

Taylor, John T. 8881075 b. May 7, 1861 d. Jun. 6, 1943- Parkin Cem.

Taylor, John William-age-20Lewellen, Lula Mae-age-22 Married-6/8/1950F-1565^CCHS

Taylor, John---m.19271009--Smith, Annie-Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Taylor, Johnnie B: 28 Oct 1881 D: 26 Jul 1884 IN Jonesboro, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Joseph B: 1808 IN Kentucky-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Joseph J B: Dec 1849 IN Alabama-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Josephine Theresia m.Hess, Mrs. 19957604 b. Aug. 7, 1894 d. Oct., 1973-Johnson Cem.Fair Oaks-Tstone/Our Sister:b.Pinckneyville, Illinois:Note per Pam Hess: Second child born of Joseph Carl & Cornelia Augusta Hess

Taylor, Julia-12 263 263 Taylor Julia 8 F - NC ---1860 Bedford

Taylor, K T 08/19/1925-----ADI

Taylor, Kimberly Dawn Child 42204604 b. Jun. 10, 1973 d. Jun. 9, 1988-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Taylor, L. C., Mrs. 44283699 b. Jan. 9, 1842 d. May 22, 1887-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Wife of J.H..Taylor

Taylor, L. H.-age-24 Tie, Frankie Mae-age-18 Married-1/14/1946D-1136^CCHS

Taylor, La???? B: 1923 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Larry 77897715 b. 1968 d. unknown- Washington

Taylor, Larry Edward-age-28Bronson, Stephanie Elizabeth-age-26 Married-5/30/1981R-1449^CCHS

Taylor, Laura R. 10341279 b. 1899 d. 1975-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/James H.

Taylor, Lemuel---m.19410209--Smith, Estelle-Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Taylor, Lena 07/17/1932-----ADI

Taylor, Lena 10539526 b.1899 d. Jun. 18, 1937-Harris Chapel Cem.-age 38

Taylor, Leota B: 1915 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Leroy -'-*CC Family

Taylor, Lilla Bel 09/12/1916-----ADI

Taylor, Lillian m.Rainey, Mrs. 10542925 b.1899 d. Jan. 21, 1948-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/Wife of Robert Forrest Taylor

Taylor, Lois 09/16/1921-----ADI

Taylor, Louis J.-age-55 Langford, Ethel-age-57 Married-3/13/1947E-182^CCHS

Taylor, Lubrida 01/01/1915-----ADI

Taylor, Luther R. 41469569 b. Dec. 22, 1901 d. Mar. 2, 1918- Smith Chapel Cem.

Taylor, Lydia Ann m.House, Mrs. 8909508 b. Feb. 6, 1839 d. Apr. 18, 1876-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Thomas Jefferson Married May 31,1868

Taylor, Mabel Pauline 10542967 b. 1930 d. 1939-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Taylor, Malissa Johnson 10329454 b. 1847 d. 1921-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Taylor, Manie-age-32Johnson, Merle-age-24 Married-3/17/1945C-1496^CCHS

Taylor, Margaret, Mrs. 44286476 b. Dec. 24, 1869 d. May 29, 1958-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone/Mother

Taylor, Marie -*CC Family

Taylor, Mark Allen 44287258 b. Mar. 29, 1871 d. Dec. 31, 1913-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Taylor, Martha Ann B: 1846 In Alabama, USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Martha C., Mrs. 31347678 b. 1909 d. 1995-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/spouse:Charlie H.

Taylor, Martha-10 263 263 Taylor Martha 15 F - NC ---1860 Bedford Twn

Taylor, Marvin Edward 11903965 b. 1987 d. 1987- Misner Cem.

Taylor, Marvin Lee 18041360 b. Feb. 18, 1941 d. Apr. 27, 1999-Halk Cem.Wynne-Tstone

Taylor, Marvin-age-24 Hester, Verna Lee-age-18 Married-9/27/1943B-1523^CCHS

Taylor, Mary 06/14/1924-----ADI

Taylor, Mary Ann B: 1844 In Alabama USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Mary B: 3 Jan 1680 IN Little Leigh, Cheshire, England D: 1713 IN Pennsylvania-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Mary E B: May 1890 In Arkansas USA'-*CC Family

Taylor, Mary E. 8695853 b. Dec. 25, 1901 d. Jul. 30, 1970-Cogbill Cem.Tstone w/Thomas B.

Taylor, Mary Jane "Mollie" m.Rafity, Mrs. 10517145 b. Dec. 1, 1839 d. Oct. 31, 1915-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/Wife of P.H./with Daughter Ruthy Virginia Taylor

Taylor, Mary Perl B: 1878 D: 1958 -'-*CC Family

Taylor, Mary 12277069 b. unknown d. unknown- Egypt Cem.-

Taylor, Mary-37 251 251 Taylor Mary 19 F - TN . X . . .-1860 Smith Twn

Taylor, Mary---m.19170703--Smith, Austin-b.1899 Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Taylor, Max H.-*CC Family

Taylor, Melisa J 10/12/1921-----ADI

Taylor, Melvin Keith-age-18Stallings, Nancy Gail-age-18 Married-12/17/1983S-1443^CCHS

Taylor, Mertie B: 1893 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Michael Dean-age-200wens, Sharon Kay-age-20 Married-6/4/1977P-1390^CCHS

Taylor, Minie 05/01/1914-----ADI

Taylor, Minnie C B: 1916 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Mollie J 10/31/1915-----ADI

Taylor, Myron "Cotton" Child 42528832 b. Sep. 8, 1947 d. May 28, 1963-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Taylor, Nancy -'-*CC Family

Taylor, Nancy A. b.1815*-6 263 263 Taylor Nancy A 45 F . farmer 1----200 577 NC---1860 Bedford Twn

Taylor, Nancy-9 263 263 Taylor Nancy 16 F - NC ---1860 Bedford Twn

Taylor, Nettie Ann B: Jun 1866 D: 12 Feb 1949 IN, St. Francis, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Newel T.-age-25Stutts, Gladys-age-18 Married-7/30/1944C-1228^CCHS

Taylor, Newell 9595984 b. Feb. 1, 1919 d. Jun. 7, 1976- Crosslawn Cem.-

Taylor, Norris Huston 50453636 b. Nov. 16, 1935 d. Mar. 29, 2010-Cogbill Cem.Picture/Obit-Mr. Norris Taylor, 74, of Illinois, passed away Monday, March 30, 2010 in Wynne. Mr. Taylor was preceded in death by his wife, Betty Elizabeth Taylor and his parents, Edna C. Woolbright Taylor and Emmett H. Taylor. Services were held at the Kernodle Funeral Home Chapel with burial in Cogbill Cemetery. Survivors are his brothers, Chester Taylor of Indiana; Russell Taylor of Florida; E. H. Taylor of McCrory; sister, Loretta Spencer of Wynne; and several neices and nephews whom he adored. Mr. Taylor, a painter and wallpaper contractor. Per Sandra

Taylor, Obadiah -'-*CC Family

Taylor, Oliver 77897799 b. Apr. 17, 1917 d. Apr. 13, 1986- Washington

Taylor, Ollie K. 10840348 b. Nov. 30, 1900 d. Dec. 30, 1942-Cogbill Cem. Tstone-Daddy

Taylor, Ollie Kil...... 12/30/42...... 43----- 43-----

Taylor, Opal Lee 06/30/1927-----ADI

Taylor, Opal Lee Infant 10542969 b. unknown d. unknown-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Taylor, P. H. 10517147 b.1869 d. 1938-Harris Chapel Cem.-No Stone:Drowned in St.Francis River-age 69

Taylor, Patricia Ann 31002823 b. May 27, 1948 d. May 30, 2001- Warren Cem.

Taylor, Patricia Diana 19778029 b. Jul. 15, 1973 d. Dec., 1974- Walnut Grove Cem.

Taylor, Paul B: May 1897 In Arkansas USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Pearl B: 1928 in Arkansas US-*CC Family

Taylor, Pearl M B: Jun 1895 In Mississippi USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Pearly 04/13/1916-----ADI

Taylor, Penelope B: 1739-*CC Family

Taylor, Philip 07/12/1915-----ADI

Taylor, Philip Randy-age-17Clark, Wanda Kay-age-18 Married-7/18/1980R-1237^CCHS

Taylor, Pratcher 10662525 b. Oct. 9, 1874 d. Oct. 11, 1926- Smith Cem.

Taylor, R Jen 10/31/1915-----ADI

Taylor, Rachael E. Infant 21218821 b. Apr. 10, 1989 d. Apr. 10, 1989-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Taylor, Rachel B: 1878-*CC Family

Taylor, Rachel E B: 1848 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Raymond B......11/10/41......ADI

Taylor, Reddin b.1837*-7 263 263 Taylor Reddin 23 M . com laborer . 175 NC ---1860 Bedford Twn

Taylor, Rethe "Ruthy" Virginia Child 10517149 b. Sep. 15, 1905 d. Oct. 31, 1915-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone shows Ruthy/w/Mother:Mary Jane

Taylor, Rex B: 17 Jun 1917 IN Arkansas,, USA D: 16 Dec 1920 IN Bowman, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Robert E 06/27/1932-----ADI

Taylor, Robert E.-age-44Smith, Mamie-age-43 Married-11/27/1949F-1422^CCHS

Taylor, Robert E.---m.19491127--Smith, Mamie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Taylor, Robert E.---m.19491127--Smith, Mamie-Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Taylor, Robert F B: 23 Jan 1923 IN Arkansas,, USA D: 15 Feb 1993 IN Bowman, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Robert Forrest 10542971 b. Apr. 3, 1895 d. Nov. 3, 1955-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/U.S. Army WW I from Texas

Taylor, Robert Jr.-age-19Britt, Beaulah Mae-age-18 Married-11/3/1946D-1526^CCHS

Taylor, Robert Lee 10517152 b. Sep. 13, 1895 d. Jul. 24, 1982-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Effie

Taylor, Robert Lee-age-29Webb, Patricia Ann-age-19 Married-10/27/1978Q-1346^CCHS

Taylor, Robert Leroy B: Mar 1899 IN Lunsford, Craighead, Arkansas,, USA D: Jul 1982 IN Jonesboro, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Robert Orville-age-18Winkler, Dorothy Jean-age-18 Married-1/22/1965K-1325^CCHS

Taylor, Robert, Jr. 77897643 b. 1928 d. unknown- Washington

Taylor, Robert, Jr.-age-51Tinzie, Mattie Lee-age-37 Married-4/27/1980R-1186^CCHS

Taylor, Rodney Glen-age-23Young, Dannye Joye-age-19 Married-2/13/1965K-1338^CCHS

Taylor, Roy R B: 1907 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Roy-age-21Barksdale, Equilla-age-20 Married-3/14/1957I-197^CCHS

Taylor, Rubin per 1930 Census:Smith Twn. age 53 b.Ark.;Wife:Hettie age 43;Child:Opal Jones age 7

Taylor, Rupert R B: 1908 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Ruth Fritz, Mrs.- b.May 16,1913 d.07 Oct 1987-Wynne Progress-Friday, 16 Oct 1987-Obit-Services for Ruth Louise Fritz Taylor, 74, of Durant,MS and former resident of Woodruff Count, were held Oct.10 at the Thompson-Wilson Funeral Chapel in McCrory with Rev. George Fink officiating. Burial was in Woodman Cemetery with Thompson-Wilson in charge of arrangements. Mrs. Taylor died Oct. 7 at her home following a brief illness. She was born May 16, 1913 in Estervillle,Iowa and married William H.Taylor in Dec. 1943. She had been a resident Durant,MS. since 1957 and prior to that lived in Patterson and Woodruff Counties. She was a homemaker. She is survived by her husband: one daughter Clara Jenson of Cedar Rapids,Iowa. two sons Sammy of centerville,al. and George of Duncan: four sisters Elsie Rajohn of Doniphan MO,Alberta Traw,Darlene Cady,Marjorie Edwards.--*CC Archive

Taylor, Sallie 41469938 b. Dec. 11, 1868 d. Mar. 21, 1902- Smith Chapel Cem.

Taylor, Sampson Henry 11094327 b. Nov. 9, 1873 Flat Fork, III. d. Jul. 3, 1899 Hamlin, Ark.- Ellis Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Taylor, Samuel Elam B: 25 Feb 1870 D: 22 Mar 1870 IN Jonesboro, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Samuel, Jr.-age-28 Wells, Shirley Delores-age-28 Married-12/6/1997Y-159^CCHS

Taylor, Samuel-age-27 Williams, Bertha Mae-age-22 Married-11/20/1967L-1428^CCHS

Taylor, Sarah B: 1830 In Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Sarah E 07/12/1926-----ADI

Taylor, Sarah E., Mrs. 9022972 b. Aug. 2, 1855 d. Jul. 12, 1926-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Wife of Allan H.Taylor

Taylor, Shane M.-age-21 Porter, Jennifer Sue-age-18 Married-5/26/1977W-1495^CCHS

Taylor, Sherry Leann 10517155 b. Jul. 13, 1958 d. Apr. 10, 1978-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Taylor, Silvie---m.18911217--Sawyers, Rube-b.1868 Resident of Cherry Valley--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Taylor, Steven Ray-age-19 Matthews, Forrest Dayanne-age-19 Married-6/18/1988U-1389^CCHS

Taylor, Steven Ray-age-22 Hickman, Janet Lee-age-23 Married-1/24/1992V-1586^CCHS

Taylor, Steven Ray-age-25 Norviel, Tanya D.-age-30 Married-2/18/1994W-1441^CCHS

Taylor, Tennie D. 19778420 b. 1898 d. 1957- Walnut Grove Cem.

Taylor, Tensie 43144547 b. Sep. 18, 1922 d. Sep. 14, 2001-Harefarm Cem.-F.H.Marker

Taylor, Thomas A B: Sep 1884 D: Jan 1885 IN Jonesboro, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Thomas B. 8695850 b. Mar. 20, 1905 d. Feb. 14, 1979-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Mary

Taylor, Thomas Burdette --*CC Bank Vet.Memorial Bio- Thomas Burdette {T.B.) Taylor was born 27 January 1921 at Cardwell, Missouri (the mail route) but actually lived in Arkansas. His parents were William Cornelius and Mary Alice Duncan Taylor. He was raised with brothers and sisters: Lilbourn; Morris; Lucille; Fannie and Arletta. T.B. graduated at Childress High School on Route 1, Monette, Arkansas, in May 1941. Prior to that however, T.B. and Vona Mae Meachem were married secretly on 2 April 1941. He farmed until he entered military service. T.B. was inducted into the Army 23 January 1943 at Little Rock, Arkansas. His basic training was followed by assignments as a light truck driver and radio operator as a PFC. Upon promotion to T/5, T.B.'s specialties were

as a rifleman and light truck driver. He served with the 41st AAA Bn. for ten months in France, Belgium, Holland and Germany (the Central Europe -Rhineland Campaigns.) On 20 December 1945, T.B. was discharged at Jefferson Barracks, Missouri. His decorations and citations included two Bronze Stars and the Good Conduct Medal. He is entitled to wear the American Theater Campaign Ribbon; the European African Middle Eastern Theater Campaign Ribbon; one Overseas Service Bar and the Victory Ribbon. He, also, received the following letter from President Harry Truman: "Thomas B. Taylor -To you who answered the call of your country and served in Armed Forces to bring about the total defeat of the enemy, I extend the heartfelt thanks of a grateful Nation. As one of the Nation's finest, you undertook the most severe task one can be called upon to perform. Because you demonstrated the fortitude, resourcefulness and calm judgment necessary to carry out that task, we now look to you for leadership and example in further exalting our country in peace. (signed) Harry S. Truman -The White House" The only story T. B. has shared with Vona is that one night while on the Ebbe the end of the Battle of the Bulge, he volunteered to stand guard duty. When he returned to where his bedroll had been left, that had disappeared and the entire corner of the building where he usually slept had been shelled. T. B. and Vona have five daughters: Tommye; Kathy; Kaye; Deborah and Diane. He is an avid quail hunter and is known for his woodworking and metal work.-23 Feb 2003-NE Arkansas Town Crier-Monday, 03 Mar 2003--*CC Archive

Taylor, Thomas Edgar B: 15 Jul 1896 IN Lunsford, Craighead, Arkansas,, USA D: 29 Jan 1961 IN Jonesboro, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Thomas H 10/14/1917-----ADI

Taylor, Thomas Jefferson, Jr. 9025483 b. Mar. 19, 1869 Brookport, III. d. Nov. 11, 1906 Longview, Texas-Cogbill Cem. Tstone w/spouse:Hattie Williams Morris

Taylor, Thomas Jefferson, Sr. 8909502 b. Aug. 23, 1832 Stewart Co., Tenn. d. Jun. 11, 1906 Wynne-Cogbill Cem.Tstone w/spouse:Lydia Ann House married May 31,1868

Taylor, Thomas Leroy-*CC Family

Taylor, Thomas M 06/05/1915-----ADI

Taylor, Thomas Sloan B: 30 May 1900 IN Lunsford, Craighead, Arkansas,, USA D: Sep 1976 IN Florence, Pinal, Arizona-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Thomas Sloan B: Jul 1871 IN Lunsford, Craighead, Arkansas,, USA D: 22 Oct 1939 IN Lunsford, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Thurel W.-age-38Taylor, Rebecca H.-age-29 Married-10/10/1980R-1297^CCHS

Taylor, Thurel Wayne-age-30Hall, Rebecca-age-21 Married-11/3/1972N-1484^CCHS

Taylor, Timothy James-age-21Watlington, Patricia Irene-age-18 Married-1/23/1987U-161^CCHS

Taylor, Timothy James-age-33Taylor, Patricia Irene-age-30 Married-2/14/1999Y-1324^CCHS

Taylor, Toleas 11/16/1931-----ADI

Taylor, Tolies 18668681 b. Dec. 16, 1914 d. Nov. 12, 1930- Smith Chapel Cem.

Taylor, Tommy K. 15401635 b. 1928 d. 1995- Crosslawn Cem.-Tstone w/Juanita Taylor Living

Taylor, Travis L B: 21 Mar 1925 IN Arkansas,, USA D: 1 Oct 1987 IN Walnut Grove Cemetery, Cross Co. Arkasnas -'-*CC Family

Taylor, Travis L. 19778056 b. Mar. 21, 1925 d. Oct. 1, 1987- Walnut Grove Cem.

Taylor, Travis L.-age-46Griggs, Ruby O.-age-42 Married-8/31/1971N-1230^CCHS

Taylor, Travis-age-21White, Goldie-age-19 Married-8/31/1946D-1441^CCHS

Taylor, Travis-age-22Gibson, Mary Ellen-age-19 Married-2/15/1947E-154^CCHS

Taylor, Trent E.-age-24Warren, Janittes-age-23 Married-12/6/1981R-1578^CCHS

Taylor, Viola 10662532 b. May 4, 1873 d. Mar. 25, 1948- Smith Cem.

Taylor, Viola...... 75----- 75----- 75-----

Taylor, Virginia B: May 1888 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, W C B: 20 Oct 1889 D: 20 Oct 1894 IN Jonesboro, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, W D 03/25/1932-----ADI

Taylor, W. J. C.---m.18801021--Tucker, Josephine-Resident of Smith Township--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Taylor, Wally 18668697 b. Apr. 16, 1891 d. Mar. 25, 1931- Smith Chapel Cem.

Taylor, Walter 04/16/1926-----ADI

Taylor, Werner Kanal B: 27 Jul 1880 IN , Craighead, Arkansas,, USA D: 17 Jun 1952 IN Bowman, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Wesley-age-18Settles, Dorothy Mae-age-18 Married-7/23/1944C-1221^CCHS

Taylor, Wiley David B: 16 Apr 1891 IN Holly Springs, Marshall, Mississippi-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, Willburn W.-age-27Blackwell, Jacqueline-age-31 Married-12/21/1977Q-1151^CCHS

Taylor, William Alex 45091622 b. Sep. 26, 1897 d. Apr. 20, 1983-Cogbill Cem. Tstone w/Edna Mae Taylor per 1930 Census:spouse Edna age 32:Children:Ellen age 12;Maurine age 10;Ruth age 7;Stepson:Charley Hargroves age 14

Taylor, William B: 1831 IN Alabama-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, William Cal-age-23Jones, Marylyn Marie-age-19 Married-11/14/1972N-1493^CCHS

Taylor, William Carl-age-21Rivers, Rosie Lee-age-20 Married-2/20/1970M-1408^CCHS

Taylor, William Dwight-age-28Younger, Lender Iliene-age-17 Married-7/14/1962J-1369^CCHS

Taylor, William F. 15064123 b. Nov. 26, 1879 d. Nov. 29, 1918-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Taylor, William Franklin B: 26 Feb 1894 IN Lunsford, Craighead, Arkansas, USA D: Dec 1972 IN Jonesboro, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, William Hen 01/01/1926-----ADI

Taylor, William J B: Dec 1889 IN Mississippi-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, William J.-2 251 251 Taylor William J 5 M - AR ---1860 Smith Twn

Taylor, William R B: 3 Jun 1938 D: 11 Jun 1939 IN , Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Taylor, William R. 19778434 b. Jun. 3, 1938 d. Jun. 11, 1939- Walnut Grove Cem.

Taylor, Woodrow-age-27Robertson, Clara-age-18 Married-1/17/1945C-1413^CCHS

Taylor-Alvin G Taylor-1919-Ark-Effie M Taylor--Ellis Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Taylor-Emett Taylor-1894-Ark-Edna Taylor-Noris Taylor-Bedford Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Taylor-Forest Taylor-1912-Ark-Ida Taylor-O Neal Taylor, Sallie M Taylor-Smith Township.: 1940 Census Marriages-

Taylor-George A Taylor-1898-Ark-Lula Taylor-Billie Taylor, Junior Taylor, Layvon Taylor, Martha Mae Taylor-Tyronza Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Taylor-George Taylor-1894-Ark-Josephine Taylor--Ward 3, Wynne, Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Taylor-Harvey J Taylor-1915-Tex-Orna Taylor-Lou Francis Taylor, Mildred Taylor-Hickory Ridge, Hickory Ridge Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Taylor-Henry Taylor-1892-Ark-Betty Taylor--Bedford Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Taylor-Holder Taylor-1897-Miss-Tennie Taylor-Emlie Taylor, Travis Taylor, Perlie Taylor, H D Taylor, Meldered Taylor, Earnest Taylor, Vernon Taylor-Bedford Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Taylor-James Clyde Taylor-1914-Ark-Viola Taylor-Betty Jean Taylor, Sherley Christena Taylor, Boby Gleen Taylor-Bedford Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Taylor-James Taylor-1892-Ark-Laura Taylor-Charles Taylor, Mary Taylor-Ward 3, Wynne, Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Taylor-James W Taylor-1882-Ala-Francis Taylor--Hickory Ridge, Hickory Ridge Township.-: 1940 Census Marriages-

Taylor-Leroy Taylor-1909-Ark-Ella Mae Taylor; Edna Seymaur-Leroy Taylor-Tyronza Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Taylor-Marvin Taylor-1917-Ark-Virgie Taylor-Barbara Ann Taylor-Mitchell Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Taylor-Ollie Taylor-1901-Ark-Hazel Taylor-Rose Mary Taylor, Sonoma Taylor-Ward 3, Wynne, Wynne Township.::1940 Census Marriages-

Taylor-Robert L Taylor-1896-Ark-Effie Taylor-David Taylor, Hugh Taylor, Ella Jane Taylor-Ward 3, Wynne, Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Taylor-Robert L Taylor-1916-Ark-Alma E Taylor-John Robert Taylor, Sarah L Taylor-Hickory Ridge, Hickory Ridge Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Taylor-William A Taylor-1897-Tenn-Edna Taylor-Ruth Taylor-Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Teagtmeyer, Ricky D. 17993503 b. Oct. 11, 1953 d. Oct. 31, 1997-Cogbill Cem.

Teague, Allen P. 10913025 b. Aug. 18, 1895 d. Mar. 24, 1976-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Thelma per 1930 Census:Wynne b.Miss.;Spouse:Thelma age 25;Children:Mary E. age 5;Allane age 4-.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial Bio-A. P. Teague was born 13 August 1895 in Attala County, Mississippi. At the tender age of twelve he was taught to be a watchmaker and as a young man he moved to Wynne with his wife, Thelma Evans Teague. He became the Official Railroad Watch Inspector and was owner of "A. P. Teague Jeweler" at a time when Wynne was the crossroad of two major railroads. It was also a time when the accuracy of railroad watches was of great concern. His two

daughters Mary Evans "May" Teague and Allane Teague Holley grew up in Wynne. He died here on 24 March 1976 and was buried in Cogbill Cemetery beside his wife... was 22 years old and working as a watchmaker when he entered the Army on 21 September 1917 and served with the 114th Engineers until his discharge on 20 May 1919 at Camp Stewart, Virginia. Part of his training was at Camp Beauregard in Alexander, Louisiana. Later his group was transported to Brest, France aboard the USS Wilhelminia. On 7 July 1918 he was awarded the Gold Service Chevron. One story he repeated to his daughter was about a time when he and a friend were in an Ammo Bunker called "The Magazine. " He turned around to see the friend carelessly starting to strike a match. This was vivid memory that never faded. "May" Teague has many "Army" pictures and also has his side-arm and his field desk. From a booklet in Allen's papers we have taken the "The 114-th Engineers, organized in August 1917, following excerpts about the 114-th. as the Sapper Regiment of the 39th Division, was composed of National Guard Troops from Arkansas, Louisiana and Mississippi and completed with troops coming from the selective draft. The Regiment was in training at the divisional camp, Camp Beauregard, Louisiana, from August 1917 to July 1918. It was ordered overseas early in July, and sailed for France on the USS Wilhelmina landing at Brest, September 3rd. In those days Brest was not what it is now and the outfit had a hard battle of it in the so-called "Rest" Camp, living in pup-tents and furnishing daily over 1000 men for various details which worked from 6 am to 7 pm, and sustained only on reserve war rations. From Brest the Regiment went to its training area at Charost, Cher, some 72 hours in French box cars, 40 men to the car, being required for this journey. It was here the Regiment lost 22 men by Spanish Influenza and where some fifty were left behind suffering from that malady when the Regiment departed for the Front on October 1st. They detrained at Clermon-en-Argonne October 3, 1918. From there it went to the trenches. On arriving in the Advance Zone, the Regiment took over the construction and maintenance of 30 kilos of roads. over which supplies and troops of the First Army were moved from the railheads to the front. Here they remained during the Argonne-Meuse offensive, going forward with the victorious troops. They were cited as being the best Engineer Regiment operating in that Army area. Now came the final thrust of The Argonne-Muese offensive, bringing with it added labor and hardships on the Engineer troops, who were now asked to keep open for heavy traffic second and third class roads. Bridges which had heretofore carried only five tons had to carry ten and fifteen. The second wave went over to the top in trucks trying in vain to overtake the flying Dutchmen. As a result the Engineers did double and even treble duty on the roads, for weeks at a time. The Armistice brought no rest to the Regiment, as the troops of the First Army must return and supplies go in over the roads now being taken care of by this group. March 31st Orders were issued transferring for embarkation to the United States. It was during this trip to the Port of Brest where the men experience what they had longed hoped for -their last meeting with the "French Pullmans". It took 46 continuous hours to make the trip. At Brest the troops sailed home

on the Koenigen Von Nerterlander, the USS Nebraska and the USS Vermont. Upon arriving at Newport News, the train was ordered to Camp Hill, Virginia, to be sent from there to various demobilization centers."

Teague, Annie Jones 8799239 b. Feb. 26, 1902 d. May 27, 1981-Akin Cem.-

Teague, Annie Jones 8799239 b. Feb. 26, 1902 d. May 27, 1981-Akin Cem.-Tstone

Teague, Arthur David 27373885 b. Dec. 1, 1884 d. Jun. 17, 1976-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Lula May

Teague, Chester Floyd 21251512 b. Apr. 18, 1918 d. Aug. 29, 1968-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Teague, Harriel I.-age-44 Riley, Cynthia L.-age-37 Married-7/17/1988U-1421^CCHS

Teague, Ivy Lee-age-20 Wren, Bertha-age-23 Married-6/10/1978Q-1248^CCHS

Teague, Lester Lloyd Baby 27373809 b. Apr. 18, 1918 d. Nov. 14, 1920-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Teague, Lula May 27373913 b. Jul. 9, 1890 d. Apr. 8, 1958-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Arthur

Teague, Nelson D. 21251520 b. 1937 d. 1962-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Teague, Oscar Allen-age-66 Walker, Annie R.-age-51 Married-6/27/1953H-1192^CCHS

Teague, Sarah Eli...... 9/13/42...... 83------ 83------

Teague, Thelma Evans, Mrs. 10913032 b. Oct. 13, 1904 d. Oct. 5, 1952-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Allen P.

Teague-Allen P Teague-1896-Miss-Thelma Teague-Mary Evans Teague, Allane Teague-Ward 2, Wynne, Wynne Township.-: 1940 Census Marriages-

Teague-Arthur D Teague-1884-Ky-Lula Teague-Marjory Teague, Donnie Sue Teague, Pattie Joyce Teague-Hickory Ridge, Hickory Ridge Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Teague-Chester T Teague-1918-Ark-Earline Teague-Floyd W Teague, Dennis N Teague-Hickory Ridge, Hickory Ridge Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Teal, Francisco-age-18 Abaloo, Lus-age-18 Married-6/20/1948E-1563^CCHS

Teaster, Roy Wade-age-28 Teaster, Sherry-age-24 Married-5/31/1998Y-1161^CCHS

Tedder, Deborah L., Mrs. 16763695 b. Mar. 9, 1973 d. Aug. 17, 1998- Crosslawn Cem.-Tstone/loving wife and mother

Tedford, Bettie---m.18821008--Smith, Walter P.-b.1858 Resident of Cross Co.--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Teeftaller, James M.-age-24Staggs, Tina M.-age-20 Married-7/19/1985T-1366^CCHS

Teets, Elmo N.-age-63Teets, Venita P.-age-46 Married-U-115^CCHS

Teets, Elmo U.-age-61Butler, Vinita P.-age-44 Married-8/1/1984T-1118^CCHS

Teets, Elmo-age-46Clay, Opal-age-51 Married-11/20/1969M-1346^CCHS

Teiger, Floyd Allen-age-20Edwards, Betty Jo-age-18 Married-2/25/1950F-1494^CCHS

Teleon, Robert Jr.-age-21Haggins, Virginia-age-18 Married-10/13/1951G-1345^CCHS

Teleon, Robert-Resident of Parkin--m.19511013--Haggins, Virginia---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Telford, Esther B: 1822 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Telford, Thomas C -'-*CC Family

Tellerton, Johnny Lee-age-27Robinson, Joan-age-24 Married-7/17/1997X-1658^CCHS

Tempelton, George 04/30/1926-----ADI

Temple, Brenda Akins 18658036 b. May 5, 1944 d. Jun. 2, 2003-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Temple, Ella..... 12/26/44..... 63----- 63-----

Temple, Martha D: 10 May 1844 In North Carolina USA-*CC Family

Temple, Samuel-*CC Family

Templeman, Boyd Eben-age-42Adkisson, Helen Priest-age-38 Married-9/11/1965K-1465^CCHS

Templeton, Celia 09/25/1920-----ADI

Templeton, Delsa B: 9 Oct 1916 D: 8 Aug 1990 IN Brookland, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Templeton, J. E. B: 1846 IN Kentucky-USA-*CC Family

Templeton, James W. B: 1863 IN Kentucky-USA-*CC Family

Templeton, Thomas B: Cal 1826 -'-*CC Family

Tendell, Charley...... 1/25/42...... 98----- 98-----

Tennard, Adline 11/01/1930-----ADI

Tennes, Benjamin Albert-age-21Hitchcock, Wanda Faye-age-16 Married-5/15/1964K-1208^CCHS

Tennes, Howard Louis-age-33Young, Beulah Fern-age-26 Married-5/5/1962J-1315^CCHS

Tennie, Robert Earl-age-34Horsham, Dorothy Ann-age-31 Married-4/11/1992V-1648^CCHS

Tennison, Ellen B: 1850 D: 1935 -'-*CC Family

Tennison, Martha Patricia B: 1813 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Teonage, Alf 07/29/1933-----ADI

Terhune, Styntje -'-*CC Family

Ternard, Lula 01/25/1929-----ADI

Terpin-Elbert Terpin-1900-Tex-Mabel Terpin-Evelin Terpin, Juanita Terpin, Ruth Fay Terpin, Elbert James Terpin, Herman Terpin, William Terpin-Tyronza Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Terrell, Ann B: 1775 IN Maryland,, USA D: 1853 IN , Fayette, Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Terrell, George---m.19390104--Smith, Fannie-Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Terrell, Harriett 11/24/1922-----ADI

Terrell, Keziah D: 23 Nov 1838 IN, Maury, Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Terrell, Micajah -'-*CC Family

Terrell, Richmond B: 17 Oct 1624 IN England -'-*CC Family

Terrell, Ruth B: 1730 IN Virginia,, USA D: 1790 IN , Chatham, North Carolina-USA-*CC Family

Terrell, Timothy B: IN, New Kent, Virginia-USA-*CC Family

Terrell, William B: 1667 IN, New Kent, Virginia-USA-*CC Family

Terrell?, Susan B: IN England -'-*CC Family

Terry, A. F. 8624318 b. Jul. 24, 1880 d. Oct. 3, 1907- Vanndale Cem.

Terry, Albert A B: 1851 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Terry, Angeline 03/22/1933-----ADI

Terry, Bertha B: 1926 -'-*CC Family

Terry, Frankie Odell-age-29Miller, Wanda Lee-age-31 Married-7/2/1971N-1187^CCHS

Terry, Franklin P. 30027511 b. Apr. 9, 1850 d. Jun. 15, 1920-Cogbill Cem.Tstone-per 1910 Census:Wynne Ward 2-b.Virginia age 60-Spouse:Ida age 47; Child:Ida L. age 11

Terry, Franklin Pie 06/15/1928-----ADI

Terry, Grant 12301559 b. unknown d. Oct. 3, 1898- Saint Marks Cem.-Wittsburg

Terry, H Fletcher B: 1810 IN Virginia-USA-*CC Family

Terry, Ida, Mrs. 30027440 b. Sep. 19, 1861 d. Feb. 19, 1935-Cogbill Cem. Tstone-Spouse:Franklin P.

Terry, Jack E. 21235737 b. Nov. 11, 1911 d. Jan. 30, 1997-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Terry, James Lynn-age-26Cox, Sandra E.-age-23 Married-2/13/1972N-1320^CCHS

Terry, Julia Ann- -18 Feb 2004-Wynne Progress-Friday 12 Mar 2004--*CC Archive

Terry, Julian A B: Dec 1852 IN Tennessee,, USA D: Dec 1935 IN Little Rock, Pulaski, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Terry, Louise B: 21 Mar 1886 IN Tennessee,, USA D: 13 Sep 1956 IN Vanndale, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Terry, Martha 03/23/1926-----ADI

Terry, Martha B: Jul 1848 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Terry, Mattie B: May 1889 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Terry, Mollie B: Dec 1891 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Terry, Sarah J 09/11/1915-----ADI

Terry, Steve 8624320 b. May 15, 1869 d. Jan. 28, 1922- Vanndale Cem.

Terry, Stevens 01/25/1922-----ADI

Terry, Thomas B: Abt 1816 -'-*CC Family

Terry, Walter 04/09/1928-----ADI

Terry, Walter 8624324 b. Oct. 30, 1902 d. Apr. 8, 1928- Vanndale Cem.

Terry, Willie-age-28Wilfang, Effie Lee-age-18 Married-3/18/1946D-1242^CCHS

Terry-Everett Terry-1902-Ind-Cora Terry-Everett Terry-Ward 2, Wynne, Wynne Township.: 1940 Census Marriages-

Terwilliger, Alice Lee m.Sanders, Mrs. 27374221 b. Sep. 7, 1897 d. Jan. 11, 1978-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/William/Four Children:Bessie May/ Casandria/ William/unreadable

Terwilliger, William H 03/19/1918-----ADI

Terwilliger, William Thomas "Tom" 27374191 b. Jan. 22, 1896 d. Nov. 7, 1953-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Alice-Marriage:of Hickory Ridge to Alice Sanders of Fisher on Sep.2,1922 Poinsett Co., Ark.-WW II Draft Reg.-Fisher, Ark., worked for Cotton Belt RR b.Hickory Ridge age 46

Teuerle, B A B: 20 Dec 1972 D: Sep 1998 -'-*CC Family

Thacker, Charles Wayne-age-38Hilliard, Kathleen Dorris-age-37 Married-11/24/1949F-1421^CCHS

Tharp, Benny E.-age-24Slocum, Elouise-age-21 Married-4/28/1963K-112^CCHS

Tharp, Betty Brock 8767664 b. Feb. 27, 1936 d. Jun. 1, 2002-Cogbill Cem. Tstone w/Virgil Eugene/Picture

Tharp, Virgil Eugene 8767665 b. Nov. 8, 1935 d. Jan. 18, 1988-Cogbill Cem. Tstone-Tharp, Virgil Eugene-age-45 Hathcock, Betty Brock-age-45 Married-3/23/1981R-1397^CCHS

Theismann, Brownie m.Imboden, Mrs. 27298861 b. Oct. 8, 1911 d. Nov. 9, 1997-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Theriault, Ralph L. 54406338 b. Jan. 9, 1944 d. Jul. 1, 2010- Tyer Cem.

Theriault, Ralph Steven-age-26 Smith, Holly-age-29 Married-8/26/2000Z-1141^CCHS

Therman, Bonnie 08/24/1930-----ADI

Thetford, E. J.-age-44 Hart, Patricia Ann-age-24 Married-4/5/1989U-1570^CCHS

Thetford, John B: IN Canada -'-*CC Family

Thetford, Martha -'-*CC Family

Thicke-August Thicke-1884-Mo-Ora Thicke-Hazel Thicke-Ward 3, Wynne, Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Thielke, August J. 46964942 b. 1885 d. 1963-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Ora Lawrence married Mar.5,1913 Cross Co.,Ark.-1930 Census:Wynne-b.Missouri and parents in Germany-age45;Spouse:Ora age 44;Children:Hazel A. age 16Carthel age 11

Thielke, Carthel Edwin 10818497 b. 1919 d. 1951-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Son-.-age-30 Akes, Melvia Virginia-age-20 Married-5/30/1949 F-1223^CCHS

Thielke, Ora m.Lawrence, Mrs. 46964978 b. 1886 d. unknown-Cogbill Cem. Tstone-b.Missouri and parents

Thielke, Tommy Gilbert Child 45629569 b. Jun. 19, 1942 d. Jun. 19, 1942-Cogbill Cem.Tstone

Thobbs, Gertrude 11/06/1932-----ADI

Thom, Emily-25 198 198 Thom Emily 23 F - NY ---1860 Smith

Thom, William K. b.1835* (Clerk)- 24 198 198 Thom William K 25 M . clerk 8,600 300 NY ---1860 Smith Twn

Thomas, Abb J. 10341282 b. 1875 d. 1953-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Tennie

Thomas, Addie 02/16/1916-----ADI

Thomas, Addie 11898549 b. unknown d. 1927- Misner Cem.

Thomas, Ann 11/26/1928-----ADI

Thomas, Ann 10341284 b. 1860 d. 1928-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/Hard to Read

Thomas, Anna Flora m.Waldrep, Mrs. 9591322 b. Jun. 30, 1920 d. May 2, 2004-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Lee Roy/Obit per Brenda Huntley: Mrs. Anna Flora Thomas, age 83, of Wynne, died Sunday, May 2, 2004, at St. Bernards Regional Medical Center in Jonesboro. Mrs. Thomas was born June 30, 1920, in Wynne, the daughter of Gaynor Brackin Waldrep and Bertha Gertrude Sanders Waldrep. She was a lifelong resident of Cross County and a homemaker. Mrs. Thomas is survived two brothers, Roy Waldrep and Earnie Waldrep both of Wynne and two sisters, Moline Moore and Naomi Armstrong both of Wynne. She was preceded in death by her husband, Lee Roy Thomas in 2002. Funeral services for Mrs. Thomas were held on Tuesday, May 4, 2004, at 2 p.m. in the Chapel of Kernodle Funeral Home of Wynne. Burial followed in Harris Chapel Cemetery in Wynne.

Thomas, Anna Flora-Wynne-02 May 2004-Forrest City Times-Herald-Tuesday, 04 May 2004--*CC Archive

Thomas, Anthony J.-age-24 Dyson, Berda Dean-age-24 Married-6/3/1988U-1387^CCHS

Thomas, Arthur H. Jr.-age-28 Bradley, Rosie-age-31 Married-9/1/1948F-11^CCHS

Thomas, Arthur Hardy Jr.-age-42 Hickman, Lucy Miller-age-43 Married-11/18/1962J-1420^CCHS

Thomas, Arthur-age-73 Marshall, Sally-age-61 Married-1/12/1956H-1521^CCHS

Thomas, B. J.---m.19200201--Tucker, W. D.-Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Thomas, Benjamin Carroll B: 16 Oct 1848 IN Joplin, Jasper, Missouri,, USA D: 31 Jan 1931 IN Redland, Mccurtain, Oklahoma-USA-*CC Family

Thomas, Benjamin Jef...... 5/3/42...... 90----- 90-----

Thomas, Benjamin Jef...... 5/3/42......ADI

Thomas, Bertha Fay B: 7 Oct 1877 IN Arkansas,, USA D: 8 Dec 1978 IN Wynne, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Thomas, Billy Dwayne 8624329 b. Aug. 2, 1946 d. Feb. 10, 1998- Vanndale Cem.

Thomas, Billy Dwayne-age-20 Bartleson, Martha Laverne-age-19 Married-5/18/1967L-1300^CCHS

Thomas, Billy W.-age-62 Myers, Julia K.-age-60 Married-5/24/1995X-191^CCHS

Thomas, Calvin-'-*CC Family

Thomas, Charles Dawes 44953841 b. Mar. 2, 1927 Tenn. d. Nov. 4, 2003-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-*CC Family

Thomas, Charles Junior-age-32Binford, Mildred Ann-age-36 Married-7/27/1988U-1438^CCHS

Thomas, Claude W. 9567590 b. Oct. 31, 1922 d. unknown- Vanndale Cem.

Thomas, Claude William-age-23Wallace, Rosie Ann-age-18 Married-11/13/1945D-156^CCHS

Thomas, Cleven 60033733 b. unknown d. Oct. 9, 2010- Wynne Cem.

Thomas, Cleven-age-28Darnell, Artealure-age-36 Married-10/16/1963K-1104^CCHS

Thomas, Clifton Keith-age-19Freese, Jeana D.-age-18 Married-10/7/1995X-1184^CCHS

Thomas, Clyde 10818507 b. Jan. 26, 1902 d. Jun. 1, 1956-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Thomas, Cornelia---m.19210423--Tapley, J. J.-Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Thomas, Daisey B., Mrs. 42241712 b. Sep. 21, 1905 d. Aug. 11, 2000-Harris Chapel Cem.Tstone/Mother

Thomas, Dan O. 8695951 b. Dec. 6, 1922 d. Nov. 11, 1982-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Thomas, Danny Adam 19517806 b. Dec. 2, 1978 d. Mar. 8, 1998-Harris Chapel Cem.-Picture on Tstone

Thomas, Danny M.-age-25 Kanady, Deborah Lynn-age-20 Married-12/31/1970N-172^CCHS

Thomas, Danny M.-age-40 Hall, Linda Carolyn-age-31 Married-8/30/1985T-1403^CCHS

Thomas, Danny M.-age-47 Dodd, Julia J.-age-42 Married-6/27/1992W-150^CCHS

Thomas, Danny Michael-age-19 Schmitz, Tommye Jean-age-18 Married-7/17/1964K-1243^CCHS

Thomas, Daryl Anthony-age-22 Young, Clara Jean-age-22 Married-4/16/1985T-1289^CCHS

Thomas, Dausey---m.19240112--Sanders, Elmo-b.1906 Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Thomas, David B.-age-22 Miller, Laura D.-age-23 Married-2/7/1985T-1239^CCHS

Thomas, David Bryan-age-19 Watlington, Elizabeth Ann-age-18 Married-5/29/1981R-1446^CCHS

Thomas, David William-age-19 Baskins, Marie M.-age-18 Married-7/9/1977Q-131^CCHS

Thomas, Debbie m.Smith, Mrs. 10341287 b. Jan. 1, 1876 d. 1958-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/spouse: Parents: Henry C Smith (1869 - 1917) Rebecca Lewis Smith (1849 - 1914) Spouse: John Henry Thomas (1857 - 1934) Children: William Henry Thomas (1897 - 1964)* Cornelia Ann Thomas Tapley (1902 - 1989)* Aller Jo Edna Thomas Lawrence (1913 - 1982)*

Thomas, Dock-age-49 Starks, Estella-age-29 Married-3/5/1949F-1188^CCHS

Thomas, Don Wilson-age-33 Baily, Brenda Joyce-age-25 Married-5/28/1977P-1481^CCHS

Thomas, Donald W. 9563695 b. Nov. 2, 1948 d. Dec. 16, 1986- Vanndale Cem.-

Thomas, Dorothy -'-*CC Family

Thomas, Earnest Lee-age-22 Nauden, Catherine-age-21 Married-6/3/1959I-1366^CCHS

Thomas, Elizabeth B: 22 Dec 1912 -'-*CC Family

Thomas, Emma M. B: 12 Jul 1923 -'-*CC Family

Thomas, Eugene-age-31Risner, Katie L.-age-49 Married-2/23/1980R-1147^CCHS

Thomas, Frances---m.19400407--Sanders, Woodie-b.1919 Resident of Cherry Valley--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Thomas, Frank 10542928 b.1893 d. Dec. 22, 1964-Harris Chapel Cem.-age 71

Thomas, G W 06/16/1930-----ADI

Thomas, George 10341293 b. 1855 d. 1930-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Unreadable-See Ann also

Thomas, Gilbert, Sr. 10341318 b. Oct. 7, 1909 d. Sep. 24, 1980-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Manda

Thomas, Girlie---m.19251025--Tapley, Ed-Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Thomas, Harriett E B: Jul 1870 IN Tennessee,, USA D: Abt 1902 -'-*CC Family

Thomas, Howard Lee-age-23Gilmore, Sarah Ruth-age-19 Married-4/4/1964K-1193^CCHS

Thomas, Howard M.-age-41McClellan, Mary Ann-age-39 Married-9/1/1984T-1142^CCHS

Thomas, Howard 23761899 b.1908 d. Jul. 12, 1963-Harefarm Cem.-Tstone/age 55

Thomas, Howard-age-35Casalman, Brenda-age-19 Married-2/8/1979Q-1414^CCHS

Thomas, Hubert Baird-age-29 Howell, Mary Lou-age-23 Married-8/30/1987R-1516^CCHS

Thomas, Hubert M. 42241685 b. Nov. 16, 1904 d. Aug. 15, 1943-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/Father

Thomas, Infant Boy 31049875 b. 1994 d. 1994- Warren Cem.

Thomas, J. B.-age-21 Valley, Betty Jean-age-18 Married-12/16/1951G-1397^CCHS

Thomas, J. H.---m.18961115--Smith, Debbie-b.1877 Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Thomas, J. Q. 8624333 b. Apr. 29, 1885 d. Oct. 25, 1888- Vanndale Cem.

Thomas, Jacquelyn Mack Infant 10341310 b. Aug. 12, 1942 d. Feb. 10, 1943-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Thomas, James Edwin-age-57 McCurley, Tressie-age-49 Married-4/6/2000Z-153^CCHS

Thomas, James Lee-age-20 Gray, Kelley Marie-age-17 Married-6/1/1991V-1420^CCHS

Thomas, James R. 18540949 b. Jul. 30, 1913 d. Apr. 28, 1987-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Leta Jackson

Thomas, James-age-23 McMath, Ada Ruth-age-20 Married-1/21/1957I-188^CCHS

Thomas, Jerry J. 42544491 b. Jul. 12, 1933 d. Oct. 8, 1998-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Nancy

Thomas, Jerry J.-age-58 Koon, Nora Bertina-age-46 Married-V-1536^CCHS

Thomas, Jerry Lee-age-27 Speed, Donnie Mae-age-28 Married-10/2/1971N-1250^CCHS

Thomas, Jess-age-24 Cole, Dora May-age-18 Married-3/26/1945C-1502^CCHS

Thomas, Jess-age-38 Smith, Glenda-age-21 Married-7/5/1963K-152^CCHS

Thomas, Jess-age-44 Rodgers, Ruby Nell-age-32 Married-2/29/1964K-1174^CCHS

Thomas, Jessie 02/14/1933-----ADI

Thomas, Jewell Edward-age-23Wren, Dianna Gail-age-20 Married-11/10/1992W-1153^CCHS

Thomas, Jimmie Jackson-age-28Pearson, Lynda Sue-age-26 Married-11/12/1966L-1192^CCHS

Thomas, Jimmy J.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Thomas, Jimmy Jackson 10542930 b. Sep. 27, 1938 d. Mar. 28, 1983-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/U.S. Army-Cross Co. Veteran Bio PFC

Thomas, John b.1836* (Clerk)- 1 203 203 Thomas John 24 M . clerk 1.080 30 NC ---1860 Smith Twn

Thomas, John C 08/24/1919-----ADI

Thomas, John Donald-age-210'Neal, Ernestine-age-18 Married-7/23/1949F-1295^CCHS

Thomas, John Henry 10341353 b. Apr., 1857 d. 1934-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse: Spouse: Debbie Thomas (1876 - 1958)* Children: William Henry Thomas (1897 - 1964)* Cornelia Ann Thomas Tapley (1902 - 1989)* Aller Jo Edna Thomas Lawrence (1913 - 1982)

Thomas, John Louis-age-67Ellis, Emma R.-age-66 Married-4/1/1950F-1519^CCHS

Thomas, John Q B: 22 Feb 1835 IN North Carolina,, USA D: 23 Aug 1919 IN Vanndale, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Thomas, John Q. 8624338 b. Feb. 22, 1835 d. Aug. 23, 1919- Vanndale Cem.

Thomas, John W 09/03/1919-----ADI

Thomas, John---m.19040926 -Ivans, Victoria-b.1886 Resident of Wynne---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Thomas, Josephin 12/16/1923-----ADI

Thomas, Josie C. 8624339 b. Feb. 2, 1857 d. Dec. 16, 1923- Vanndale Cem.

Thomas, Judy A., Ms. 40105885 b. Jun. 17, 1942 d. Jul. 30, 2009-Harris Chapel Cem.-Obit per Kim Thompson: Judy A. Thomas, 67, of Wynne, died Thursday, July 30, 2009, at home. Ms. Thomas was a retired Executive Secretary with the Cross County Bank. She was a member of the First United Methodist Church, a past member of the Business and Professional Women's Club, and a graduate of Wynne High School. She was preceded in death by her parents, Gilbert and Mandy Shephard Thomas, Sr. Ms. Thomas is survived by her brother, Gilbert Thomas, Jr., and his wife Imogene, of Wynne; three nephews, Keith Thomas of Cherry Valley, Ken Thomas, and Bert Thomas, both of Wynne. Graveside services for Ms. Thomas will be at 10:30 A.M. Monday, August 3, 2009, at Harris Chapel Cemetery. Visitation will be held Sunday evening at Kernodle Funeral Home from 6:00 until 7:30 P.M.

Thomas, Julia 01/20/1926-----ADI

Thomas, Kenneth Wesley-age-19Belford, Barbara Kathern-age-16 Married-11/19/1948F-172^CCHS

Thomas, Laquinta A.-age-18Neal, Lerell King-age-20 Married-9/21/1998Y-1241^CCHS

Thomas, Larry Glenn-age-20Moore, Suzzette D.-age-17 Married-10/16/1982S-1197^CCHS

Thomas, Lee R.-age-27Waldrep, Flora-age-24 Married-11/8/1944C-1327^CCHS

Thomas, Lee Roy 32515587 b. Dec. 6, 1916 d. Mar. 22, 2002-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Anna/U.S. Army WW II-Cross Co. Veteran Bio: Lee Roy Thomas was born 6 December 1916 in Wynne, Arkansas, the son of John Thomas and Debbie Smith Thomas. He grew up with three brothers, Willie, Hubert, and Pink (Lee Roy's twin); and five sisters, Lena, Cornelia, Ophilia, Girlie and Edna. After finishing the eighth grade, Lee Roy worked in timber. Lee Roy was inducted into the Army 3 July 1941 at Camp Joseph T. Robinson, Arkansas and was trained as a Full Track Driver and qualified with a SS Carbine. His unit left the States 5 December 1941 for the South Pacific. After the Pearl Harbor attack, their ship was turned around because it was unarmed. They arrived back in the States 10 December 1941 and on 22 April 1942 they headed back for Australia/South Pacific. Lee Roy participated in the New Guinea Campaign. He was hauling ammunition with a tractor when an anti-aircraft "big gun" when off over his head. His instant reflex was to dive under the gun, and his hearing was badly damaged. He remembers the tropical heat, humidity, jungle diseases (malaria and intestinal parasites) and the sting of scorpions. Lee Roy returned to the States and was discharged 29 September 1945 at Camp Gruber, Oklahoma. He had earned the Good Conduct Medal, American Defense Service Ribbon and the Asiatic Pacific Ribbon. Lee Roy married Flora Waldrep and they had no children.

After service, he went to work at the Arkansas Highway Department with their sealing crew. He retired in 1972 and enjoyed fishing, gardening, and church activities. Lee Roy Thomas died 22 March 2002 and was buried in Harris Chapel Cemetery near Wynne, Arkansas.

Thomas, Lee Roy--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Thomas, Leroy B: 30 Jun 1830 IN Tennessee,, USA D: 11 Mar 1915 IN Taney Co., Missouri ---*CC Family

Thomas, Lester G.-age-26Gilbert, Clara Catherine-age-24 Married-10/6/1979R-162^CCHS

Thomas, Leta Jackson, Mrs. 18540939 b. Feb. 7, 1913 d. Sep. 2, 2006-Harris Chapel Cem. Tstone w/James R.-Obit per Sandra: Leta Jackson Thomas, 93, of Earle died Saturday, Sept. 2, 2006, in Johnson-Hudson Care Home at Marion. She was preceded in death by her husband, James Roy Thomas; two sons, Jimmy and Paul Thomas; daughter, Linda Shidler; and her parents, Wesley and Calista Jackson. Survivors include her son, Don Thomas of Earle; sister, Cora Milton of West Memphis; and four grandchildren, Mike, Mark, Mitch and Jay. Graveside services are at 2 p.m. today in Harris Chapel Cemetery in Wynne under the direction of Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home.

Thomas, Lois 49677983 b. Jul. 20, 1885 d. Oct. 25, 1888- Vanndale Cem.

Thomas, Lore 42529229 b. Mar. 3, 1913 d. Sep. 18, 2000-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/W.Tol

Thomas, Lorene m.Busby, Mrs. 15409712 b. Feb. 4, 1920 d. Apr. 5, 2005-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Ollie/Obit per Brenda Huntley: Mrs. Lorene Thomas, age 85, of Wynne, died Friday, April 15, 2005, at Crestpark Nursing Home in Wynne. Mrs. Thomas was born Feb. 4, 1920, in Batesville, Miss., the daughter of Thomas Lee Busby and Ada Murphy Busby. She moved to Cross County after marrying Oliver Thomas, who preceded her in death. She was a retired seamstress for both Rainfair and Levi Strauss and a member of the Anitoch Baptist Church. She is survived by two sons, Danny Michael Thomas of Wynne and Gary Randall Thomas of Colt; one sister, Ruby Kay of Forrest City; and four grandchildren. She was also preceded in death by a son, Ollie Eugene Thomas; a grandson, Danny Adam Thomas; four brothers and two sisters. Visitation for Mrs. Thomas will be held on Monday, April 18, 2005, from 6 to 8 p.m. at Kernodle Funeral Home in Wynne. Funeral services will be held on Tuesday, April 19, 2005, at 2 p.m. Burial will follow in Harris Chapel Cemetery.

Thomas, Lorene-Wynne-14 Apr 2005-Forrest City Times-Herald/Jonesboro Sun/Wynne Progress-Monday, 18 Apr 2005--*CC Archive

Thomas, Lucile 05/17/1931-----ADI

Thomas, Lula C...... 11/7/47...... 79----- 79-----

Thomas, Maggie Lee m.Tapley, Mrs. 10341354 b. Jul. 26, 1908 d. Aug. 4, 1943-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/Mother

Thomas, Major-age-36Winley, Flora-age-41 Married-7/12/1952G-1567^CCHS

Thomas, Major-age-37Harris, Hattie B.-age-34 Married-P-1419^CCHS

Thomas, Major-age-42Harris, Hattie B.-age-41 Married-2/19/1982S-19^CCHS

Thomas, Major-age-49Parker, Fannie Mae-age-44 Married-11/7/1988U-1488^CCHS

Thomas, Malvin S.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Thomas, Malvin Stevens 18020399 b. Apr. 21, 1922 d. Feb. 5, 2006-Harris Chapel Cem. Tstone w/Sarah F. Living b.1935-Cross Co. Veteran Bio; Malvin Stevens Thomas was born 21 April 1922 at Wynne, Arkansas, the son of A.J. and Tennie Sanders Thomas. 10 sisters and brothers: Tol; Flovie; Gracie; Losie; James; Ollie, Owen and Olen (triplets, and Olen died at birth); Helen and Baby Girl who died at birth. Malvin attended Antioch Grade School and completed 10th grade at Wynne High School. He farmed and worked on a cattle ranch. Malvin was inducted into the United States Army 6 October 1942 and entered service at Little Rock, Arkansas. He was assigned in the Signal Corps as a Telephone and Telegraph Lineman and qualified as a Marksman 10 December 1943. He left the United States 9 February 1944 for the European Theater where he served in Normandy; Rhineland Ardennes; Northern France and Central Europe. Malvin was shipped from Marsailles to the Philippines and arrived there the day the Japanese signed the Peace Treaty. Their ship went on to Japan on the way back to the U.S.A. arriving 28 November 1945. Malvin received the EAME Theater Ribbon and five Bronze Stars (his discharge record reveal he received one Silver Star but Malvin states otherwise): AP Theater Ribbon; World War II Victory Ribbon; Good Conduct Medal and the American Theater Ribbon. He was discharged 6 December 1945 at Camp Chaffee, Arkansas. Malvin and Sarah McCammon married in 1953 and had a daughter, Malorie Lynn and a son, Terry Albert. He had farmed and worked at Yale and Town Factory at Forrest City. He enjoyed hunting, fishing and reading. Malvin Stevens Thomas died 5 February 2006 and was buried in Harris Chapel Cemetery, near Wynne, Arkansas.

Thomas, Mandy Shepherd, Mrs. 10341359 b. Apr. 19, 1915 d.Mar.15,2002-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/w/Gilbert Sr.

Thomas, Martha 10/25/1915-----ADI

Thomas, Martha Ann m.Jarvis, Mrs. 10818542 b. Nov.14,1929 d. Nov., 2004-Cogbill Cem. Tstone-Obit-Mrs. Martha Ann Thomas, age 74, of Wynne, died Sunday, Nov. 7, 2004, at

Cross Ridge Community Hospital in Wynne.Mrs. Thomas was born Nov. 14, 1929, in Wynne, the daughter of Cornelius Burrah Jarvis and Mattie Cason Jarvis. She was a lifelong resident of Cross County, past president of the Crowley's Ridge Ladies Golf Association and the Town and Country Garden Club. Mrs. Thomas was also a member of the PEO Sisterhood Chapter AY; former choir director of Parkin First United Methodist Church where she was a member, Cub Scout Leader and a member of the Parkin PTA. She was also a member of the First United Methodist Church of Wynne and a housewife. Mrs. Thomas is survived by a son, William Jarvis Thomas of Wynne; a daughter, Ann Dawes Thomas of Wynne and two grandchildren. She was preceded in death by her husband Charles D. Thomas in 2003; a brother, Donald B. Jarvis and a sister, Mary Ellen Jarvis Maki.Visitation for Mrs. Thomas will be held on Monday, Nov. 8, 2004, from 5 to 7 p.m. at Kernodle Funeral Home in Wynne. Funeral services will be held graveside on Tuesday, Nov. 9, 2004, at 10 a.m., at Cogbill Cemetery with Rev. Bill Eason officiating. Per Brenda Huntley-FC Times Herald*CC Archive

Thomas, Martin K. B: 22 Jun 1884 IN, Mcpherson, Kansas-USA-*CC Family

Thomas, Mary 01/09/1926-----ADI

Thomas, Mary E., Mrs. 10341364 b. Nov. 19, 1871 d. Jun. 11, 1903-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/Wife of W. C.Thomas

Thomas, Mary Lea 08/16/1929-----ADI

Thomas, Mary M B: 1875 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Thomas, Melissa Baby 10341146 b. Jun. 21, 1967 d. Feb. 18, 1968-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Thomas, Michael J.-age-18 Champion, Terry-age-17 Married-2/16/1978Q-1172^CCHS

Thomas, Minnie B. 10818502 b. Jun. 3, 1901 d. Dec. 30, 1967-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Thomas, Mitchell O.-age-26 Douglas, Karen Danielle-age-19 Married-3/26/1995X-150^CCHS

Thomas, Nancy C., Mrs. 42544596 b. Jan. 22, 1939 d. Oct. 26, 1989-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/spouse:Jerry

Thomas, Naomi 08/31/1932-----ADI

Thomas, Nettie Ora B: 1 Apr 1908 IN Haworth, Mccurtain, Oklahoma,, USA D: 10 Feb 1994 IN Roswell, Chaves, New Mexico-USA-*CC Family

Thomas, Nicholas E B: 1891 IN, Graves, Kentucky,, USA D: 1969 IN Marion, Crittenden, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Thomas, Nora 11898550 b. unknown d. 1925- Misner Cem.

Thomas, O. Wallace--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Thomas, Oliver "Ollie" L. 18540544 b. Nov. 22, 1917 d. Nov. 1, 2001-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/spouse:Lorene

Thomas, Ollie Eugene Baby 10341141 b. 1941 d. 1944-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Thomas, Ophelia Currie, Mrs. 19175592 b.1923 d. Sep. 22, 2005-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Raymond Married Oct.8,1940-age 82 of Panama City, Fla.

Thomas, Ophelia, Mrs. 82994992 b.Dec.5,1923 d.Sep.22,2005-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Raymond Thomas

Thomas, Oscar Lloyd 44427678 b. Sep. 13, 1928 d. Aug. 2, 1997-Cogbill Cem.Tstone-Colonel-USAF Korea and Vietnam-Thomas, Oscar Lloyd-age-27 Byrd,Lynda-age-22 Married-12/23/1955 H-1505^CCHS

Thomas, Owen W.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Thomas, Owen Wallace-Cross Co. Veteran Bio: Owen Wallace Thomas was born 8 April 1943 in Wynne, Arkansas, the son of Owen Woodrow and Beryl Brown Thomas. He grew up with one brother, Orville Wayne, and one sister, Cheryl J. He graduated from Wynne High School in 1961 and continued his education at the University of Arkansas and Russellville Tech. Wallace was inducted into the Marines 16 February 1964 and took his basic training at the Marine Corps Recruit Depot, San Diego California. At the completion of this course, he was meritoriously promoted as a result of his outstanding performance during recruit training. Wallace then reported for four weeks of individual combat training at the Second Infantry Training Regiment, Marine Corps Base, Camp Pendleton, California. While with the regiment all new Marines were trained in tactical and combat skills needed for battle. Emphasis was placed on the small unit tactic -the four man fire team and the 14 man squad. Wallace graduated with High Honors and his Platoon 319 was named the Regimental Honor Platoon. He was assigned to Okinawa and remained there for some time being flown back and forth to Vietnam where he helped build the Marine Base in Vietnam. He drafted the blue prints and listed all materials needed to build the base. He went on to the front lines in Vietnam with his squad and served there till his enlistment was over. When he was discharged 16 February 1967, he had earned the National Defense Service Medal, the Vietnam Service Medal with two Stars, the Vietnam Campaign Medal with Device, the Rifle Marksmanship Badge and the Good Conduct Medal. Wallace is married to Carol Szczech. He has two children, Owen Wallace, II and Sonya Kaye. He was a self employed carpenter until his retirement in 1999. His hobbies are woodworking, hunting and fishing. Wallace Thomas lives in Conway, Arkansas.

Thomas, Owen Wallace-age-31 Jordan, Sandra Ann-age-27 Married-4/11/19740-1294^CCHS

Thomas, Owen Wallace-age-36 Hamilton, Shirley-age-40 Married-7/27/1979R-112^CCHS

Thomas, Owen Wallace-age-42 Goodwin, Carolyn C.-age-35 Married-5/13/1983T-1307^CCHS

Thomas, Owen Woodrow 32528397 b. Nov. 22, 1917 d. Jan. 5, 1996-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/U.S. Army WW II-Cross Co. Veteran Bio: Owen Woodrow Thomas was born 22 November 1917, one of triplet sons, to Albert and Tennie Sanders Thomas. Olin died at four months, but Owen and Ollie lived to adulthood. His other brothers and sisters were: Malvin, Helen, Losie, James, Tol, Floie and Gracie. Owen attended Antioch Grade School and became a farmer. He was inducted into the Army 27 December 1942 at Camp Robinson, Little Rock, Arkansas. Owen trained at Camp Howze, Texas as a expert rifleman and joined the Railsplitter's 84 Division of 334th Infantry. In August of 1944 they transferred to the ETO and fought in the "Battle of the Bulge" in the Ardennes Forest and in the Central Europe Campaign. His family recalls that he was in some of the most fierce, prolonged battles, but that he seldom spoke of those days. Owen was discharged 3 November 1945 at Jefferson Barracks, Missouri. His awards include: three Bronze Stars, the Good Conduct Medal, American Theater Campaign Ribbon, and EAME Theater Campaign Ribbon with two Overseas Bars. After the war, Owen farmed and constructed housing. He and Beryl Brown were married and the parents of Owen Wallace, Orville Wayne, and Cheryl J. Owen Woodrow Thomas died 5 January 1996 and was buried in Harris Chapel Cemetery, near Wynne.

Thomas, P E -'-*CC Family

Thomas, Patricia Glenda Child 10341314 b. Dec. 8, 1943 d. Mar. 25, 1950-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Thomas, Paul E. 18540923 b. Jul. 25, 1946 d. Nov. 13, 2005-Harris Chapel Cem.-F.H.Marker

Thomas, Pearl 08/11/1922-----ADI

Thomas, Pearline 09/11/1927-----ADI

Thomas, Phil 06/07/1922-----ADI

Thomas, Ralph, Jr.-age-22 Winfrey, Theresa-age-21 Married-6/19/1992W-144^CCHS

Thomas, Ranil...... 58----- 58----- 58-----

Thomas, Raymond 42858214 b. Aug. 25, 1917 d. Jul. 15, 1985-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Ophelia

Thomas, Richard Duane-age-21Dewitt, Theresa Marie-age-17 Married-6/10/1985T-1329^CCHS

Thomas, Ronnie Leo-age-19Beshears, Ida Nell-age-18 Married-5/27/1960I-1556^CCHS

Thomas, Roosevelt-age-35Banks, Artie-age-33 Married-1/3/1948E-1413^CCHS

Thomas, Rosie Ann 8624343 b. Aug. 14, 1927 d. Apr. 20, 1984- Vanndale Cem.

Thomas, Sallie 11/07/1925-----ADI

Thomas, Sam W.-age-21Jones, Annie Louise-age-18 Married-7/12/1952G-1565^CCHS

Thomas, Samuel Price-age-22Catterton, Judy Sharyne-age-20 Married-7/24/1970M-1487^CCHS

Thomas, Sarah B: IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Thomas, Sarah...... 3/11/44...... 61----- 61-----

Thomas, Sharon Kay m.Griggs, Mrs. 11077724 b. Apr. 20, 1954 d. Nov. 16, 2004-Crosslawn Cem.-Tstone/Obit per Brenda Huntley: Sharon Kay Griggs Thomas, 50, of Searcy, formerly of Wynne, died Tuesday, Nov. 16, at White County Hospital in Searcy. Born at Lepanto, she lived most of her life at Wynne, moving to Searcy in 1999. She was a cosmetologist for 18 years and was a member of Cloverdale Church of Christ in Searcy. Survivors include her husband, Bill Thomas of Searcy; two sons, Ronnie Drummond and Patrick Drummond, both of Jonesboro; a daughter, Erika Young of Dyersburg, Tenn.; a stepdaughter, Alecia Thomas of Cape Girardeau, Mo.; four sisters, Brenda Knuckles of Wynne, Nellie Rooks and Patsy Rooks, both of Vanndale, and Sally Ball of Colt; two brothers, Bruce Griggs of Cherry Valley and Peter Griggs of Wynne; and seven grandchildren. She was preceded in death by her parents, Porter and Courty Mae Henry Griggs.Funeral services will be at 2 p.m. Friday at Wynne Church of Christ, with Frank Mills and Fred Strasser officiating. Burial will be in Crosslawn Cemetery at Wynne, under the direction of Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home of Wynne.Pallbearers will be Scott Bunch, Paul Griggs, Stephen Griggs, Johnny Prentice, Randy Prentice, Lomas Rooks, Thomas Rooks, Brad Young and Clint Young.

Thomas, Shepherd Keith-age-18Heindselman, Sandra Dean-age-18 Married-1/18/19740-1244^CCHS

Thomas, Sidney L. 54661940 b. unknown d. Jul. 2, 2010- Mount Moriah Cem.

Thomas, Spencer 23761914 b. 1910 d. 1985-Harefarm Cem.-Tstone

Thomas, Tennie m.Sanders, Mrs. 10341143 b. 1882 d. 1961-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Abb J.

Thomas, Terry Albert-age-33Smith, Ruby-age-34 Married-4/20/1990V-1167^CCHS

Thomas, Travis-age-31Lawrence, Gretha-age-28 Married-2/6/1965K-1335^CCHS

Thomas, Vernie Wayne 10542931 b.Sep.8,1940 d. May 12, 1984-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/U.S. Army/Age 43

Thomas, Vernie Wayne-age-21Hayes, Anna Florance-age-17 Married-7/29/1960I-1602^CCHS

Thomas, W. T. 43117873 b. Feb. 17, 1936 d. Nov. 16, 1994-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/Father

Thomas, W. T.-age-19McMaster, Ellen Virginia-age-16 Married-6/17/1955H-1449^CCHS

Thomas, W. T.-age-52Miller, Virglee-age-48 Married-4/3/1988U-1347^CCHS

Thomas, W. Tol 10341149 b. Aug. 13, 1900 d. Aug. 5, 1969-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Lore

Thomas, Wallace Owen-age-40Lutgen, Mollie-age-36 Married-4/8/1984T-123^CCHS

Thomas, Wavery -'-*CC Family

Thomas, William "Willie" Henry 10341159 b. Dec. 25, 1897 d. Jan. 7, 1964-Harris Chapel Cem.- Tstone/Parents:John Henry Thomas (1857 - 1934) Debbie Thomas (1876 - 1958) Spouse: Maggie Lee Tapley Thomas (1908 - 1943)*

Thomas, William 03/21/1927-----ADI

Thomas, William 06/12/1915-----ADI

Thomas, William E. "Pete" 10341151 b. Jul. 4, 1925 d. Aug. 11, 1964-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Thomas, William E.-age-22 Dooley, Mary M.-age-18 Married-3/16/1948E-1459^CCHS

Thomas, William H. 8194592 b.Jan.13,1923 d.Apr.22,1945-Manila American Cemetery and Memorial -Manila-Manila City, Philippines-Cross Co. Veteran Bio: William H. Thomas was born between 13 January 1923 to John and Leva Thomas of Fair Oaks, Arkansas. He was one of nine children and grew up in the Wynne-Fair Oaks area. Received his early education in local schools and later farmed with his father in this community. Pfc. Thomas joined the Army on 22 April 1944 at Camp Robinson, Arkansas. The year before he has been rejected for valvular heart disease. He was trained as an Automatic

Rifleman. He died 22 Apri1 1945 on Zambales Mountain on Luzon in a fierce battle with the Japanese and was buried in the American Battle Monuments Cemetery, Philippine Islands, Manila. He was 22 years old. He was posthumously awarded the Congressional Medal of Honor. The medal and citation were handed to his parents. From an article printed in the 9 August 1945 issue of the Wynne Progress we have the details of his bravery and death: The official citation reads: "Private First Class William H. Thomas, for conspicuous gallantry and intrepidity, above and beyond the call of duty, in action with the enemy in the Zanbales Mountains, Luzon, Philippine Islands on April 22, 1945. Pvt. Thomas was a member of the leading squad of Company B, 149 Infantry, which was attacking along a narrow wooded ridge. The enemy was strongly entrenched in camouflaged emplacements on the hill beyond. The enemy directed heavy fire on the attacking riflemen and hurled explosive charges from their positions on the hill. Pvt. Thomas, an automatic riflemen, was mortally wounded by one of these charges, which blew off both his legs below the knees. He refused medical aid and evacuation and continued to fire at the enemy until his weapon was put out of action by an enemy bullet. Still refusing aid, he threw his last two grenades. Pvt. Thomas destroyed three of the enemy after he had received his fatal wounds. His effective fire on the enemy prevented the repulse of the platoon and assured the capture of the position. His courage and heroic devotion to duty provide a lasting inspiration for his comrades." In this same article, his platoon leader, 1st Lt. Frank C. Jackson, his platoon sergeant, Tech. Sgt. Wesley G. Brandt and the medic who helped him, Tech. 4th Herman Foreman filled in more details. Pvt. Thomas was one of the advance squad making their way up through rough and heavily wooded terrain where observation was difficult. Heavy enemy fire failed to halt the platoon's advance, and the leading Doughboys had almost reached the top of the ridge when the frantic enemy began hurling satchel charges down on the attacking riflemen. One of the satchel charges landed between Pvt. Thomas' legs as he lay sprawled flat firing his BAR into the enemy position. The terrific blast tore off both his legs below the knees. In almost the same second that he screamed, he realized that maximum firepower from his position was essential to preventing a disastrous withdrawal of his comrades. Refusing medical aid and evacuation which was necessary to save his life, Pvt. Thomas continued to fire his weapon, killing at least three of the enemy after he lost his legs. Even after his automatic rifle was smashed by an enemy bullet disabling his BAR, he still refused medical aid and threw his two remaining grenades into the enemy postions. Only then did he allow the medic to assist him with morphine and tourniquets. He died in a battalion aid station not far from the front lines, despite 11 plasma transfusions. Beside the Congressional Medal of Honor, an army transport ship, The Private William H. Thomas was commissioned in his honor at Pier 39, South Seattle Port Embarkation. This ship was moored in the Hudson River Reserve Fleet unti11970.

Thomas, William H.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Thomas, William Homer 10341155 b. May 22, 1927 d. Jul. 25, 1957-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/U.S. Navy Korea-

Thomas, William Jarvis "Bill" 17093343 b.Sep.11,1952 d. Oct. 22, 2006-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Deborah-Obit-Bill Thomas, 54, of Wynne passed away Sunday, Oct. 22, 2006 in Washington Regional Medical Hospital in Fayetteville. He was preceded in death by his parents, Charles Dawes Thomas and Martha Ann Jarvis Thomas. Bill Thomas was an independent businessman involved in real estate development, automobile dealership, farming and banking. He was the executive director of the Cross County Economic Development Corporation and had worked with economic development in Wynne for over 20 years and considered this the job he was born to do. He was the past president of the CCEDC 30- member board prior to taking the executive director job in April of 2002. Bill was born and raised in Cross County and a graduate of Parkin High School, Parkin in 1970. He attended the University of Arkansas where he was a member of Sigma Phi Epsilon Fraternity. He went on to gain his bachelor of science in business administration from University of Mississippi, Oxford, Miss in 1975. He was married to LaRand Thomas and had two sons, Randy Thomas and Brett Thomas. Bill had been very instrumental in the development of Village Creek Golf Resort, the Mueller expansion, bringing Eakas Arkansas to Wynne, bringing K-Tops to the Colt area and the development of the Technology Center of the Delta and The Crossroads Coalition. He is survived by his wife. LaRand Ozier Thomas of the home; sons, Charles Randolph "Randy" Thomas of Fayetteville and William Brett Thomas of Wynne; and sister, Ann Dawes Thomas of Wynne. Per Sandra

Thomas, William Russell-age-19 Ellis, Gloria Jewell-age-20 Married-10/4/1968M-1102^CCHS

Thomas, William T.-age-32 Hicks, Patricia Dean-age-21 Married-6/4/1993W-1265^CCHS

Thomas, William 8767654 b. 1879 d. 1965-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Thomas, William-age-20 Smith, Melody A.-age-19 Married-1/17/1981R-1370^CCHS

Thomas, William-age-34 Miller, Gladys Luberta-age-26 Married-9/19/1949F-1353^CCHS

Thomas, Willie E.-age-55 Sullins, Margie Mae-age-51 Married-11/23/1986U-130^CCHS

Thomas, Willie W.-age-22 Wooderson, Quittie-age-18 Married-8/17/1952G-1604^CCHS

Thomas, Willie---m.19231225--Sanders, Roberta-b.1904 Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Thomas, Willie---m.19260320--Tapley, Maggie-Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Thomas-Albert Thomas-1875-Ark-Tenney Thomas-Helen Thomas, Melven Thomas-Smith Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Thomas-Clyde Thomas-1902-Ark-Minnie Thomas-Freida Thomas, Doleres Thomas-Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Thomas-Fred Thomas-1907-Ark-Pauline Thomas-Talise M Thomas, Billie W Thomas, Sarah J Thomas-Smith Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Thomas-J Secil Thomas-1872-Miss-Emma Thomas--Ward 2, Wynne, Wynne Township.-: 1940 Census Marriages-

Thomas-John A Thomas-1918-Ark-Gladys J Thomas--Tilton, Brushy Lake Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Thomas-John T Thomas-1889-Ky-Leva Thomas-Jesse Thomas, Willie H Thomas, Opal Thomas, Bumon Thomas, Louis O Thomas, Ray Thomas-Tilton, Brushy Lake Township.: 1940 Census Marriages-

Thomas-Nicholas E Thomas-1891-Ky-Francis D Thomas-Charles D Thomas-Parkin, Tyronza Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Thomas-Ollie Thomas-1919-Ark-Lorine Thomas--Smith Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Thomason, Graydon A 01/22/1929-----ADI

Thomason, J R B: 1885 -'-*CC Family

Thomason, Margaret -'-*CC Family

Thomason, Simon -'-*CC Family

Thomason, William -'-*CC Family

Thomas-Otis Thomas-1912-Ark-Armarie Thomas-Eugene Billingslea-Wynne Township.: 1940 Census Marriages-

Thomas-Owin Thomas-1918-Ark-Beryl Thomas--Smith Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Thomasson, Emma 11/09/1923-----ADI

Thomas-Tal Thomas-1901-Ark-Lorine Thomas-Joel Thomas, Earsley Thomas, Idler D Thomas-Smith Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Thomas-Willie Thomas-1899-Ark-Maggie Thomas-William H Thomas, Ottis L Thomas, Rosy May Thomas-Smith Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Thombury, Ola -'-*CC Family

Thommason, Fannie B: Nov 1878 IN Arkansas,, USA D: 9 May 1952 IN Baton Rouge, East Baton Rouge, Louisiana-USA-*CC Family

Thompson, 02/23/1917-----ADI

Thompson, Albert-*CC Family

Thompson, Alvin 29976317 b. Jul. 17, 1905 d. Aug. 28, 1992-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Thompson, Andrew-*CC Family

Thompson, Ann---m.19441102--Smith, John W.-Resident of Colt--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Thompson, Antonette-3 317 317 Thompson Antonette 3 F - AR --- 1860 Bedford Twn

Thompson, Arne Birger Jr.-age-21 Runyan, Elizabeth Ann-age-20 Married-8/29/1964K-1257^CCHS

Thompson, Audrey Mae m.Ridge, Mrs. 12838157 b. Aug. 10, 1918 d. Aug. 22, 1989- Ellis Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Edward Thomas m.Oct.17,1941; Children: Margaret/ Barbara/ Phillip/ and Roger

Thompson, Billy B.-age-33 Buchanan, Mary K.-age-19 Married-7/3/1987U1174^CCHS

Thompson, Billy D.-age-19 Blake, Frances Juanita-age-18 Married-10/20/1951G-1353^CCHS

Thompson, Bobby Joe-age-17 Mason, Carol Jean-age-17 Married-12/10/1976P-1347^CCHS

Thompson, Brian Alvin-age-22 Thomas, Stephanie J.-age-23 Married-4/2/1994W-1453^CCHS

Thompson, Calvin 08/01/1915-----ADI

Thompson, Charline Dexter-Cherry Valley-05 Nov 2004-Jonesboro Sun-Friday, 05 Nov 2004--*CC Archive

Thompson, Charline m.Dexter, Mrs. 11396627 b.1920 d. Nov. 5, 2004- Crosslawn Cem.-Tstone/ Obit per Brenda Huntley: Charline Dexter Thompson, 84, of Cherry Valley died Friday, Nov. 5, at Crestpark of Wynne. A lifelong resident of Cross County, she was a

waitress Kelley's Grill in Wynne and was co-owner of Cherry Valley Motor Co., a Ford dealer for many years. She was a member of the First United Methodist Church of Cherry Valley. Surviving is a daughter, Karen Huey of Cherry Valley. She was preceded in death by her husband, Maurice Thompson; one son, Robert Maurice Thompson, and her parents, Robert and Helen Anderson Dexter.Graveside services will be at 10 a.m. today in Crosslawn Cemetery at Wynne, with the Rev. Brad Elrod officiating. Burial will be under the direction of Kernodle Funeral Home of Wynne.Parents: Robert Earl Dexter (1895 - 1955) Helen G. Dexter (1896 - 1985) Children: Karen Dexter Thompson Huey (1951 - 2009)*

Thompson, Clifford -'-*CC Family

Thompson, Clifford 04/01/1920-----ADI

Thompson, Daisy Lee 05/03/1931-----ADI

Thompson, Dale Robert-age-24Moyers, Kimberly Gail-age-21 Married-5/30/1992W-114^CCHS

Thompson, David Mar 06/12/1923-----ADI

Thompson, Dennis Ray-age-18Taegtmeyer, Tameria L.-age-18 Married-4/27/1984T-133^CCHS

Thompson, Dennis Ray-age-34Thompson, Tameria L.-age-33 Married-10/29/1999Y-1481^CCHS

Thompson, Denton Wayne-age-18Massena, Claudia Jean-age-18 Married-5/30/1959I-1351^CCHS

Thompson, Dwain-age-23Bostick, LaVerne-age-21 Married-4/9/1955H-1426^CCHS

Thompson, Edward Thomas 18022732 b. Mar. 22, 1921 d. Jul. 18, 2006- Ellis Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/spouse/Obit per Don & Pam Childers: Mr. Thompson was a retired farmer and taught school for the Jolly School for several years. Survivors are sons: Philip Thompson and Roger Thompson both of Wynne; daughters: Margaret Thompson Ellis and Barbara Thompson Mugge both of Tulsa, Ok.; sister: Wilma Dallas of Memphis, Tn.; 12 grandchildren and 12 great-grandchildren. He was preceded in death by his wife, Audrey Mae Ridge Thompson in 1989

Thompson, Elbert-age-38Farmer, Lottie-age-29 Married-5/10/1948E-1523^CCHS

Thompson, Electra B: 1857 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Thompson, Eliza 07/11/1918-----ADI

Thompson, Elizabeth B: Abt 1696 IN Rochester, New Hampshire D: Aft 1764 IN New Hampshire-USA-*CC Family

Thompson, Evelyn 09/16/1922-----ADI

Thompson, Fay Johnson 29976300 b. Mar. 17, 1905 d. Oct. 29, 1992-Cogbill Cem. Tstone

Thompson, Frederick-age-26 Warren, Laura Louise-age-28 Married-5/19/2000Z-181^CCHS

Thompson, George 02/07/1923-----ADI

Thompson, H. E. (Gene) 9786485 b. Feb. 28, 1926 d. Jan. 26, 1993- Crosslawn Cem.-Tstone w/Jean Barr

Thompson, Hattie Brown, Mrs. 8909368 b. May 16, 1882 d. Nov. 3, 1911-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Not sure of Dates-See James D.Thompson

Thompson, Henry Lee-age-21 Bailey, Donna Jean-age-20 Married-6/21/1975P-161^CCHS

Thompson, Henry Loss B: 15 May 1885 IN , Benton, Mississippi,, USA D: 28 Nov 1958 IN Ashland, Benton, Mississippi-USA-*CC Family

Thompson, Ida Bee---m.19510312--Smith, Amos-Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Thompson, Inman H., Jr.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Thompson, Inman Holt-age-60Johnson, Winnie Louise-age-47 Married-5/10/1963K-117^CCHS

Thompson, Irene Flentje 8955446 b. Apr. 6, 1908 d. Jun. 2, 1990- Misner Cem.

Thompson, Isaac-age-20Parks, Rosie Lee-age-18 Married-9/1/1959I-1428^CCHS

Thompson, J D -'-*CC Family

Thompson, J M 02/04/1915-----ADI

Thompson, J. E. 12307823 b. Feb. 24, 1887 d. May 9, 1887- Spraggins Cem.

Thompson, J. R. 12307827 b. May 26, 1881 d. Jan., 1882- Spraggins Cem.

Thompson, Jackson-3 277 277 Thompson Jackson 13 M - MO --- 1860 Bedford Twn

Thompson, James D. "Dunk" 8909400 b. Jan. 24, 1872 d. Aug. 8, 1949-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Per 1910 Census:Wynne Ward 2-age38 b.Ark. and parents-Spouse:Hattie m. age 28;Children:Bornnie age 5;James F. age 2;Grandfather:Aron B. age 79 Widowed b.Alabama-parents b.S.Carolina

Thompson, James H. b.1820*-38 237 237 Thompson James H 40 M . farmer 300 580 AL ---1860 Smith Twn

Thompson, James Harold-age-24Hively, Tina Lynn-age-18 Married-7/28/1989V-113^CCHS

Thompson, James R.-age-18Thornberry, Vera P.-age-16 Married-6/9/1951G-1242^CCHS

Thompson, Jean Barr 9786498 b. May 21, 1927 d. unknown- Crosslawn Cem.-Tstone w/H.E.

Thompson, Jennie 01/21/1916-----ADI

Thompson, Jimmy D.-age-17Burnett, Judy Ann-age-18 Married-5/19/19730-186^CCHS

Thompson, Jimmy Dale-age-19Ishmael, Lisa Ann-age-17 Married-6/3/1983S-1307^CCHS

Thompson, John b.1820* (Fisherman)-2 277 277 Thompson John 40 M . fisherman . 5 MO . . X . .--1860 Bedford Twn

Thompson, John M. 12838137 b. Aug. 8, 1900 d. Oct. 27, 1990- Ellis Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Rosa m.Jan.15,1919

Thompson, John Marion-Wynne-27 Oct 1990-Commercial Appeal-Monday, 29 Oct 1990-*CC Archive

Thompson, John T.-age-21Griffin, Berthy Lee-age-18 Married-3/27/1949F-1203^CCHS

Thompson, John W 12/27/1919-----ADI

Thompson, Junior Lee-age-22Morris, Mary Ann-age-16 Married-1/7/19740-1238^CCHS

Thompson, Kate 12/30/1932-----ADI

Thompson, Kathleen -'-*CC Family

Thompson, Kenneth W.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Thompson, Larry D.-age-41Thompson, Mary J. K.-age-39 Married-4/29/1988U-1356^CCHS

Thompson, Larry Drew-age-19Keeler, Mary Jean-age-17 Married-4/29/1966L-171^CCHS

Thompson, Lottie...... 9/28/43...... 60----- 60-----

Thompson, Lushen Edward 10904555 b. Feb. 10, 1923 d. unknown-Cogbill Cem.-married Mildred J.Dufery Aug.26,1944 Phillips Co., Ark.

Thompson, Luther L. Child 45728032 b. 1917 d. 1929-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Child of Charles and Mable Thompson

Thompson, Luther Llo 12/29/1929-----ADI

Thompson, M. W.-age-21 Dexter, Charline-age-22 Married-5/11/1943B-1376^CCHS

Thompson, Mable Hope Child 45727939 b. 1921 d. 1942-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone- Daughter of Charles and Mabel Thompson

Thompson, Maggie D.---m.19441215--Smith, Andrew B.-Resident of Twist--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Thompson, Margie L. 33293150 b. Aug. 6, 1924 d. Sep. 28, 1996- Wynne Cem.-

Thompson, Marjorie McRee 10904557 b. Oct. 3, 1888 d. Oct. 9, 1974 d.Jefferson Co., Ark.-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Nellie McRee and Lushen Thompson

Thompson, Martha Jane B: 1817 in Tennessee USA D: 1875-*CC Family

Thompson, Marty Anthony-age-17 Willform, Octavia-age-16 Married-7/3/1986T-1600^CCHS

Thompson, Mary J.-39 237 237 Thompson Mary J 27 F - AL --- 1860 Smith Twn

Thompson, Matthew-age-26 Moore, Mary-age-19 Married-2/16/1957I-192^CCHS

Thompson, Mattie 02/04/1931-----ADI

Thompson, Mattie R. 8909251 b. 1880 d. 1934-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Thompson, Michael Lee-age-21 Selvy, Annette-age-22 Married-8/28/1982S-1163^CCHS

Thompson, Mildred Child 45727990 b. 1908 d. 1930-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Daughter of Charles and Mabel Thompson

Thompson, Missouri -'-*CC Family

Thompson, Missouri 05/13/1917-----ADI

Thompson, Montie 8799240 b. unknown d. unknown-Akin Cem.-

Thompson, Montie 8799240 b. unknown d. unknown-Akin Cem.-

Thompson, Muriel R.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Thompson, Nancy F.-2 317 317 Thompson Nancy F 28 F - TN --- 1860 Bedford Twn

Thompson, Pauline-Parkin-20 Jan 2005-Jonesboro Sun-Saturday, 22 Jan 2005--*CC Archive

Thompson, Percy-age-28 Doors, Wadie Lee-age-18 Married-3/29/1952G-1479^CCHS

Thompson, Perlie 12307832 b. Feb. 26, 1893 d. Dec. 27, 1893- Spraggins Cem.

Thompson, Philip Edward-age-21Ellis, Rebecca-age-18 Married-7/15/1967L-1341^CCHS

Thompson, Phillip Edward-age-33McMickle, Elizabeth Ann-age-23 Married-10/12/1979R-161^CCHS

Thompson, Ralph W.-age-23 Turner, Beverly Ann-age-20 Married-2/20/1955H-1413^CCHS

Thompson, Richard K.-age-33 Lancaster, Margaret J.-age-27 Married-2/12/1978Q-1177^CCHS

Thompson, Robert -'-*CC Family

Thompson, Robert Junior-age-22 Dye, Willie Lee-age-19 Married-1/31/1949F-1154^CCHS

Thompson, Robert L 10/14/1933-----ADI

Thompson, Rosa M., Mrs. 12838142 b. Feb. 15, 1904 d. Dec. 13, 1997- Ellis Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:John

Thompson, Ruth Elma Bonham-Jonesboro-04 Jan 1991-Commercial Appeal-Sunday, 06 Jan 1991--*CC Archive

Thompson, Samuel Zachary B: 1831 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Thompson, Senator H.-age-22 Douglas, Nettie Mae-age-21 Married-4/5/1943B-1339^CCHS

Thompson, Sharon Lou m.Troxel, Mrs. 8695756 b. Dec. 28, 1947 d. Sep. 25, 2000-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Alan Living- Parents: Leonial G. Troxel (1923 - 1984) Mary E. Troxel (1926 - 1997) Spouse: Alan R Thompson (1943 - ____) per Kim Thompson

Thompson, Susie 08/08/1931-----ADI

Thompson, Thead---m.19250526--Sanford, Hazel-b.1906 Resident of Kenton--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Thompson, W. F.-age-23 Hampton, Aulsie Jean-age-16 Married-12/22/1946D-1594^CCHS

Thompson, W. S. 12307838 b. Dec. 27, 1883 d. May 9, 1897- Spraggins Cem.

Thompson, W. W. B: Cal 1834 -'-*CC Family

Thompson. Wesley 06/29/1920-----ADI

Thompson, Willard E.-age-25 Crouch, Tommy Fay-age-22 Married-8/7/1959I-1408^CCHS

Thompson, William -'-*CC Family

Thompson, William -'-*CC Family

Thompson, William -'-*CC Family

Thompson, William B: Abt 1658 -'-*CC Family

Thompson, William B: Abt 1661 D: Abt 1735 IN Dover Point, New Hampshire -'-*CC Family

Thompson, William C. 33293129 b. Jan. 16, 1929 d. Feb. 19, 1999- Wynne Cem.

Thompson, William C., Sr.-age-61 Lloyd, Margie L.-age-66 Married-8/6/1990V-1262^CCHS

Thompson, William J. b.1831*-1 317 317 Thompson Wm J 29 M . farmer 378 GA ---1860 Bedford Twn

Thompson, William Marvin-age-71 Lippman, Algene-age-53 Married-12/31/1962J-1452^CCHS

Thompson, Willie 03/28/1914-----ADI

Thompson, Willie 8624346 b. Oct. 10, 1910 d. Nov. 1, 1963- Vanndale Cem.

Thompson, Willie 8624349 b. Jan. 15, 1910 d. Nov. 23, 1963- Vanndale Cem.

Thompson, Willie Lee "Bud"-Cherry Valley-30 Jan 1991-Commercial Appeal-Friday, 01 Feb 1991--*CC Archive

Thompson, Willie...... 4/1/47...... 58----- 58-----

Thompson, Willie-age-48McBride, Margaret-age-35 Married-8/18/1946D-1421^CCHS

Thompson, Willie-age-48Smith, Onie Mae-age-24 Married-5/21/1947E-1146^CCHS

Thompson, Willie-age-50Nelson, Delilah-age-40 Married-5/22/1948E-1536^CCHS

Thompson, Willie---m.19201218--Sloan, Callie-b.1902 Resident of Cherry Valley--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Thompson, Willie---m.19470521--Smith, Onie Mae---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Thompson, Willie---m.19470521--Smith, Onie Mae-Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Thompson-C P Thompson-1895-Tenn-Guy Thompson-Claxton Thompson, Creodore Thompson, Galena Thompson, Lucille Thompson, Eugene Thompson, Connie Ann

Thompson, Joella Thompson, Billie Thompson, Lorene Thompson-Coldwater Township.: 1940 Census Marriages-

Thompson-Elzie Thompson-1910-Ark-Lewellen Thompson-Johnie Thompson, Keneth Thompson-Searcy Township.::1940 Census Marriages-

Thompson-Enman H Thompson-1903-Tenn-Ida S Thompson-Jean Thompson, Inman Thompson, Linda S Thompson, Mildred L Kelly-Parkin, Tyronza Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Thompson-Forrest Thompson-1908-Ark-Geneva Thompson--Ward 2, Wynne, Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-James Thompson

Thompson-George W Thompson-1871-Ark-Maud May Thompson--Fair Oaks, Fair Oaks Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Thompson-J H Thompson-1884-Ark-Lottie Thompson--Mitchell Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Thompson-John M Thompson-1901-Ark-Rosa M Thompson-Edward T Thompson, Wilma H Thompson-Ellis Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Thompson-W R Thompson-1903-Ark-Agnes Thompson-Billie Thompson, Glen Thompson-Mitchell Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Thomson, Fidelity 12586013 b. Dec. 30, 1838 d. Sep. 10, 1885- Saint Francisville Cem.

Thomson, Lawrence A.-age-24 McKenzie, Marion F.-age-19 Married-9/10/1947E-1280^CCHS

Thomson, Mary B: 1784 IN Ireland D: Bef 1862-*CC Family

Thorne, Adeline -'-*CC Family

Thorne, Alice E. 47231724 b. Jun. 9, 1877 d. Jan. 16, 1976-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-per 1930 Census:Wynne age 52 b.Ark. Father b.N.Carolina Mother b.Virginia-Living with Brother, David age 64 and his wife Mary age 59, and child of David and Mary, Jeanetta age 18

Thorne, Lida Myers, Mrs. 16624186 b. 1849 d. 1942-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-per 1920 Census:Cross Co.-Widow, Mother in Law b.Mississippi age 70, living with Herman A. Black age 44, wife Clara age 33;Child:Raphel Black age 7

Thorne-Dave C Thorne-1866-Tenn-Mary Thorne--Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Thornhill, Larry B.-age-22 Hunt, Kimberly Dawn-age-23 Married-12/2/1995X-1231^CCHS

Thornsberry, Gordon Elmo-age-21Pettus, Patricia Jean-age-18 Married-7/29/1960I-1601^CCHS

Thornton, Edna S 07/07/1923-----ADI

Thornton, Edna S. m.McElroy, Mrs. 19734402 b. Apr. 24, 1902 d. Jul. 7, 1923- McElroy Cem.-Marriage:Robert J. Thornton of Sandyville, Jackson, Co., Ark. age 26 to Edna McElroy age 17 of Wynne on Sep.10,1919 Cross Co.

Thornton, Ernest Balfer 44300548 b. Jan. 20, 1893 d. Jul. 22, 1918-Cogbill Cem. Tstone

Thornton, Hazel A. 19737639 b. Jan. 13, 1922 d. Nov. 8, 1983- McElroy Cem.-Tstone

Thornton, I. A., Mrs. 44308802 b. Dec. 27, 1832 d. Sep. 21, 1894-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Wife of J. A. Thornton

Thornton, J. A. 44308771 b. Nov. 15, 1826 d. Nov. 29, 1890-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-CSA

Thornton, Katherine B: 1880 IN Oregon-USA-*CC Family

Thornton, Leroy 8799243 b. Sep. 25, 1910 d. Dec. 15, 1979-Akin Cem.-

Thornton, Leroy 8799243 b. Sep. 25, 1910 d. Dec. 15, 1979-Akin Cem.-Tstone-U.S. Army WW II-SSDI Cross Co.

Thornton, Nealie---m.19110111--Smith, James-b.1890 Resident of McCrory--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Thornton, Richard E.-age-38 Phillips, Ester Diane-age-38 Married-1/6/1995X-13^CCHS

Thorton, Lloyd Edsel-age-22 Wolfe, Eva Jean-age-18 Married-11/29/1952H-149^CCHS

Thragmarten, Flady E.-age-57 Andrews, Pearl B.-age-54 Married-12/23/19720-111^CCHS

Thrashe, Fannie B: 1867 IN Massachusetts-USA-*CC Family

Thrasher-Calvin Thrasher-1905-Miss-Marjorie Thrasher--Smith Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Thriff, Harry-age-32 Walker, Kathleen-age-20 Married-2/21/1946D-1202^CCHS

Throgmorton, Charles 10789282 b. 1883 d. 1957-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Effie

Throgmorton, Effie, Mrs. 46871638 b. 1883 d. 1967-Cogbill Cem.- Tstone w/Charles-per 1920 Census Clay Co., Ark.:b.Missouri Age 36-Spouse:Charles age 36;children:Beart age 14;Arletta age 11months

Throgmorton, Floyd Ellis, Jr. 59162391 b. Feb. 2, 1939 d. Sep. 23, 2010- Crosslawn Cem.-Picture/Obit per Sandra: Floyd Ellis Throgmorton Jr., 71, of Wynne died Thursday, Sept. 23, 2010, at Crossridge Community Hospital in Wynne. Born in Bay, Ellis moved to Wynne 52 years ago. He owned and operated a television repair shop in Wynne for many years. Ellis was a member of Ridgeview Baptist Church in Wynne, where he was a deacon, served as a training union director and operated the audio system. Ellis enjoyed fishing and deer hunting and was preceded in death by his parents, Floyd Ellis Sr. and Ora Hinton Throgmorton, and by a brother, Morris Eugene Throgmorton. Survivors include his wife, Elsie Frances Dedman Throgmorton of the home; one son and his wife, Ricky and Dana Throgmorton of Fort Smith; two daughters and their husbands, Pamela and Dewey Wilson of Vanndale and Teresa and Cole Price of Siloam Springs; one sister, Shirley Greenhill of Gillett; five grandchildren, Jason Wilson, Katina Wilson, Casey Webb, Tad Throgmorton and Kelsey Throgmorton; and nine great-grandchildren. Funeral services were held in Ridgeview Baptist Church in Wynne with the Rev. Woodie Sanders officiating. Active pallbearers were; Bill Garland, Donald Cox, James Fletcher, Jerry Caldwell, Kenneth McKnight and Buddy Owens. Honorary pallbearers were; Wylie Brown, Ralph Doss and E.G. Neiswander. www.emersonfuneralhome.com

Throgmorton, Morris E.-age-23 Summers, Mary Ella-age-25 Married-6/24/1966L-1108^CCHS

Throgmorton, Nina Patterson 45727889 b. 1879 d. 1960-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Throgmorton, Pearl Bessie Abigail m. Woody Andrews, Mrs. 23484937 b. Jun. 2, 1918 d. Dec. 18, 2007- Vanndale Cem. Obit: Mrs. Pearl Andrews Throgmorton, age 89, went to be with the LORD on December 18, 2007. She was born June 2, 1918 in Onia, Arkansas to Benjamin and Edna Martin Woody who preceded her in death. She was also preceded in death by her husbands, Harrison Andrews in 1970 and Floyd Throgmorton in 1973, son, Jerry Andrews in 1987; sisters, Mellie Pittman in 1993, Lenora Andrews in 2003 and Willa Dean Clark in 2005; brother Leonard Woody in 2006 and son-in-law Russ Pitchford in 2004. She is survived by her sons, H. J. Andrews and wife Lydia of Tilton; Eli Andrews and wife Pat of Wynne; Ricky Andrews of Wynne; daughters, Shirley Wilson and husband Newton of Wynne, Pauline Pitchford of Van Buren; step-son, Ellis Throgmorton and wife Francis of Wynne and step-daughter Shirley Greenhill of Gillette; sister Bonnie Browning of McCrory; brother, Kenneth Woody and wife Dotsie of El Dorado, special former daughters-in-laws, Darlene, Sarah and Peggy; 29 grandchildren, 58 great grandchildren 9 great great grandchildren and a host of extended family members and loved ones. Pearl was a charter member of Holt's Chapel Church of God for over 50 years and served as clerk for many years. She loved to sing and working in the yard. She was voted "Mother Of The Year" in 1992. She loved everybody and was called Aunt Pearl or Granny Pearl by many non family members. Services will be Thursday, December 20, 2007 at 1:00 PM at Kernodle Funeral Home with burial in Vanndale Cemetery with Rev. Kirk Martin and

nephew Rev. Gary Andrews officiating. Visitation will be Wednesday from 6 to 8 pm at Kernodle Funeral Home. Parents: Benjamin Simmons Woody (1891 - 1964) Edna Earnest Martin Woody (1894 - 1977)

Throgmorton, Ricky E.-age-22 Smith, Danna N.-age-21 Married-12/4/1981 R-1575^CCHS

Throgmorton, Ricky Ellis-age-20 Holt, Susan Denise-age-17 Married-3/28/1980 R-1166^CCHS

Throgmorton-Charles Throgmorton-1883-Mo-Effie Anna Throgmorton-James B Throgmorton-Fair Oaks, Fair Oaks Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Thruston, Moses -'-*CC Family

Thum, Elizabeth b.1843* (Domestic)-31 227 227 Thum Elizabeth 17 F . domestic . . AR . X . . .--1860 Smith Twn

Thumel, Badget 04/14/1931-----ADI

Thumel, Bridget E. 19778347 b. 1889 d. 1931- Walnut Grove Cem.

Thurman, Alberta Owens, Mrs. 42638526 b. Sep. 13, 1930 d. Feb. 19, 1999-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/spouse: Dale Hodge Thurman (1926 - 2011)*

Thurman, Aline Therese Broussard 20412753 b. Oct. 10, 1934 d. May 8, 2006-Johnson Cem.Fair Oaks-Tstone w/Bobby Thurman b.1933 Living

Thurman, Artie 10542936 b. Mar. 25, 1883 d. May 9, 1959-Harris Chapel Cem.-

Thurman, Benjamin H.-age-25 Williams, Laura-age-18 Married-5/29/1945 C-1553^CCHS

Thurman, Benjamin H.-age-26 Grady, Mary Lou-age-24 Married-9/21/1946 D-1460^CCHS

Thurman, Bobby--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Thurman, Dale Hodge b.Apr.28,1926 d.Nov.1,2011-Harris Chapel Cem.-Obit per Paul Isbell: Mr. Dale Hodge Thurman, 85, of Wynne passed away Tuesday, November 1, 2011 in Wynne. He was preceded in death by his parents, Artie Thurman and Nora Elvira Hogde Thurman; first wife, Alberta Owens Thurman; brother, Buck Thurman; sisters, Lucille Hale, Earline Ketcher and Ruth Ann King.Mr. Thurman was born on April 28, 1926 in Wynne. He was a life long resident of Cross County, Arkansas. He was retired from the Arkansas Highway Department with over 20 years of service. Survivors are his wife, Lulu B. Chappell Thurman of the home; stepsons, Jimmy Ray Harris and wife Polly of Colt; Thomas Edward Harris and wife Brenda of Cherry Valley; brother, Bobby Thurman of Oklahoma; sister, Joyce Sue Dearing of Wynne; seven stepgrandchildren and 18 step great grandchildren. Visitation will be Thursday, November 3, 2011 from 6 ot 8 PM at

Kernodle Funeral Home. Services will be Friday, November 4, 2011 at 2:00 at Kernodle Funeral Home with burial in Harris Chapel Cemetery in Wynne.

Thurman, Dale Hodge b.Apr.28,1936 d.Nov.1,2011-Harris Chapel Cem.-Picture/Obit per Sandra: Mr. Dale Hodge Thurman, 85, of Wynne, AR., passed away Tuesday, November 1, 2011, in Wynne. He was preceded in death by his parents, Artie Thurman and Nora Elvira Hogde Thurman; first wife, Alberta Owens Thurman; brother, Buck Thurman; sisters, Lucille Hale, Earline Ketcher and Ruth Ann King. Mr. Thurman was born on April 28, 1926 in Wynne. He was a life long resident of Cross County, Arkansas. He was retired from the Arkansas Highway Department with over 20 years of service. Survivors are his wife, Lulu B. Chappell Thurman of the home; stepsons, Jimmy Ray Harris and wife Polly of Colt; Thomas Edward Harris and wife Brenda of Cherry Valley; brother, Bobby Thurman of Oklahoma; sister, Joyce Sue Dearing of Wynne; seven stepgrandchildren and 18 step great grandchildren. Services were held at Kernodle Funeral Home with burial in Harris Chapel Cemetery in Wynne. Parents: Artie Thurman (1883 - 1959) Nora Elvira Thurman (1898 - 1966) Spouse: Alberta Thurman (1930 - 1999)

Thurman, Dale Hodge-age-37 Owens, Alberta-age-33 Married-12/17/1963 K-1134^CCHS

Thurman, Dale-age-74 Harris, Lulu Bell-age-62 Married-9/15/2000 Z-1152^CCHS

Thurman, Edna W., Mrs. 45727631 b. 1920 d. 1944-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Mother

Thurman, Jenny Ree 43117830 b. May 9, 1931 d. Oct. 12, 1992-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Thurman, Kelly R.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Thurman, Nora Elvira Hogde, Mrs.10542939 b. Dec. 11, 1898 d. Nov. 28, 1966-Harris Chapel Cem.-Spouse:Artie/Children:Dale Hodge Thurman (1926 - 2011)

Thurman-Artie Thurman-1882-Ky-Nora Thurman-Harrick B Thurman, Dale Thurman, Earline Thurman, Joy S Thurman, Bobie Thurman, Ruth Thurman-Smith Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Thurmond, James Calvert-age-41 Regan, Virginia Mae-age-36 Married-12/1/1969 M-1352^CCHS

Thwing -'-*CC Family

Thwing, James Luther, Jr.-age-26 Eppes, Starla Kae-age-23 Married-10/26/1985 T-1446^CCHS

Thwing, James Luther-age-21 Hart, Anita-age-21 Married-1/28/1951 G-1146^CCHS

Tibbets, Chas. Nathaniel-age-34 May, Norma Lemer-age-26 Married-4/7/1971 N-1123^CCHS

Tidwell, Addie -'-*CC Family

Tidwell, L.J.-age-55Beard, Annie Belle-age-22 Married-5/4/1946D-1301^CCHS

Tidwell, Oscar...... 72----- 72----- 72-----

Tidwell, Unknown -'-*CC Family

Tidwell-Claud C Tidwell-1904-Mo-Dollie L Tidwell-Cecil E Tidwell, Raymond H Tidwell-Ellis Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-John E Tidwell

Tidwell-William Tidwell-1919-Mo-Louise Tidwell--Ellis Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tiffany, Charles D B: 1858 IN Galesburg, Knox, Illinois-USA-*CC Family

Tiley, Margaret Ann-Resident of Wood River, III.--m.19520705--Tiley, William G.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tiley, William G.-age-39Tiley, Margaret Ann-age-34 Married-7/5/1952G-1555^CCHS

Tiley, William G.---m.19520705--Tiley, Margaret Ann-Resident of Wood River, III.--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Till, Annie Scott, Mrs. 10904437 b. Jul. 6, 1888 d. Dec. 22, 1943-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Wiley-Mother

Till, Wiley A. 10904433 b. Sep. 30, 1883 d. Nov. 24, 1934-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Annie-Father

Tiller, 10/30/1917-----ADI

Tiller, D.---m.19241221 Poinsett Co.--Smith, Carrie-Resident of Cherry Valley--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tillery, Minnie B: 1882-*CC Family

Tilley, John B: 1863 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tilley, W N B: 1866 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tillman, Alma B: Jan 1899 IN Mississippi-USA-*CC Family

Tillman, Bulow B: Jul 1875 IN Mississippi-USA-*CC Family

Tillman, Layton---m.19260120--Sykes, Cathaline-Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-

Tillman, Terry E.-age-21 Haynes, Donna Sue-age-17 Married-8/22/1977 Q-169^CCHS

1860 Smith Twn

Tilly, Elizabeth B: 1845 IN Georgia-USA-*CC Family

Tilly, George A B: 1808 IN North Carolina-USA-*CC Family

Tilly, George Washington B: 1839 IN North Carolina-USA-*CC Family

Tilly, Henry B: 1850 IN Georgia-USA-*CC Family

Tilly, John B: 1834 IN North Carolina-USA-*CC Family

Tilly, Martha Amanda B: 1836 IN, Murray, Georgia,, USA D: 1871 IN Hamlin, Cross,

Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tilly, Nancy B: 1858 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tilly, Rachel B: 1848 IN Georgia-USA-*CC Family

Tilly, Susan B: 1842 IN Georgia-USA-*CC Family

Tilly, Tennessee B: 1862 IN, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tilly, Tilman B B: 1833 IN North Carolina-USA-*CC Family

Tilmon, Martin-age-23 Jackson, Willie B.-age-18 Married-5/12/1957 I-1103^CCHS

Tilson, Wilbur---m.19230226-Irvin, Glennie Mae-b.1905 Resident of Parkin---Cross

Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Timberlake, Hilda Graham 45020975 b. 1917 d. 1940-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Timmons, Estella...... 10/25/44...... 63----- 63-----

Timmons, Jack 04/01/1928-----ADI

Timmons, Timothy O.-age-6 Magee, Vicky L.-age-40 Married-12/24/1995 x-1240^CCHS

Tims, Danny Wayne-age-46 Hand, Virginia Ruth-age-34 Married-4/4/1987 U-1102^CCHS

Tims, George D. 10531372 b.1896 d. Jun. 24, 1951-Harris Chapel Cem.-age 55

Tims, Henry Lee-age-51 Shaw, Darma Lee-age-39 Married-5/6/1966 L-177^CCHS

Tims, James C.-age-39 Riley, Vonnie B.-age-30 Married-2/11/1945 C-1451^CCHS

Tims, Martha Elizabeth 10341162 b. May 16, 1863 d. Nov. 1, 1927-Harris Chapel Cem.-

Tstone w/William

Tims, Mattie A., Mrs. 46963487 b. Jun. 1, 1882 d. Jul. 27, 1960-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Mother

Tims, Nathan Eugene 46963416 b. Dec. 7, 1880 d. Jan. 15, 1950-Cogbill Cem. Tstone-Father-Per 1920 Census:Cross Co.-b.Miss. age 38-Spouse:Mattie age 37 b.Ark.;per 1930 Census:Wynne age 49;Spouse:Mattie age 46;Child:Leland age 26; per WW II Draft Reg.-Paragould, Ark. in 1942 b.Lafayette Co.,. Miss=Contact:Mrs.Mattie M. Timms-Employed with Missouri Pacific RR-name could be Timms

Tims, Nathan Otha 46963564 b. Mar. 21, 1914 d. Jan. 11, 1962-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Son Tims, Randy Wayne-age-21 Earls, Tracy Lynn-age-19 Married-10/12/1991 V-1499^CCHS Tims, William Christopher 10341165 b. Apr. 12, 1857 d. Aug. 1, 1921-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Martha

Tims-Leland Tims-1904-Ark-Ruby Nell Tims--Searcy Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-Timze, Floyd Merle-age-34 Timze,Ruth Ann-age-38 Married-12/31/1981 R-1592^CCHS

Timze, John Wesley 10531367 b.1912 d. Feb. 10, 1968-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/Age 56

Tinch, Eula Nix 8881855 b. Oct. 12, 1884 d. Jun. 7, 1976-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Tindale, Dany Henry-age-42 May,Mary Croin-age-43 Married-7/12/1952 G-1563^CCHS

Tindall, Charlie-age-72 Jones,Daisey-age-74 Married-10/5/1964 K-1268^CCHS

Tindall, Ivory-age-21 Gaines,Addie B.-age-18 Married-11/30/1960 J-155^CCHS

Tindall, Ivory-age-56 Spencer,Maggie-age-47 Married-12/1/1950 G-170^CCHS

Tindall, Lindall Douglas-age-28 Sharpe,Margaret Willine-age-31 Married-1/29/1971 N-193^CCHS

Tinker, Scott M.-age-28 Woods, Karen Gween-age-32 Married-6/5/1998 Y-1167^CCHS
Tinnen, Marry -'-*CC Family

Tinnin, Mary E B: 28 Mar 1835 IN Tennessee USA D: 27 Dec 1903 IN Vanndale, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tinnin, Mary E. Williams 8624353 b. Mar. 28, 1835 d. Dec. 27, 1903- Vanndale Cem.

Tinsley, Billy R.-age-28 Boyd, Wilma Ann-age-16 Married-12/21/1984 T-1214^CCHS

Tinsley, Elizabeth B: Abt 1798 -'-*CC Family

Tippitt, Alvin Kenny-age-33 Phillips, Carol Darlene-age-32 Married-3/12/1994 W-1448^CCHS

Tinton	Quincy-age-	43 Ware	Fmma-s	200-37 N	larried.	9/3/10	143R-	14964	CCHS
i ibton.	wuntev-aue-	-43 Ware	:- EIIIIII 2 = 2	4ue-3/ W	iarrieu:	-3/3/I3	74JD-	1430	ССПЗ

Tish, Leslie L.-age-30 Hall, Gwenda Faye-age-30 Married-5/22/1993W-1243^CCHS

Tobias, Frank O B: 1877 IN Illinois-USA-*CC Family

Tobias, Ida L B: 1917 IN Wynne, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tobias, Joe B: 1903 IN Wynne, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tobias, Margarette B: 1908 IN Wynne, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tobias, Mary B: 1914 IN Wynne, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tobias, Ruth B: 5 Jul 1919 IN Wynne, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tobias, Sarah Meade B: 1906 IN Wynne, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Todd, Bertha 77897905 b. Sep. 2, 1917 d. Mar. 16, 1986- Washington

Todd, Doris m.Stone, Mrs. 44469427 b. Jan. 11, 1916 d. Sep. 28, 2001-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Herbert G.-Mother

Todd, Elihu-age-55 Riley, Eddie J.-age-46 Married-5/18/1990V-1180^CCHS

Todd, Elishe-age-22 Perrie, Jessie Mae-age-25 Married-6/18/1955 H-1444^CCHS

Todd, Elliott Ann 77898022 b. Jun. 14, 1963 d. Nov. 19, 1963- Washington

Todd, H J...... 81----- 81-----

Todd, Herbert Grady Jr.-age-20 Taylor, Ethel Lynn-age-18 Married-8/16/1960 J-113^CCHS

Todd, Herbert Grady, Sr. 44469398 b. Apr. 2, 1911 d. Nov. 24, 1988-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Doris-Father-married to Doris Stone Dec.10,1932 Cross Co.-Resident of Parkin

Todd, J. Hugh---m.19401116--Smith, Ruth-Resident of Cherry Valley--Cross Co.Marriages-

Todd, James Michael-age-23 Westmoreland, Holly Lee-age-20 Married-8/5/1985 T-1378^CCHS

Todd, James-age-84 Jordon, Annie-age-73 Married-5/7/1950 F-1543^CCHS

Todd, Jeffrey Glynn-age-20 Kirby, Tracy Lynette-age-20 Married-6/3/1989 U-1609^CCHS

Todd, Jessie Mae 77898121 b. Apr. 29, 1924 d. Nov. 23, 1989- Washington

Todd, Jhue 77898176 b. Jul. 24, 1909 d. Jun. 9, 1996- Washington

Todd, Jhue 77898240 b. Jul. 24, 1909 d. Jun. 9, 1996- Washington

Todd, Joe R.-age-28 Johnson, Margo Yates-age-29 Married-3/17/1984 T-18^CCHS

Todd, Mary Ger...... 11/3/46...... 73----- 73-----

Todd, Samuel -'-*CC Family

Todd, Tellie---m.19441204--Smith, Nelson-Resident of Cherry Valley--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Todd, Tilla 78027826 b. Sep. 8, 1892 d. Nov. 26, 1972- Washington

Todd-Herbert Todd-1911-Miss-Doris Todd-Bonniesue Todd-Smith Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Todd-M James Todd-1866-Miss-Mamie Todd--Smith Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Toddy, Dale Davis-age-22 Crow, Alice Marie-age-27 Married-12/5/1961 J-1245^CCHS

Tolbert, Willie A.V.-age-23 Vance, Mary-age-19 Married-10/1/1950 G-18^CCHS

Toler-Toxie H Toler-1910-La-Ruby Toler-Jane Evelyn Toler-Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Toles, Sallie 9034898 b. Aug., 1835 d. Jan. 9, 1900-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Tolette, S. B.-age-21 Nauden, Marjorie Mae-age-18 Married-10/4/1943 B-1531^CCHS

Toliver, David Wade-age-24 Jones, Littine-age-18 Married-12/11/1961 J-1233^CCHS

Toliver, Floyd 11853246 b. 1934 d. 1992- Old Mount Zion Cem.

Toliver, Floyd-age-27 Lucas, Ocie Lee-age-23 Married-12/31/1961 J-1244^CCHS

Toliver, Gary W.-age-21 Chakhchir, Jasmin-age-19 Married-8/15/1991 V-1476^CCHS

Toliver, Grace Child 31051483 b. Mar. 29, 1898 d. Nov. 14, 1912-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Toliver, Ocie Lee 11853248 b. Jul. 31, 1938 d. Oct. 14, 1995- Old Mount Zion Cem.

Toliver, Wade 11853251 b. Apr. 7, 1886 d. Feb., 1968- Old Mount Zion Cem.

Tolliver, Dennis C.-age-19 Cunningham, Larva D.-age-18 Married-8/14/1982 S-1156^CCHS

Tolly, Clifford 11/22/1923-----ADI

Tolron, Dora 02/22/1920-----ADI

Tolson Of Bridekirk -'-*CC Family

Tomlin, Fern---Ison, Freeman--b.1929 -m.19560509--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tomlinson, John -'-*CC Family

Tomlinson, Mary B: 15 Feb 1767 D: 1 Feb 1834 -'-*CC Family

Tomlinson, William -'-*CC Family

Tompson, Adam...... 6/15/48...... 70----- 70-----

Tomson-J L Tomson-1873-Ala-Addie Tomson--Bedford Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tonar, Nellie Edith 10818512 b. 1896 d. 1955-Cogbill Cem.-

Toner, Anton -'-*CC Family

Toner, Nellie Edith 47102885 b. 1896 d. 1955-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Toney, Frank 20626281 b. Feb. 1, 1928 d. Feb. 3, 1928- Union Grove Cem.

Toney, James A. 8881072 b. Dec. 31, 1901 d. Feb. 27, 1980- Parkin Cem.

Toney, John D...... 2/28/46...... 70----- 70-----

Toney, Lucille 8881067 b. 1917 d. unknown- Parkin Cem.

Tony, 02/03/1928-----ADI

Toombes, Arthur 02/01/1929-----ADI

Toombes, Emma D. 8624355 b. Sep. 22, 1868 d. Jul. 21, 1939- Vanndale Cem.

Toombes, George---m.19240921--Smith, Adeline-Resident of Crawfordsville--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Toombes, T. A. 8624358 b. Feb. 4, 1860 d. Feb. 1, 1929- Vanndale Cem.

Toombes, Thomas George B: 1890 IN Tennessee, Usa-'-*CC Family

Toombs-Tom Toombs-1890-Tenn-Jewell Toombs--Mitchell Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tope-Harry Tope-1900-III-Mable C Tope-Mary L Tope, Chales A Tope, Nellie D Tope, Harriett A Tope-Tyronza Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tope-Leslie A Tope-1906-III-Ina H Tope--Parkin, Tyronza Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Topley. Dan 01/04/1928-----ADI

Topley, Nora May-Resident of Naked Tree--m.19170207--Long, Tom---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Topps, James---m.19190417--Sanders, Blanche-b.1880 Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Torreyson, Lelia Maud 27298700 b. Sep. 14, 1879 d. Sep. 27, 1932-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Totty, Michael W.-age-37 James, Charlotte L.-age-38 Married-8/9/1997 X-1671^CCHS

Totty, Michael Wayne-age-19 Hawley, Deborah Jean-age-22 Married-5/4/1979 Q-1461^CCHS

Totty, Paul-age-53 Melton, Brenda Kay-age-39 Married-9/2/1983 S-1375^CCHS

Totty, Pearl Rachel 8799245 b. Jan. 5, 1900 d. May 24, 1992-Akin Cem.-

Totty, Pearl Rachel m.Williams, Mrs. 8799245 b. Jan. 5, 1900 d. May 24, 1992-Akin Cem.-Tstone-Married age 20 of Pleasant Hill, Ark. to W.H.Totty, age 45 of Levesque, Pearl Williams in Cross Co., Ark.-per 1930 Census:Smith Twn.-age 30 b.Miss.;Spouse:Henry age 46 b.Tenn;Child-Paul age zero;Aunt:Louisa Scallion age 52 b.Miss.

Tounsel, Lou Ella---Isom, Timothy--b.1928 Resident of Earle-m.19460223--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Towel, William 01/16/1923-----ADI

Towers, Martha L B: IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Towery, Paul W.-age-32 Jackson, Penny W.-age-23 Married-6/1/1993 W-1269^CCHS

Towle, Lydia B: 1755 D: 15 Jul 1829 IN North Hampton, Rockingham, New Hampshire-USA-*CC Family

Towne, George-age-40 Tucker, Flodie-age-43 Married-4/9/1952 G-1487^CCHS

Towne, George---m.19520409--Tucker, Flodie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Towne, George---m.19520409--Tucker, Flodis-Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Townes, Annie May 06/17/1927-----ADI

Towns, Madie 12/11/1929-----ADI

Townsand, James-age-21 Dodd, Sarah-age-33 Married-11/21/1945 D-155^CCHS

Townsel, Frank---m.19411125--Tucker, Birdie-Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-

Townsel, John 05/14/1922-----ADI

Townsel, L T 04/05/1924-----ADI

Townsel, Otis-age-22 Turningham, Alzada-age-20 Married-1/7/1945 C-1400^CCHS

Townsel, Will 03/28/1924-----ADI

Townsend, 02/20/1917-----ADI

Townsend, 09/22/1924-----ADI

Townsend, Abraham-age-25 Holmes, Hazel-age-23 Married-8/17/1946 D-1423^CCHS

Townsend, Abraham-age-26 Simons, Maurine-age-24 Married-4/10/1948E-1496^CCHS

Townsend, Amous 10/09/1922-----ADI

Townsend, Debbie C. Child 21513094 b. Dec. 18, 1951 d. Sep. 27, 1963-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Townsend, Edward Williams-age-22 Grace, Ella Mae-age-23 Married-9/11/19730-1173^CCHS

Townsend, Ellis 07/29/1917-----ADI

Townsend, Gennie Lucille-Wynne-11 Jan 2005-Jonesboro Sun-Wednesday, 12 Jan 2005-*CC Archive

Townsend, Hez 33213590 b. unknown d. Apr. 6, 1962- Wynne Cem.

Townsend, Hezikiah 33213759 b. Jul. 1, 1928 d. Nov. 26, 1961- Wynne Cem.

Townsend, J. F. 8624362 b. Jun. 20, 1880 d. Jan. 31, 1919- Vanndale Cem.

Townsend, J. W.-age-57 Slaughter, Rosetta-age-45 Married-5/5/1985T-1300^CCHS

Townsend, James E.-age-39 Washington, Tina M.-age-21 Married-11/21/1994W-1604^CCHS

Townsend, James W.-age-50 Noel, Florence-age-37 Married-8/24/1975P-1118^CCHS

Townsend, Joel 04/30/1926-----ADI

Townsend, John F 01/31/1919-----ADI

Townsend, John Henry-age-23 Fayne, Eunice-age-20 Married-12/16/1970N-159^CCHS

Townsend, Lester Whitwell 21513081 b. Oct. 16, 1913 d. Jan. 23, 1979-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Lillian

Townsend, Lillian Pauline 21513066 b. Sep. 23, 1918 d. May 31, 1971-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Lester

Townsend, Manral---m.19320201--Smith, Aggie-Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Townsend, Mary Sue, Mrs. 45727483 b. Oct. 26, 1914 d. Mar. 1, 1945-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-b.Wynne d.Beaumont, Texas-Parents:Charles Cudd and Susie French-Texas Deaths 1890-1976

Townsend, Nathan N. 21530718 b. 1884 d. 1960-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Ollye-per 1930 census:b.Ky age 45;Spouse:Ollye age 40;Children:Maude Lee Townsend age 7/Vester or Lester age 16

Townsend, Ollie 10/17/1922-----ADI

Townsend, Ollye D., Mrs. 21530733 b. 1889 d. 1971-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Lester

Townsend, Tommy "Nute" Lee 33293540 b. Sep. 10, 1950 d. Sep. 6, 1978- Wynne Cem.-

Townsend, Vester N.-age-37 Broadway, Lillian Pauline-age-29 Married-11/4/1950G-135^CCHS

Townsend, Vester Nathan-age-18 Sanders, Kathryn Elizabeth-age-18 Married-7/1/1977Q-116^CCHS

Townsend, Wash 33213826 b. Nov. 23, 1887 d. Jul. 2, 1967- Wynne Cem.

Townsend, Zelda D. 33213894 b. Aug. 15, 1898 d. Apr., 1984- Wynne Cem.

Townsend-Nathan Townsend-1885-Ky-Ollye Townsend-Mauda Lee Townsend-Hickory Ridge, Hickory Ridge Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Townsend-Vester N Townsend-1914-Mo-Mary S Townsend-Jurice Lee Townsend-Hickory Ridge, Hickory Ridge Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Townsill, Addie Nea...... 6/21/43...... 6/21/43....

Townson, James H.-age-22 Hill, Lela-age-20 Married-7/10/1947E-1218^CCHS

Toy, Anthony Lee-age-19 Atkins, Minola Joyce-age-18 Married-6/6/1987U-1156^CCHS

Tracy -'-*CC Family

Tracy, Charles H.---m.19280526-Irbey, Lillian-b.1907 Resident of Fair Oaks---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tracy, Lonnie B.-age-42Morian, Annette-age-35 Married-8/10/1991V-1471^CCHS

Trail, Howard Andrew-age-21Alberty, Cheryl Elva-age-19 Married-2/6/1989U-1536^CCHS

Traker, George 01/05/1915-----ADI

Tramel, Terry W.-age-29Wineland, Heidi C.-age-26 Married-4/17/1989U-1578^CCHS

Tramell-Howard Tramell-1893-III-Ellen Tramell--Coldwater Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Trammel, Anthony G.-age-20McMaster, Linda Sue-age-16 Married-1/14/1984S-1482^CCHS

Trammel, Lonnie Lee-age-31Tarkington, Coraleen-age-19 Married-4/14/1958I-1191^CCHS

Travis, Aulerey-age-37Hendrix, Lizzie-age-17 Married-9/10/1949F-1344^CCHS

Travis, Frank-age-29Hawkins,Ida Mae-age-31 Married-10/1/1947E-1296^CCHS

Travis, Frank-age-36Halk, Susie-age-37 Married-5/9/1953H-1162^CCHS

Travis, Louis A.-age-22Dean, Clara Mae-age-22 Married-12/11/1948F-194^CCHS

Travis, Wiley E.-age-22Dean, Lorene-age-21 Married-11/16/1944C-1342^CCHS

Travis-Charlie Travis-1916-Ala-Dora E Travis-Earl C Travis, Bobbie J Travis-Fair Oaks, Fair Oaks Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Travis-Elmer Travis-1918-Ala-Irene Travis-Thurman Travis-Fair Oaks, Fair Oaks Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Trayer, Joseph-age-48Carter, Lydia E.-age-48 Married-9/24/1952H-11^CCHS

Traylor, D. D. 33106394 b. Jun. 29, 1892 d. Aug. 20, 1959- Wynne Cem.

Trayne, Leon-age-22Dimond, Retha B.-age-18 Married-9/23/1946D-1439^CCHS

Traywick, Ed---m.19290518--Smith, Willie-Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Traywick, Laura -'-*CC Family

Tre Pel, Helen---m.19261122 Lonoke Co.--Swain, Youlas-Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Treadway, William Alb 10/03/1927-----ADI

Trease, Amanda B: 1856 IN Kentucky-USA-*CC Family

Trease, Levi C -'-*CC Family

Tribble, Billy Joe-age-28Kelley, Fannie-age-32 Married-12/19/1962J-1442^CCHS

Tribble, Bulah Infant 27383582 b. Sep. 12, 1933 d. Sep. 12, 1933-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Tribble, William Rob-age-39Thompson, Nedra Elouise-age-20 Married-5/4/1946D-1297^CCHS

Tribble-Clarence E Tribble-1910-Ark-Bertha M Tribble-Lola May Tribble, Charlene Tribble, Alliene Tribble, May Nola Tribble-Hickory Ridge, Hickory Ridge Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Trible, Lela 09/14/1933-----ADI

Trible-Ermon L Trible-1915-Ark-May Trible-Mary Lue Trible-Hickory Ridge, Hickory Ridge Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Trimble, Dessie Olive B: 1899 D: 1983 -'-*CC Family

Trimm, Elbert Leon-age-30Highfill, Rhonda-age-31 Married-11/20/1992W-1162^CCHS

Trimmer, Elizabeth 8881064 b. unknown d. unknown- Parkin Cem.

Trimmer, Tom 8881060 b. Dec. 1, 1882 d. Jan. 21, 1968- Parkin Cem.

Trimmer-C T Trimmer-1883-Miss-Elizabeth Trimmer--Tyronza Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Triplett, Earl Jewell, Jr.-age-21Hails, Sherri Leigh-age-18 Married-Q-1245^CCHS

Tripp, David B: 1848 D: 1911 -'-*CC Family

Tritt. Nelta Levon B: 6 Mar 1944 D: 26 Dec 2009 -'-*CC Family

Trobaugh, Cleo Geneva m.Bush, Mrs. b.May 10, 1914 d.Dec.3,2011-Fisher Cem.-Obit per Sandra: Mrs. Cleo Geneva Bush Trobaugh, of Fisher, AR., departed this life Saturday, Dec. 3, 2011, at her home, at the age of 97.She was born May 10, 1914, in Tilton, the daughter of Albert and Laura Bush. She was raised in Cross County and taught school in the Cross County area schools for several years prior to 1939. She married Ralph Trobaugh in 1939 and they moved to Michigan where she worked at General Motors and retired after 26 years. They moved back to Arkansas in 1970. Mrs. Trobaugh joined the Fisher United Methodist Church in 1973 and was always very active. She was preceded in death by her parents; her husband of 53 years, Ralph Trobaugh and 3 brothers. She is survived by several nieces and nephews and many, many friends. Funeral services were held at the

Fisher United Methodist Church with interment in Fisher Cemetery. Gregg-Weston Funeral Home in Harrisburg was in charge of arrangements. Parents: Albert Bush (1871 - 1967) Laura Bush (1878 - 1964)

Trobaught-Ralph R Trobaugh-1912-III-Cleo G Trobaugh--Hickory Ridge, Hickory Ridge Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Trombley, Eva A B: 1900 IN Michigan-USA-*CC Family

Trombley, William -'-*CC Family

Trotter, R. T.-age-34Johnson, Lottie-age-37 Married-1/10/1946D-1142^CCHS

Troupe, Herman, Jr.-age-29Banks, Mildred Jean-age-29 Married-6/23/19790^CCHS

Trout, George E.-age-18Edwards, Julia Ann-age-18 Married-1/28/1952G-1434^CCHS

Trowbridge, Mary Ann 07/05/1924-----ADI

Troy, Minnie 01/14/1915-----ADI

Troyer, Albert B: 17 Dec 1925 IN Ohio-USA-*CC Family

Troyer, Benjamin B: 2 May 1895 D: 14 May 1976 IN Ohio-USA-*CC Family

Troyer, Daniel J B: 20 Nov 1885 IN Walnut Creek, Holmes, Ohio,, USA D: 16 May 1915 IN Canton, Stark, Ohio-USA-*CC Family

Troyer, Edna B: 8 Sep 1922 IN Ohio-USA-*CC Family

Troyer, Elizabeth B: 21 Jan 1781 -'-*CC Family

Troyer, John S. B: 20 Jul 1892 D: 14 Feb 1969 -'-*CC Family

Troyer, Lester B: 1902 IN Ohio-USA-*CC Family

Troyer, Lina Malinda B: 13 Feb 1911 IN Sugarcreek, Tuscarawas, Ohio-USA-*CC Family

Troyer, Lucy Anne B: 13 Sep 1877 IN , Holmes, Ohio,, USA D: 25 Mar 1948 -'-*CC Family

Troyer, Lydia Ann B: 1906 IN Ohio-USA-*CC Family

Troyer, Lydia E. B: 3 Jan 1901 D: 10 Sep 1925 -'-*CC Family

Troyer, Malinda J B: 14 Jul 1879 IN , Holmes, Ohio,, USA D: 6 Jul 1970 IN New Philadelphia, Tuscarawas, Ohio-USA-*CC Family

Troyer, Martha Ella B: 19 Jan 1912 IN , Elkhart, Indiana,, USA D: 7 Jan 1995 -'-*CC Family

Troyer, Mary -'-*CC Family

Troyer, Mary Magdalena B: 12 Mar 1881 IN , Holmes, Ohio,, USA D: 16 Sep 1947 IN Hartville, Stark, Ohio-USA-*CC Family

Troyer, Melvin Edward B: 7 Aug 1897 IN Trail, Holmes, Ohio,, USA D: 5 Aug 1967 -'-*CC Family

Troyer, Menno John B: 11 Nov 1875 IN Sugarcreek, Tuscarawas, Ohio,, USA D: 27 May 1963 IN Sugarcreek, Tuscarawas, Ohio-USA-*CC Family

Troyer, Michael B: 1730 D: 1807 -'-*CC Family

Troyer, Moses B: 8 Dec 1876 IN Berlin, Holmes, Ohio,, USA D: 27 Sep 1960 IN Apple Creek, Wayne, Ohio-USA-*CC Family

Troyer, Saloma J B: 24 Mar 1884 IN Walnut Creek, Holmes, Ohio,, USA D: 25 Jan 1919 IN Hartville, Stark, Ohio-USA-*CC Family

Troyer, Sarah Lily B: 26 Oct 1901 -'-*CC Family

Truck, Annis---m.19210419--Talley, J. W.-Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Trump, Annabel Gretchen B: 7 Nov 1928 IN Limaville, Stark, Ohio-USA-*CC Family

Trump, James -'-*CC Family

Truss, Columbus B 05/02/1933-----ADI

Trusty, Christine---m.19451125--Swaby, Francis-Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tubberville, Roy 04/03/1916-----ADI

Tubbs, Leroy-age-26Fayne, Velma-age-18 Married-11/13/1970N-147^CCHS

Tubbs, Russell Lydell-age-37Smith, Evelyn C.-age-37 Married-3/11/2000Z-136^CCHS

Tuberville, Bedford, Jr.-age-20Hemphill, Edna-age-20 Married-8/21/1970N-18^CCHS

Tuberville, Bedford-age-20Scott, Marcella-age-18 Married-7/14/1945C-1586^CCHS

Tuberville, Ben 04/09/1924-----ADI

Tuberville, C. O., Dr. 11877103 b. unknown d. Aug., 1879- Old Mount Zion Cem.

Tuberville, Emma Poole 33245729 b. Dec. 1, 1894 d. Jan. 19, 1980- Wynne Cem.

Tuberville, Esau, Jr.-age-23Barnes, Glenda-age-24 Married-5/16/1983S-1296^CCHS

Tuberville, James O.-age-22Jackson, Rosa Lee-age-19 Married-6/7/1953H-1180^CCHS

Tuberville, John 33139658 b. May 13, 1891 d. Aug. 14, 1970- Wynne Cem.

Tuberville, Leola 33225903 b. Dec. 24, 1904 d. Apr. 6, 1989- Wynne Cem.

Tuberville, Rolland 12301578 b. Sep. 21, 1907 d. Dec. 14, 1932- Saint Marks Cem.-Wittsburg

Tucker, Able b.1805* (Grocer)-34 307 307 Tucker Able 55 F . grocer
. . NC ---1860 Bedford Twn

Tucker, Adam-age-21Duffy, Laura Lee-age-18 Married-8/3/1946D-1401^CCHS

Tucker, Adam-Resident of Earle--m.19460803--Duffy, Laura Lee---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Alberta-Resident of Birdeye--m.19210130--Farmer, John---Cross Co.Marriages-

Tucker, Alice May-Resident of Parkin b.1911--m.19290518--Jefferis, Robert---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Alice May-Resident of Parkin b.1911--m.--Driver, Melvin---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Alice-Resident of Smithdale --m.18951217--Johnson, Jim---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Annie-Resident of Wynne--m.19151225--Turner, Sam---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Atta-Resident of Bay Village--m.--Cliff, Culbreath---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Audrie Mae-Resident of Parkin--m.19370821--Burner, Charles Edward---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Barbara Helen m.Witcher, Mrs. 46185399 b. May 1, 1947 d. Dec. 31, 2009-Cogbill Cem.-Picture-Obit- Barbara Helen Tucker, a resident of Hollister, Missouri, and formerly of Eureka Springs and Wynne, Arkansas, departed this life, Thursday, December 31, 2009, in Hollister, Missouri, at the age of sixty-two. She was born May 1, 1947, in Wynne, Arkansas, the daughter of Charles "Sonnyman" and Lillian Baty Witcher. She was of the Assembly of God faith and a homemaker. She enjoyed spending time with her family and friends. She was preceded in death by her father: Charles Witcher. Barbara is survived by her Mother: Lillian Witcher of Cabot, Arkansas, one son: Rodney Lee Tucker of Oxford,

Arkansas, one daughter: Tammy Jones of Kirbyville, Missouri, two brothers: Kenneth Witcher and Phillip Witcher both of Wynne, Arkansas, one sister: Betty Atkins of Jacksonville, Arkansas and seven grandchildren. Interment was at Cogbill Cemetery, also in Wynne. Per Sandra

Tucker, Berdie 8799247 b. 1895 d. 1965-Akin Cem.-

Tucker, Berdie 8799247 b. 1895 d. 1965-Akin Cem.-Tstone w/John Earl

Tucker, Bertha Mae-Resident of Wynne--m.19380115--Neal, James A.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Bertha Mae-Resident of Wynne--m.19451010--Criner, Glenn---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Bertie-Resident of Houston, Miss.--m.19340911--Ross, Johnny---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Bessie-Resident of Wynne--m.19440804--Hart, George W.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Bettie E.-Resident of Wynne--m.19200524--Gates, M. T.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Beulah Mae-Resident of Fair Oaks--m.19391127--Ball, Trafton---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Billy Don-age-18 Weaver, Donna Lynn-age-17 Married-9/6/1968M-182^CCHS

Tucker, Billy Don-age-37 Freed, Tamara Renee-age-25 Married-U-1232^CCHS

Tucker, Billy Don-age-43 Carter, Mary Jane-age-45 Married-12/31/1993W-1416^CCHS

Tucker, Birdie-Resident of Wynne--m.19411125--Townsel, Frank---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Booker T.-age-28 Beaver, Ellen M.-age-19 Married-12/27/1945D-1120^CCHS

Tucker, Booker T.I-Resident of Twist--m.19290913--Davis, Effie B.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Booker T.-Resident of Earle--m.19451227--Beaver, Ellen M.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Booker T.-Resident of Parkin--m.19411229--Page, Erma Lee---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Callie-Resident of Parkin--m.--McFerrin, Alice---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Calvin Eugene-age-23Jones, Christy Ellen-age-21 Married-9/3/1986T-1632^CCHS

Tucker, Calvin Raymond-age-19Morelock, L. Diane-age-16 Married-2/27/1976P-1191^CCHS

Tucker, Catherine---m.19520517--Robinson, Hugh Lee---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Catherine-Resident of Twist--m.--Weeden, S. W.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Cathrine-Resident of Wynne--m.19520517--Robinson, Hugh Lee---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Cecil C.-Resident of Wynne--m.19170717--Coggins, Edna---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Charley Jr.-age-23Simmons, Rose Anna-age-18 Married-5/20/1946D-1317^CCHS

Tucker, Charley---m.19460519--Simmons, Rose Anna---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Charley-Resident of Earle--m.19460519--Simmons, Rose Anna---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Charlie-age-29Harrier, Elizabeth-age-26 Married-2/27/1945C-1471^CCHS

Tucker, Charlie-Resident of Parkin--m.19361230--Fleming, Georgia---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Charlie-Resident of Parkin--m.19450227--Harris, Elizabeth---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Charlie-Resident of Wynne--m.19361018--Levesque, Helen---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Charlotte-Resident of Parkin--m.19221110--Reed, Homer---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Clem-Resident of Vanndale--m.19090321--Wyatt, Carlie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Cora B 8799249 b. unknown d. Dec. 12, 1994-Akin Cem.-

Tucker, Cora B. 8799249 b.1925 d. Dec. 12, 1994-Akin Cem.-age 69

Tucker, Cornelius, Sr.-age-27 Lyons, Levern-age-29 Married-7/4/1991V-1445^CCHS

Tucker, Corrie Odell 8767440 b. 1894 d. 1956-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Near James Thomas Tucker

Tucker, Dan-Resident of Vanndale--m.19161122--Collins, Iola---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Dennis Wayne, Jr.-age-21 Hand, Kimberly Michelle-age-20 Married-12/18/1993W-1406^CCHS

Tucker, Dennis Wayne-age-18 Hall, Carolyn Sue-age-18 Married-6/26/1964K-1231^CCHS

Tucker, Dewaye Lewis-age-23 McCarroll, Lisa Rena-age-23 Married-5/23/1992W-119^CCHS

Tucker, Dewey-Resident of Wynne--m.19300216--Sullivan, Lonie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Doil R.-age-18 McMichael, Deborah Kay-age-17 Married-7/2/1976P-1276^CCHS

Tucker, Doil Ray-age-21 Brawley, Betty Faye-age-17 Married-5/23/1980R-1203^CCHS

Tucker, Donald Jennings, Jr.-age-18 Kelly, Delena Wynette-age-16 Married-11/30/1985T-1461^CCHS

Tucker, Eddie Gene-age-30 Hay, Betty J.-age-22 Married-12/1/1984T-1192^CCHS

Tucker, Edna 10/04/1918-----ADI

Tucker, Ed-Resident of Cherry Valley--m.19030222--Barton, Pearl---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Elax-age-19Purnell, Ethel Lee-age-18 Married-6/11/1962J-1340^CCHS

Tucker, Elijah-Resident of Wynne--m.19200523--Jacob, Mary B.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Ella-Resident of Parkin--m.19280308--Lane, Smith---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Elvira-Resident of Parkin--m.19250411--Futrell, Rosevelt---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Ernest Lee-Resident of Parkin--m.19491214--Brock, Ival Jewel---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Essie-Resident of Parkin--m.19351101--Calhoun, James---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Flodie---m.19520409--Towne, George---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Flodis-Resident of Wynne--m.19520409--Towne, George---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Florence-Resident of Wynne--m.19190525--Williams, Jim---Cross Co.Marriages-

Tucker, Fred-age-70Jones, Josie-age-47 Married-12/27/1955H-1513^CCHS

Tucker, George T.-age-36McDaniel, Virginia Fay-age-26 Married-12/31/1983S-1468^CCHS

Tucker, Harold A.-age-23Moran, Deborah G.-age-23 Married-4/4/1976P-1200^CCHS

Tucker, Harold-Resident of Memphis--m.19210319--Whittington, Agnes---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Hattie---m.19510422--Mosely, James---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Hattie-Resident of Cross Co.--m.19510422--Mosley, James---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Henrietta-Resident of Twist--m.19250326--Scales, Henry---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Henry...... 5/4/45...... 70----- 70-----

Tucker, Henry-Resident of Vanndale--m.19241228--McMillan, Essie May---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Henry-Resident of Wynne--m.--Red, Queen---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Hester-Resident of Parkin--m.19350622--Young, Leroy---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Hita Joe-Resident of Wynne--m.19401127--Pryor, Russell---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Hita Jo-Resident of Wynne--m.19410615--Pryor, Russell---Cross Co.Marriages-

Tucker, J C 06/13/1929-----ADI

Tucker, J. A.-Resident of Wynne--m.19040207--Holt, Mary---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, J. F.-Resident of Cross Co.--m.18690131--Dearing M. E.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, J. H.-Resident of Wynne--m.19201028--Perry, Emma---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, J. T .-- * CC Bank Vet. Memorial

Tucker, J. T.-age-31Best, Sandra Locke-age-20 Married-1/13/1957I-187^CCHS

Tucker, J. T.--m.19570113--Best, Sandra Locke---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Jack-age-18Stewart, Tolice-age-18 Married-3/20/1948E-1482^CCHS

Tucker, Jack---m.19480320--Stewart, Tolice---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Jack-Resident of Earle--m.19480320--Stewart, Tolice---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, James A B: 2 Dec 1835 IN Tennessee,, USA D: 30 Aug 1911 IN Jonesboro, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tucker, James Thomas "Tom" 8767447 b. 1889 d. 1976-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Tom

Tucker, James-Resident of Twist--m.19271126--Weaver, Lillian---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Jane-Resident of Vanndale--m.19250322--Armstead, Alf---Cross Co.Marriages-

Tucker, Jane-Resident of Vanndale--m.--Armstead, Alf---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, John Earl 8799252 b. 1885 d. Oct. 17, 1957-Akin Cem.-

Tucker, John Earl 8799252 b. 1885 d. Oct. 17, 1957-Akin Cem.-per 1910 census:Bedford Twn.-age 24 b.Ky. w/Parents:John W. age 66, and Zynthia A. age 62, and brother Cecil age 20

Tucker, John Hen...... 10/24/46...... 85------ 85------

Tucker, John Randolph, Jr.-age-55 Grady, Heather Dawn-age-30 Married-10/28/2000Z-1167^CCHS

Tucker, John Tom 11903981 b. 1915 d. 1916- Misner Cem.

Tucker, Johnie? 10663194 b. Feb. 3, 1891 d. Aug. 10, 1893- Smith Cem.

Tucker, John-Resident of Bedford Township--m.18881227--Henderson, Etta---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, John-Resident of Vanndale--m.19280202 Poinsett Co.--Allen, Mima---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Josephine-Resident of Smith Township--m.18801021--Taylor, W. J. C.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Josie 06/20/1923-----ADI

Tucker, Katherine-Resident of Wynne--m.19430509--McFerrin, Theo---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, L. A.-Resident of Parkin--m.19371127--Mitchell, Willie Bell---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, L. W.-Resident of Parkin--m.19260316--Parker, Georgia---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, L. Z.-Resident of Twist--m.19290721--Mountain, L. T.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Lannie-Resident of Wynne--m.19420926--Stegall, Geraldine---Cross Co.Marriages-

Tucker, Lee R.-age-40Harper, Ann-age-49 Married-11/8/1987U-1257^CCHS

Tucker, Lee Roy-age-18Witcher, Barbara-age-18 Married-10/3/1965K-1478^CCHS

Tucker, Lorene Sartain-Resident of Wynne--m.19401025--Lloyd, Arthur---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Louisa Elizabeth 11903985 b. 1894 d. 1925- Misner Cem.

Tucker, Louise-Resident of Wynne--m.19461105--Williams, Jake---Cross Co.Marriages-

Tucker, Lucille---m.19540811--Martin, Aquilla C.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Lucinda B: IN Tennessee,, USA D: Abt 1855 - '- *CC Family

Tucker, Lula Bell B: Apr 1888 IN, Alcorn, Mississippi,, USA D: 12 Sep 1920 IN Bono, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tucker, M. L. 12126650 b. unknown d. Jul. 30, 1938- Togo Cem.- (Parkin)

Tucker, M. M.-Resident of Hamlin--m.18871106 Faulkner Co.l--Grun, J. A.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Maggie-Resident of Smith Township--m.18790220--Harrell, Eli---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Maggie-Resident of Wynne--m.19131221--Wood, T. L.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Malon-Resident of Parkin--m.19370306--Cole, Charlie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Malvin-age-21McCorkle, Beatrice Lynn-age-18 Married-10/6/1970Q-1290^CCHS

Tucker, Margaret 07/11/1928-----ADI

Tucker, Maril-Resident of Birdeye--m.19261226--Wilson, Sadie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Mark Anthony-age-19Hinton, Lisa R.-age-20 Married-11/22/1985T-1459^CCHS

Tucker, Martha J.-Resident of Cross Co.--m.18800706--Chadwick, Winfield---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Martha-Resident of Parkin--m.19360703--Akins, Fred---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Mary L.-Resident of Humbolt, Tenn.--m.19400914--Watson, Albert E.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Mary Lee-Resident of Wynne--m.19300124--Johnson, William---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Mary Lee-Resident of Wynne--m.19431127--Nelson, Pete---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Mary Lee-Resident of Wynne--m.19440929--Carlson, Roy M.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Mary Sue-Resident of Earle--m.19201123--Sankey, Sam---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Mary---m.19140214--Smith, J. W.-b.1872 Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Mary-Resident of Cross Co--m.18670316--Holt, George---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Mary-Resident of Twist--m.19290721--Wright, George---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Mary-Resident of Wynne--m.19140214--Smith, J. W.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Mattie bell-Resident of Wynne--m.19160129--Hughes, Aaron---Cross Co.Marriages-

Tucker, Mayte 10/30/1929-----ADI

Tucker, Melverna-Resident of Parkin--m.19261009-€-Warren, John---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Mills-age-25Williams, Susie-age-41 Married-3/31/1949F-1207^CCHS

Tucker, Mills---m.19490331--Williams, Susie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Mills-Resident of Wynne--m.19490331--Williams, Susie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Mills-Resident of Wynne--m.--Elizabeth, Mary Gladys---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Minnie-Resident of Wynne--m.19161031--Shelton, F. T.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Ora 02/26/1915-----ADI

Tucker, Oscar-Resident of Parkin--m.19250508--Johnson, Sallie---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Paul---m.19331021--Slater, Ruby-b.1909 Resident of Truman--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Paul-Resident of Wynne--m.19331021--Slater, Ruby---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, R. L.-Resident of Little Rock--m.19130615--Culver, Earnestine A.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Reuben E.-age-63 Brooks, Mary M.-age-56 Married-5/2/1966L-172^CCHS

Tucker, Riatha-Resident of Wynne--m.19310118--Sullivan, John---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Rodney Lee-age-24 Novak, Margaret A.-age-24 Married-9/28/1991V-1514^CCHS

Tucker, Roland D.-Resident of Wynne--m.19150902 Poinsett Co.--Lambeth, Martha L.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Rosa Lee-Resident of Togo--m.19351119--Upshaw, Ples---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Rufus J.-Resident of Wynne--m.19110628--Waldrop, Grace---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Rufus S. 10596821 b. Dec. 11, 1861 d. May 31, 1921-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-per 1920 census:Cross co. b.1860 Miss.-Widower-Appears to be in Rooming House=withLula B.Griffin age 36 as HofH

Tucker, Rufus-Resident of Wynne--m.19120401--Barnes, Ora---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Ruth D: 1 Aug 1843 IN Inkerman, Hardy, West Virginia-USA-*CC Family

Tucker, Sam-Resident of Levesque--m.19240810--Long, Georgia---Cross Co.Marriages-

Tucker, Sam-Resident of Parkin--m.19251017--Clark, Isabel---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Sandra Watson, Mrs. 8767433 b. Jun. 19, 1955 d. Dec. 9, 1999-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Loving Wife, Mother and Daughter

Tucker, Sarah-Resident of Togo--m.19321016--Simmons, Jack---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Silas-Resident of Wynne--m.19240605--Bragley, Ada---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Tabbetha Ann "Tabby" Child 31936545 b. Feb. 19, 1978 d. Jul. 8, 1994-Johnson Cem.Fair Oaks-Tstone

Tucker, Tennessee-Resident of Cross Co.--m.18710910--Biddle---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Theodore-age-25Holland, Mary L.-age-20 Married-3/18/1953H-1123^CCHS

Tucker, Theodore---m.19530518--Holland, Mary L.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Thomas J.-age-20Parker, Darlene-age-18 Married-12/24/1982S-1227^CCHS

Tucker, Timothy G.-age-20Marin, Debby Y.-age-19 Married-12/29/1977Q-1153^CCHS

Tucker, Timothy G.-age-26Brawner, Sharon W.-age-28 Married-7/14/1984T-199^CCHS

Tucker, Vernice Marie-Resident of Earle--m.19481106--Lindsey, Hugh Carroll---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, W. C.-Marriage:age 24 to M.E. Boyd age 22 both of Parkin on Jul.7,1916 Cross Co., Ark.

Tucker, W. C.-Resident of Parkin--m.19160707--Boyd, M. E.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, W. D.-Resident of Parkin--m.19200201--Thomas, B. J.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, W. E.-Resident of Levesque--m.19151231--Campbell, Lizzie B.---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Walter C 07/31/1929-----ADI

Tucker, Walter C. 44287023 b. 1891 d. 1929-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Tucker, William J 43863882 b. May 16, 1917 d. Mar. 12, 1983-Akin Cem.-

Tucker, William J. 43863882 b. May 16, 1917 d. Mar. 12, 1983-Akin Cem.-

Tucker, William J.-age-35 Bratcher, Cora Lee-age-27 Married-12/29/1952H-186^CCHS

Tucker, William---m.19370508--Sartam, Lorine-b.1921 Resident of Wynne Township--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, William---m.19370508--Sartam, Lorine-Resident of Wynne Township--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, William-Resident of Wynne--m.19370508--Sartam, Lorine---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker, Zelma-Resident of Birdeye--m.19350122--Greenwood, Razell---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tucker-James T Tucker-1890-Miss-Corrie O Tucker-J T Tucker-Fair Oaks, Fair Oaks Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tucker-John E Tucker-1886-Ky-Birdie May Tucker-Bess Laverne Tucker, Curtis Billie Tucker-Ward 1, Wynne, Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tucker-Marion Tucker-1913-Ark-Ruby Pearl Tucker-Agnes Tucker, Jane Lillian Tucker, Boby Boan Tucker-Bedford Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tucker-Rufus Tucker-1887-Miss-Grace Tucker-Hita Jo Tucker, Lyman Tucker-Ward 1, Wynne, Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tucker-William Tucker-1905-Ark-Gracie Tucker-Helen Tucker, Carl Tucker, Bettie Joe Tucker-Ward 2, Wynne, Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tuecsher-*CC Family

Tuell, Ronnie Lynn-age-27Johnson, Valerie Michelle-age-20 Married-8/31/1991V-1489^CCHS

Tugade, John P. 9459252 b. Aug. 24, 1950 d. Jul. 4, 1993- Vanndale Cem.

Tugbill, Bettie 07/16/1931-----ADI

Tugerville, Esau-age-18Jennings, Mary Lue-age-19 Married-5/24/1959I-1358^CCHS

Tugeville, Laura 04/16/1922-----ADI

Tull, Frankie---Isom, William M.--b.1906 Resident of Cherry Valley-m.19320306`--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tull, James Dennis 13568191 b. Nov. 19, 1870 d. Jul. 3, 1951- Vanndale Cem.

Tullier, L. J.-age-31Herrington, Frances Marion-age-26 Married-4/21/1945C-1523^CCHS

Tunis, Mattie 11/13/1927-----ADI

Tunstall, Betty Jo Purcell Sturch m.Ford, Mrs. 24273310 b. Aug. 20, 1934 d. Jan. 28, 2008-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Fisher/Obit per Sandra: Mrs. Betty Tunstall, 73, of Newport died Monday, January 28, 2008. She was born August 20, 1934 at Tupelo, the daughter of Harry and Grace Callahan Ford. Mrs. Tunstall was a retired caregiver, and of the Baptist faith. She was a graduate of Beedeville High School, and White River Vo-Tech. Mrs. Tunstall was one of the first Female Volunteer Firefighters in the state of Arkansas, and was active with the Cub Scouts, Arthritis Foundation, Lung Association, and American Red Cross. She enjoyed antiquing, reading, and card games. She was preceded in death by her first husband, Bobby Lee Purcell; second husband, Richard Sturch Jr.; third husband, Fisher Tunstall; parents; and brother, Harry Franklin Ford. Survivors include her daughters, Deborah Purcell Slade of Newport and Wendy Purcell Herrscher of Wichita; brother, Doyle James Ford of Hickory Ridge; sisters, Ann Ford Johnson of Tennessee and Joyce Ford Komprood of Russellville; four grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Funeral services were held at Jackson's Newport Funeral Home Chapel. Interment was in Lewis Cemetery. Parents: Harry E Ford (1905 - 1998) Grace B Callahan Ford (1911 -1997) Spouses: Fisher Tunstall (1941 - 1995) Richard Wesley Sturch (1928 - 1989)* Bobby Lee Purcell (1936 - 1973)*

Tunstall, Elizabeth Barker - '-* CC Family

Tunstall, Fisher 21236654 b. Feb. 22, 1941 d. Oct. 19, 1995-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Betty

Turbeville -'-*CC Family

Turbeville, Alice Rebecca 12301563 b. 1880 d. 1953- Saint Marks Cem.-Wittsburg

Turbeville, Ernest 12301569 b. Dec. 2 d. Sep. 1, 1940- Saint Marks Cem.-Wittsburg

Turbeville, Olivia Branch B: 6 Nov 1830 IN Lynchburg, Virginia,, USA D: 24 Aug 1920 -
*CC Family

Turbow, David A.-age-31Ramey,Belinda Renae-age-31 Married-9/28/1995X-1190^CCHS

Turbow, Marvin Robert-age-44Benefield,Anna Lou-age-28 Married-3/12/1958I-1182^CCHS

Turley, Ralph 12/09/1927-----ADI

Turley, Ralph 12/09/1927-----ADI

Turley, Rickey Lynn-age-29Yarber, Vida M.-age-48 Married-7/11/1981R-1486^CCHS

Turley, Rickey Lynn-age-39Yarber, Tammy Kaye-age-19 Married-12/28/1990V-1344^CCHS

Turley, Vida M. Watson 32604042 b. Mar. 4, 1933 d. Jan. 1, 2009- Vanndale Cem.

Turnage, Alexander-age-59Waldrep, Ettie L.-age-31 Married-1/9/1984S-1479^CCHS

Turnage, Clyde 09/23/1921-----ADI

Turnage, Elix 07/29/1933-----ADI

Turnage, Loyd-age-26Barnett, Annie Lou-age-19 Married-10/15/1950G-123^CCHS Turnage, Robert-age-23Smith, Bessie Mae-age-18 Married-10/6/1956I-154^CCHS Turnage, Steve Humphrey-age-28Goudet, Augustine-age-25 Married-6/25/1949F-1269^CCHS

Turnbo, Clay 10/23/1917-----ADI

Turnbough, Isam H 02/21/1922-----ADI

Turnbow, Anthony D. 8624364 b. 1948 d. 1964- Vanndale Cem.

Turnbow, Bill G.-Jonesboro-10 Jul 2004-Jonesboro Sun-Monday, 12 Jul 2004--*CC Archive Turnbow, Darrell-age-25Jennings, Barbara Ann-age-31 Married-5/23/1986T-1558^CCHS

Turnbow, David Allen-age-17Hogan, Shelia Gale-age-16 Married-5/8/1981R-1428^CCHS

Turnbow, Lloyd-age-210wens, Lorene-age-18 Married-7/17/1948E-1589^CCHS

Turnbow, Marvin 8624368 b. Jan. 27, 1914 d. Aug. 22, 1981- Vanndale Cem.

Turnbow, Marvin D.-age-17Holt, Linda Marie-age-17 Married-7/28/1978Q-1288^CCHS

Turnbow, Nellie Faye 8624371 b. 1919 d. 1955- Vanndale Cem.

Turnbow, Ralph Baby 10531364 b.July 1948 d. Apr. 21, 1950-Harris Chapel Cem.- Age 19 months, son of Mr. & Mrs. Wilson T. Turnbow

Turnbow, Robert M. 8624376 b. 1914 d. 1981- Vanndale Cem.

Turnbow, Roger All...... 8/11/42...... 2----- 2----- 2-----

Turnbow, Verna Mae 8624379 b. unknown d. Jan. 29, 1971- Vanndale Cem.

Turnbow-Jake Turnbow-1888-Tenn-Maggie Turnbow-Francie Turnbow, Loyd Turnbow, Bettie Joe Turnbow, Wilson Turnbow-Searcy Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Turnbow-Marvin Turnbow-1920-Ark-Mary Turnbow--Searcy Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Turner B: IN Mississippi,, USA D: Bef 1900 -'-*CC Family

Turner, Albert 07/09/1930-----ADI

Turner, Alice Lucille 30263489 b. 1927 d. 1986-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Turner, Alvis Lee-age-19 Cook, Deborah Sue-age-18 Married-8/23/1972N-1442^CCHS

Turner, Anne H., Mrs. 45732923 b. 1880 d. 1960-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/John-per 1920 Census:Cross Co.-John H. b.Tenn. age 48;Wife:Annie L. b.Tenn. ;Children:John T. age 12, Dick H. age 7, Sam T. age 5, George W. age 4

Turner, Annie 01/22/1920-----ADI

Turner, Aplea 01/02/1923-----ADI

Turner, Arra L. 19735360 b. 1889 d. 1964- McElroy Cem.-Tstone w/Oscar

Turner, Arthur Cal 12/23/1932-----ADI

Turner, Baby 10328406 b. unknown d. unknown- Halk Cem.Cherry Valley-Infant Child of Charles and Lily Turner

Turner, Ben---m.19320910--Smith, Flossie-Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Turner, Bennie-age-26 Dukes, Martha-age-20 Married-2/23/1946D-1198^CCHS

Turner, Bessie 12307677 b. 1902 d. Aug. 3, 1962- Shady Grove Cem.

Turner, Bobby G. 8881052 b. Jan. 5, 1948 d. Oct. 25, 1950- Parkin Cem.

Turner, C. H. 9037683 b. Nov. 6, 1860 d. Mar. 13, 1897-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Turner, Calius---m.19120317--Sanders, Celis-b.1885 Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Turner, Cerlia 07/30/1917-----ADI

Turner, Charles Jr.-age-21 Rose, Betty Jo-age-19 Married-11/21/1953H-1247^CCHS

Turner, Charles, Jr.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Turner, Clarence-age-53 Darden, Deloris-age-37 Married-8/4/1989V-122^CCHS

Turner, Clarence-Parkin-03 Oct 2004-Jonesboro Sun-Wednesday, 06 Oct 2004--*CC Archive

Turner, Colbert-age-45 Woods, Thelma-age-37 Married-10/11/1952H-114^CCHS

Turner, Cora B: Mar 1896 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Turner, Coty 12307682 b. Sep. 15, 1911 d. May 31, 1972- Shady Grove Cem.-

Turner, Cyril -'-*CC Family

Turner, David Jan 40998789 b. Jul. 22, 1954 d. Dec. 31, 2005- Crosslawn Cem.-Tstone

Turner, David M.-age-51 Tipton, Alice V.-age-42 Married-9/27/1986T-1635^CCHS

Turner, David Ray-age-29 Farmer, Irene-age-26 Married-11/9/19730-1207^CCHS

Turner, Dillard-age-76 Starks, Mary Jane-age-61 Married-7/31/1970N-14^CCHS

Turner, Ed 04/25/1925-----ADI

Turner, Ed...... 55----- 55----- 55-----

Turner, Edgar Harmon 10806604 b. May 2, 1924 d. Nov. 13, 2000-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Mary Elizabeth-*CC Bank Vet.Memorial Bio- Edgar Harmon "Chink" Turner was born 2 May 1924 in De Witt, Arkansas, the fourth child of H.H. and Bessie Dallas Turner. He grew up with three brothers and one sister: Henry, Cora Lee, Lawrence and Bobby. Chink

attended elementary school at Crocketts Bluff and high school at St. Charles, Arkansas before his family moved to Cross County in 1942. Before entering the military, Chink worked on a farm. Edgar was inducted into the Marine Corps 13 April 1944 at Little Rock, Arkansas and was trained as a Sharpshooter- Rifle and an Amphibian Tractor Mechanic. His discharge 5 June 1946 notes that he was in the Pacific Area 27 December 1944 -25 May 1946 and that he was in action at Okinawa Ryukyu Islands I April 1945 -4 July 1945. He earned the Good Conduct Medal. Edgar married Mary Elizabeth Shankle and they had three sons, Jerre, Fred, and Ronnie. He resumed farming and retired in 1988, but still occasionally helped his son on the farm. He enjoyed fishing and deer hunting. Edgar H. Turner died 13 October 2000 and was buried in Cogbill Cemetery.Turner, Edgar Harmon-age-20 Shankle,Mary Elizabeth-age-18 Married-6/17/1944C-1186^CCHS-*CC Family

Turner, Elmer Ellsworth, Jr. 45018281 b. 1900 d. 1959-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Resident of Jefferson City, Mo., married Apr.30,1925, St.Francis Co. to Jenny Olivia Hare of Wynne, Ark.

Turner, Elzina 10/16/1915-----ADI

Turner, Emmarillus 12413036 b. Jul. 8, 1861 d. Jan. 4, 1913- Sawmill Cem.- (Parkin)

Turner, Eva May---m.19250519--Tackett, Wilburn-Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Turner, Franklin P 07/13/1922-----ADI

Turner, Gary-age-22 Hammelstein, Lee Ann-age-22 Married-5/22/1971 N-1151^CCHS

Turner, Gene-age-59 Madden, Beatrice-age-53 Married-8/5/19740-1383^CCHS

Turner, Henry Harmon 9740486 b. 1887 d. 1957-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Mary Dallas-Turner, Henry Harmon-age-64 Dallas, Mary-age-43 Married-6/17/1951G-1230^CCHS

Turner, Infant 8799257 b. unknown d. 1938-Akin Cem.-

Turner, Infant 8799257 b. unknown d. 1938-Akin Cem.-

Turner, Jacob H., Jr.-age-23 Wolf, Tamara L.-age-23 Married-6/19/1982S-1102^CCHS

Turner, Jacob Hare B: 29 Nov 1927-*CC Family

Turner, Jacob Hare, Sr. 22561037 b. Nov. 29, 1927 d. Oct. 28, 2007- Vanndale Cem.

Turner, Jacob Hare-age-29 Burton, Rose Maxine-age-21 Married-12/29/1956I-183^CCHS

Turner, Jacob, Sr.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Turner, James Rogers-age-26 Sanderline, Vestal Ann-age-20 Married-10/29/1944C-1320^CCHS

Turner, James...... 57----- 57----- 57-----

Turner, James...... 57----- 57----- 57-----

Turner, James-age-21 Ellis, Pearline-age-16 Married-1/3/1950F-1466^CCHS

Turner, Jeffery P.-age-20 DeWitt, Tammy Lynn-age-17 Married-1/18/1985T-1216^CCHS

Turner, Jenny m. Hare, Mrs. 45018307 b. 1897 d. 1945-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Turner, Jerry Glen-age-27 Patterson, Gwendolyn D.-age-32 Married-4/2/1988U-1330^CCHS

Turner, Jerry Wayne-age-20 Parker, Deborah Diane-age-17 Married-5/31/1968M-118^CCHS

Turner, Jewel m.Rustan, Mrs. 8799259 b. Aug. 22, 1903 d. May 1, 1976-Akin Cem.-Tstone-Mother

Turner, Jewel R 8799259 b. Aug. 22, 1903 d. May 1, 1976-Akin Cem.-

Turner, John David 8799262 b. Sep. 18, 1898 d. May 18, 1978-Akin Cem.-

Turner, John David 8799262 b. Sep. 18, 1898 d. May 18, 1978-Akin Cem.-Tstone-Fatherper 1930 Census:Coldwater Twn.-age 30 b.Ala.;Wife:Jewel age 26;children:Ruth M. age 5, Lois age 2; Mother in Law:Fanise M.Rustan age 52, Widow b.Tenn.

Turner, John H. 45732916 b. 1871 d. 1946-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Ann

Turner, John H. 8951853 b. 1920 d. 2001- Crosslawn Cem.-Tstone w/Stacie

Turner, Johnnie-age-28 Jackson, Lizzie-age-32 Married-8/6/1943B-1461^CCHS

Turner, Joseph B: Jul 1891 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Turner, Josephine B: Oct 1844 IN, Phillips, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Turner, Lawrence Elmer 10780134 b. Jul. 4, 1922 d. Jan. 7, 1988-Cogbill Cem.Tstone-U.S. Army Air Corps WW II-*CC Bank Vet.Memorial Bio- Lawrence E. "Elmer" Turner was born 4 June 1922 in De Witt, Arkansas, the son of H. H. and Bessie Dallas Turner. Elmer grew up with three brothers and one sister: Henry, Cora Lee, Edgar, and Bobby. He attended schools at Crocketts Bluff, Arkansas and St. Charles, Arkansas and worked on a farm. His family moved to Cross County in 1942. Elmer was inducted into the Air Force 4 November 1942 at Little Rock, Arkansas and was trained as a Airplane Propeller Mechanic and Sharpshooter -Carbine. He left the States 18 December 1944 and arrived in the South Pacific 23 January 1945, where he participated in two campaigns, the China

Offensive and the Central Burma. He was returned to the States 11 January 1946 and was discharged 20 January 1946 at Camp Chaffee Separation Center, Arkansas. Elmer had earned the World War II Victory Ribbon, the Good Conduct Medal, the American Theater Ribbon, the AP Theater Ribbon and two Bronze Service Stars. Elmer married Lucille Henson and they had three children, Gary, Jan and Randy. He worked as a farmer and brickmason before retiring in 1980. Lawrence E. Turner died 4 January 1988 and was buried in Cogbill Cemetery in Wynne.

Turner, Lelia B: Feb 1894 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Turner, M L 06/11/1932-----ADI

Turner, Margaret Louise 18657735 b. May 7, 1928 d. Oct. 31, 1985-Cogbill Cem. Tstone-Sister

Turner, Marion L. 8881050 b. Jul. 26, 1943 d. Apr. 6, 1963- Parkin Cem.

Turner, Mary Elizabeth 10806600 b. Jan. 9, 1926 d. Jan. 2, 1999-Cogbill Cem.Tstone w/Edgar H.

Turner, Mary m.Dallas, Mrs. 9740493 b. 1907 d. 1993-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/spouse:Henry Harmon

Turner, Nelson---m.19290518--Smith, Lula-Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Turner, Odis F. 8881049 b. Oct. 16, 1909 d. May 31, 1953- Parkin Cem.

Turner, Ollie Grey Sheley Murphy 35991916 b. Jun. 30, 1930 d. Apr. 16, 2009- Misner Cem.

Turner, Ophelia---m.19391216--Smith, Howard-Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Turner, Oscar 10/26/1927-----ADI

Turner, Oscar 19735369 b. 1882 d. 1927- McElroy Cem.-Tstone w/Arra

Turner, Rachel May Infant 19735384 b. Jun. 7, 1914 d. Jun. 7, 1914- McElroy Cem.-Tstone

Turner, Randy Deith-age-18 Holleman, Nancy Maretta-age-18 Married-6/5/1970M-1455^CCHS

Turner, Rayvan-age-21 Burns, Eva Lou-age-18 Married-9/4/1954H-1340^CCHS

Turner, Richard Harold-age-34 Thompson, Lelia Gertrude-age-27 Married-7/7/1947E-1206^CCHS

Turner, Ronald D.-age-23 Eldridge, Dorothy Lynne-age-20 Married-3/28/1980R-1164^CCHS

Turner, Roosevelt, Jr.-age-43 Williams, Marsha Renee'-age-21 Married-7/10/1993W-1290^CCHS

Turner, Roosevelt-age-19 Futrell, Flute-age-18 Married-5/27/1944C-1162^CCHS

Turner, Sam T. 45732877 b. 1914 d. 1941-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Turner, Sam---m.19151225--Tucker, Annie-Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Turner, Samuel H 10/30/1921-----ADI

Turner, Stacie L. 8951855 b. 1924 d. 1992- Crosslawn Cem.-Tstone w/John H.

Turner, Tennie-Wynne-01 Oct 2004-Jonesboro Sun-Wednesday, 06 Oct 2004--*CC Archive

Turner, Thomas-age-37 Jones, Mabel-age-34 Married-9/10/1949F-1343^CCHS

Turner, Walter-age-38 Turner, Ruby-age-24 Married-4/2/1951G-1196^CCHS

Turner, William R.-age-30 Nichols, Mreada-age-42 Married-9/5/1960J-120^CCHS

Turner, Willie 33153357 b. Jun. 8, 1879 d. Apr. 9, 1950- Wynne Cem.

Turner, Willie Nelson-age-42 Anant, Lucille-age-38 Married-12/16/1945D-191^CCHS

Turner-John D Turner-1899-Ark-Jewell M Turner-Ruth M Turner, Lois Turner, John D Turner, Martha L Turner-Searcy Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Turner-John H Turner-1877-Ark-Ann H Turner-George W Turner-Parkin, Tyronza Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Turner-John Turner-1912-Miss-Flosey Turner-Johnnie Mae Turner, Loretta Turner, William Turner, Leroy Turner-Tyronza Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Turner-Odis Turner-1910-Miss-Mable Turner-Etta Turner, Cliford Turner, Marjue Turner-Tyronza Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Turney, 08/09/1930-----ADI

Turney, Charles Edward, Jr. Baby 18041537 b. Jul. 5, 1930 d. Jun. 5, 1932-Halk Cem. Wynne-Tstone

Turney, Gibson G. 8909932 b. 1900 d. 1965-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Hazel-Married age 24, on May 10,1924 Cross Co. he of Twist and she of Twist to Hazel Haywood Stacy age 19

Turney, Hazel Haywood Stacy, Mrs. 8909947 b. Feb. 4, 1905 d. Sep., 1982-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Turney-Gilson T Turney-1901-Miss-Hazel Turney--Coldwater Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Turnhaw, Wilson---m.19420131--Smith, Eunice-Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-

Turnidge, Joseph L -'-*CC Family

Turnidge, Nellie Frances B: 7 Sep 1884 IN Oregon,, USA D: 13 Feb 1954 IN , Orange, California-USA-*CC Family

Turny, Charles Edward, Jr. Infant 10328347 b. Jul. 5, 1930 d. Jun. 5, 1932- Halk Cem.Cherry Valley-

Turpen, Charles Dempsey-age-28 Stoner, Mona Renee-age-20 Married-12/17/1982S-1226^CCHS

Turpen, Eva Irene m.Robinson, Mrs. 10912977 b. Jan. 30, 1907 d. Apr. 15, 1987-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Hubert

Turpen, Green M...... 12/25/48...... 74----- 74-----

Turpen, Herman W.-age-57 Turpen, Oma Hite-age-61 Married-8/29/1968M-175^CCHS

Turpen, Hubert 10912979 b. Aug. 20, 1905 d. Nov. 25, 1969-Cogbill Cem.-b.1904 Married to Eva Robinson b.1907 Feb.1,1925-per 1930 Census:Tyronza Township;b.Texas Spouse:Eva age 22; children:Sylvia age 4, Hubert age 2, and Willie age zero

Turpen, Lawrence Dane 10912972 b. Nov. 16, 1934 d. Jun. 6, 1952-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-USAF Korea.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial Bio- Lawrence Dave Turpen was born 16 November 1931 in Parkin, Arkansas, the son of Hubert and Eva Robinson Turpen. From Wynne Progress 12 June 1952: "Service Airman 2nd Class Lawrence D. Turpen, son of Eva Turpen of Wynne, dies. Airman Turpen was drowned Friday while swimming in a lake near Selfridge Air Force Base, Michigan. He was 20 and had been in the Air Force for over two years. After spending two years on Okinawa, Japan, he returned to the States in November 1951. He has eleven brothers and one sister. The family recently moved to Wynne from Parkin." Lawrence Dave Turpen was buried in Cogbill Cemetery.

Turpen, Robert Lee 10825764 b. Dec. 7, 1933 d. Dec. 15, 1955-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-U.S. Army

Turpen-John Turpen-1899-Tex-Oma Turpen-Buford Turpen, Charles Turpen, Vergie May Turpen-Coldwater Township.::1940 Census Marriages-

Turpin, A. B., Jr. 43180493 b. Dec. 17, 1918 d. Apr. 11, 1985-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Turpin, Dorothy Marie 42854588 b. Aug. 16, 1920 d. Feb. 1, 1988-Harris Chapel Cem.
Tstone/Sister

Turpin, Ethel Jan 03/18/1931-----ADI

Turpin, Mary Lee 43180454 b. Dec. 19, 1929 d. Oct. 10, 1984-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/A. B.

Turpin, Ronald-age-21 Gibson, Joyce Ann-age-18 Married-10/15/1976P-1343^CCHS
Tutor, Donald Reid-age-42 Faulkner, Roseland Vondran-age-48 Married-11/27/1996X-1490^CCHS

Tutor, E LaDora 8767416 b. Jul. 3, 1905 d. Jul. 14, 1964-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-w/J.Wesley
Tutor, George Anthony-age-21 Crain,Mary Lynn-age-20 Married-5/8/1976P-1226^CCHS
Tutor, George H.-age-53 Childers,Ruby I.-age-50 Married-11/19/1983S-1421^CCHS
Tutor, George H.-age-55 Todd,Lynn-age-44 Married-4/12/1986T-1536^CCHS
Tutor, George-age-22 Ridley,Opal Fern-age-18 Married-10/31/1952H-126^CCHS
Tutor, John Wesley 8767415 b. Jul. 31, 1898 d. Nov. 18, 1994-Cogbill Cem.-SSDI Tstone
w/E. LaDora

Tutor, Van Knox-age-18 Clark,Robbie Dean-age-18 Married-12/24/1949F-1458^CCHS
Tutrel, Dan 04/17/1926-----ADI

Tuttle-Albert Tuttle-1910-Ks-Velma Tuttle--Smith Township.-:1940 Census MarriagesTuy, Charles L.-age-45 Annecharico, Cindy D.-age-28 Married-12/23/1980R-1360^CCHS
Twist, Clarence Cicero B: 1890 IN Rochester, Sangamon, Illinois,, USA D: 1 Apr 1938 IN Rochester, Sangamon, Illinois-USA-*CC Family

Twist, Ira F B: 2 Apr 1915 D: 3 Jan 1994 IN Marion, Crittenden, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Twist, Ira F B: 4 Sep 1857 IN Rochester, Sangamon, Illinois,, USA D: 5 Oct 1937 IN Twist, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Twist, John B: 12 Nov 1826 IN Illinois,, USA D: 17 Mar 1880 IN Rochester, Sangamon, Illinois-USA-*CC Family

Twist, John F B: 1888 IN Rochester, Sangamon, Illinois-USA-*CC Family

Twist, John J B: 1916 IN Rochester, Sangamon, Illinois-USA-*CC Family

Tyalor, Thurel Wayne-age-18Ragle, Linda Mae-age-16 Married-7/15/1961J-1171^CCHS

Tyer, Ajax B: 2 May 1807 IN Tennessee,, USA D: 22 Dec 1868 IN Hydrick, Poinsett, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Alice E 8799265 b. Apr. 10, 1870 d. Jan. 3, 1946-Akin Cem.-

Tyer, Alice E., Mrs. 8799265 b. Apr. 10, 1870 d. Jan. 3, 1946-Akin Cem.-Tstone-Mother

Tyer, Babe B: 1858 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Babe-40 223 223 Tyre Babe 2 F - AR ---1860 Smith Twn

Tyer, Carter J. b.1819* (Blacksmith)- 31 223 223 Tyre Carter J 41 M . blacksmith 800 1,095 AR ---1860 Smith Twn

Tyer, Charles A B: 1875 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Cora L B: 1869 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Curtis G B: 1818 IN Arkansas,, USA D: 21 Dec 1866 IN , Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Dave A. 9041877 b. Dec. 17, 1900 d. Apr. 5, 1965-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Tyer, David A B: 1846 IN, St. Francis, Arkansas USA D: 1892 IN Wynne, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, David A. 8909189 b. 1846 d. 1892-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-CSA Marker-per 1880 Census:Smith Township, Cross Co.-b.Ark. Father b.Ark. Mother b.Tenn.-age 33, Farmer-Spouse:Fanny age 34;Children:Ida B. age 12, Cora L. age 11, Willie R. age 9, Robert age 7, Charlie A. age 5, Sallie A. age 2;Brother in Law:Charlie Barnes age 17; per Civil War Database-D.A.Tyre Confederate-McGehee's Regt. Ark.Cavalry

Tyer, David A.-36 223 223 Tyre David A 14 M - AR . X . . .-1860 Smith Twn

Tyer, David B.-age-33 Donham, Diana E.-age-23 Married-9/18/1976P-1306^CCHS

Tyer, Dennis E B: 1878 IN, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Elizabeth-32 223 223 Tyre Elizabeth 44 F - TN ---1860 Smith Twn

Tyer, Fannye m.Barnes, Mrs. b.1845 Tenn. d.after 1930-On 1930 Census with Grover Cleveland Tyer-Widow of David A.Tyer

Tyer, Frances B: 1840 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, G O 8799267 b. Mar. 5, 1883 d. Jan. 18, 1940-Akin Cem.-

Tyer, G. O. 8799267 b. Mar. 5, 1883 d. Jan. 18, 1940-Akin Cem.-Tstone

Tyer, Grover Cleveland 8909210 b.Aug.22,1886 Wynne d.Jun.27,1983-Cogbill Cem.-*CC Family-Per 1920 Census:Cross Co. age 32 b.Ark., son of Fannye Tyer age 73 b.1847 Tenn.-Widow

Tyer, Harry L. Baby 8881766 b. Feb. 10, 1897 d. Jun. 17, 1898-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Tyer, Hattie L. Myers, Mrs. 9041898 b. Apr. 18, 1873 d. Oct. 18, 1955-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-per 1930 Census:Hattie L. age 56 b.Ark. parents b.S.Carolina; William Rufus Spouse age 59; Children:William B. age 21, and Francis E. age 16

Tyer, Ida B. b:1867in Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, James E. 8881773 b. Nov. 20, 1894 d. Apr. 15, 1975-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Married age 29, of Wynne, to Jessie Lou Kilgore, b.1901, of Colt, Oct.29,1923, Cross Co.-son of William and Hattie Tyer in 1900 Census

Tyer, Jesse M B: May 1876 IN, Cross, Arkansas USA D: 1908 IN, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, John B: 1837 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, John C. 8909234 b. Dec. 27, 1874 d. Sep. 29, 1906-Cogbill Cem. Tstone-*CC Family-of Wynne, Age 20, married to Mattie Brown, age 18, Dec.14,1898 Cross Co.-per 1900 Census:Wynne b.Ark.Dec.1874 and Father, Mother b.Illinois-Spouse:Mattie b.Jun.1880

Tyer, John Herman B: 1905 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Joseph Warren B: 1843 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Josephus B: 1843 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Loga A 07/09/1929-----ADI

Tyer, Lucretia B: 1835 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, M. Harriett B: 1855 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Macey B: 1814 IN Missouri,, USA D: 1891 IN, Coryell, Texas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Margaret B: 1858 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Margaret Caline 44426236 b. 1839 d. 1866-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-possible on 1850 Census:Smith Township, St.Francis Co.-H of H James Tucker age 36, Farmer with wife Jane age 30, two Tucker Children, James age 9. And Nancy age 1 month; Wright Tyre age 13, Margaret age 11, Cornelius age 8, Elizabeth age 7, Mason age 5-Tyre Could be from First Marriage for Jane, or Adopted

Tyer, Martha J.-37 223 223 Tyre Martha J 12 F - AR . X . . .-1860 Smith Twn

Tyer, Martha Jane B: 1847 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Mary A B: 1858 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Mary B: 1842 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Mary F B: 1849 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Mary F.-38 223 223 Tyre Mary F 10 F - AR . X . . .-1860 Smith Twn

Tyer, Mary Frances 8909175 b. 1845 d. 1931-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Tyer, Melinda Jane B: 1849 IN Texas-'-*CC Family

Tyer, Michael B: 1843 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Michel b.1844*-35 223 223 Tyre Michel 16 M . farm laborer . AR . X . . .--1860 Smith Twn

Tyer, Mildred Roberts 9041814 b. Aug. 17, 1902 d. Dec. 27, 1985-Cogbill Cem. Tstone

Tyer, Monroe B: 1857 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Nannie Jewell m.Winters, Mrs. 18005421 b. May 3, 1912 d. Mar. 12, 1996-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Robert Wilbur Tyer-Married St.Francis Co. on Jan.29,1949 to Robert W.Tyer of Forrest City

Tyer, Nathaniel G B: 1877 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Noah B: 1821 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Ollie B: 1903 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Rebecca H B: 1847 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Robert B: 1873 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Robert Wilbur 18005413 b. Oct. 20, 1910 d. Nov. 19, 1998-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/spouse:Nannie

Tyer, Rufus G B: 1841 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Rufus Tyer b.1842*-34 223 223 Tyre Rufus Tyer 18 M . farm laborer . 150 AR ---1860 Smith Twn

Tyer, Sallie A B: 1878 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Samuel A B: 1849 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Samuel B: 1812 IN Tennessee,, USA D: 1891 IN Wynne, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Samuel B: 1844 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Sarah B: 1810 D: 1839 -'-*CC Family

Tyer, Sarah J B: 1854 D: 1936 IN Cogbill Cemetery, Wynne, Cross Co. Arkansas -'-*CC Family

Tyer, Sarah J.-1 223 223 Tyre Sarah J. 6 F - AR ---1860 Smith

Tyer, Shelton B: 1908 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Silas B: 1844 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Silas R B: 1853 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Stephen -'-*CC Family

Tyer, Steve A. 8909201 b. 1880 d. 1899-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Tyer, Susan B: 1837 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Thomas -'-*CC Family

Tyer, Thomas C B: 1851 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Thomas C. -39 223 223 Tyre Thomas C 9 M - AR . X
. . .-1860 Smith Twn

Tyer, William B: 1846 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, William Block 8881783 b. Jul. 11, 1908 d. Feb. 6, 1996-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-per 1930 Census:Wynne, age 21, living with parents William R. age 59 and Hattie L. age 56, sister Francis E. Age 14-

Tyer, William Rufus 9041912 b. Dec. 18, 1870 d. Sep. 22, 1955-Cogbill Cem.-*CC Family-Tstone-Age 23, Married to Hattie Myers, age 18, Dec.27,1893 Cross Co.

Tyer, William W B: 1838 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer, Woodie Oliver 8799263 b. Sep. 27, 1903 d. Aug. 17, 1926-Akin Cem.-

Tyer, Woodie Oliver 8799263 b. Sep. 27, 1903 d. Aug. 17, 1926-Akin Cem.-Tstone-b.27 Sep 1905 IN, Cross, Arkansas,, USA D: 17 Aug 1926 IN Pleasant Hill, Cross, Ark.-*CC Family

Tyer, Wright B: 3 Dec 1784 IN Craven, North Carolina D: 8 Jan 1831 IN, St. Francis, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyer-James E Tyer-1895-Ark-Jessie L Tyer-Janice W Tyer, Frances Lynn Tyer-Ward 2, Wynne, Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tyers, Adeline---m.19071215 St.Francis Co.--Smith, Jerome-b.1886 Resident of St.Francis Co.--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tyland, Leola---m.19220212--Smith, Dick-b.1898 Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Tyler, Ashton.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Tyler, Austin -'-*CC Family

Tyler, Ellen Almira B: 29 May 1827 D: 11 Mar 1900 -'-*CC Family

Tyler, Jewel 78027908 b. Nov. 12, 1898 d. Aug. 31, 1999- Washington

Tyler, Joseph-age-62 Dukes, Laverta-age-38 Married-6/1/1949F-1251^CCHS

Tyler, Lillie 78028128 b. Sep. 5, 1875 d. Feb. 22, 1964- Washington

Tyler, Margaret B: 1847 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Tyler, Melvina 78028208 b. Aug. 6, 1917 d. Aug. 6, 2006- Washington

Tyler, O E B: 1885 D: Bef 1910 -- *CC Family

Tyler, Press 78028170 b. Mar. 11, 1872 d. Aug. 31, 1934- Washington

Tyler, Thorton Arnold-age-22Burnett, Annie Doris-age-17 Married-8/31/1945C-1625^CCHS

Tyler, William -'-*CC Family

Tyler, William-age-18 Moody, Lucille-age-19 Married-5/9/1959I-1344^CCHS

Tylor, Willye 03/10/1915-----ADI

Tyner, Bobby J 08/17/1930-----ADI

Tyner, Elizabeth Dew B: 1798 IN Northampton Co. Virginia D: 1875 IN , Fayette, Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Tyner, Herbert A.-age-31 Hall, Bernice-age-28 Married-6/22/1946D-1357^CCHS

Tyner, Nora Lee B: 1887 IN Walcott, Greene, Arkansas,, USA D: 1984 -'-*CC Family

Tyner, R. B.-age-28 Robertson, Virginia-age-18 Married-7/15/1950F-1602^CCHS

Tyre, Woody 08/17/1926-----ADI

Tyre-Dave Tyre-1901-Ark-Mildred Tyre-Hazel Dorris Tyre-Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tyree, Eliza Jane B: 1832 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Tyree, Jackie Glen-age-21 Chrisco, Barbara Ann-age-18 Married-8/23/1965K-1459^CCHS

Tyre-R F Tyre-1873-Ark-Maggie Tyre-Billie Bob Tyre-Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tyre-Will R Tyre-1871-Ark-Hattie Tyre--Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Tyron, Martha J. B: 1846 IN Indiana-USA-*CC Family

Tyrone, Gregory E.-age-19 Harper, Wendy R.-age-16 Married-8/31/1984T-1143^CCHS

Tyson, Glen Riley-age-38 Heath, Barbara S.-age-34 Married-9/27/1992W-1130^CCHS

Tyson, Glenn Riley-age-43 Tolleson, Anita Darlene-age-43 Married-4/17/1998Y-1132^CCHS

Ubanks-Wes W Ubanks-1886-Ark-Mary Ubanks-Ubanks-Hickory Ridge, Hickory Ridge Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Ueabanks, Velma Jean---m.19430615 Poinsett Co.--Sampson, George F.-Resident of Hickory Ridgw--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Uefer, Christia E 10/15/1916-----ADI

Uke, Roy-age-43 Frames, Martha Ann-age-46 Married-9/20/1985T-1426^CCHS

Ukley-Ruben Ukley-1911-Miss-Minnie Ukley-Floyd E Ukley, Mary R Ukley, J T Ukley-Smith Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Uldricks, Pieternella -'-*CC Family

Ulmberger-W R Ulmberger-1892-Tenn-Maggie Ulmberger--Mitchell Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Umberger, Maggie, Mrs. 8695855 b. 1886 d.Aug.27,1947-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-per 1930 Census:Mitchell Twn, Cross Co. b.1896 Tenn. Spouse:William R. age 37

Umberger, Adam 11898516 b. Dec. 17, 1911 d. Jan. 24, 1988- Misner Cem.

Umberger, Adam V.-age-58 Watson, Vada Bell-age-41 Married-10/17/1969M-1326^CCHS

Umberger, Maggie...... 8/28/47...... 61----- 61-----

Umberger, Mattie D. 11898520 b. unknown d. Jan. 25, 1964- Misner Cem.

Umberger, Mellie K. 11898522 b. Jul. 23, 1882 d. unknown- Misner Cem.

Umberger, Samuel E.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Umberger, Samuel E., Pvt. 8228487 b. Sep. 15, 1888 d. Oct. 18, 1938- Misner Cem.

Umberger, Vada Belle Allen 28816326 b. Oct. 13, 1928 d. Aug. 4, 2008- Misner Cem.

Umberger, W. R., Mrs. 10618936 b. unknown d. Aug. 27, 1947- Misner Cem.

Umberger, W. R.-age-56 Foust, Faucie-age-48 Married-9/4/1949 F-1326^CCHS

Umfleet-Carl Umfleet-1909-Mo-Louise Umfleet--Ward 1, Wynne, Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Underwood, Albert 02/26/1927-----ADI

Underwood, Cedric Gordon-age-33 Boozer, Jinnie V.-age-30 Married-2/13/1970M-1403^CCHS

Uniquez, Gene P.-age-23 Cruz, Angela M.-age-18 Married-4/12/1974P-1297^CCHS

Unknown, Infant 03/27/1917-----ADI

Unknown, Male Blk 09/11/1916-----ADI

Unknown, Male Blk 10/21/1923-----ADI

Upchurch, Gary W., Dr.-age-25 Campbell, Karen D.-age-25 Married-11/1/1980R-1318^CCHS

Upkins, Marion-age-49 Hamilton, Lee Jessie-age-43 Married-12/2/1946D-1564^CCHS

Upshaw, Chester Ernest Jr.-age-19 Stepp, Mary Ivolene-age-18 Married-6/30/1957I-1119^CCHS

Upshaw, Opie L.-age-58 Rogers, Dorothy-age-45 Married-12/22/1988U-1511^CCHS

Upshaw, Please---m.19390815 St.Francis Co.--Smith, Mash Ann-b.1921 Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Upshaw, Ples---m.19351119--Tucker, Rosa Lee-Resident of Togo--Cross Co.Marriages-

Upton, Cora B: 1887 IN Alabama-USA-*CC Family

UR, Diannah-17 232 232 UR Diannah 40 F - NC ---1860 Smith

UR, John b.1789*- 36 215 215 UR John 71 M . farmer . 3,475 KY ---1860 Smith Twn

UR, Priscilla-37 215 UR Priscilla 53 F - NC ---1860 Smith

Urann, Elizabeth B: 1727 IN Greenland, Rockingham, New Hampshire,, USA D: 20 Nov 1824 -'-*CC Family

Urann, James B: 25 Sep 1725 IN Portsmouth, Rockingham, New Hampshire,, USA D: Abt 1761 IN Greenland, Rockingham, New Hampshire-USA-*CC Family

Urban, Joseph J.-age-32 Allen, Edith Marie-age-22 Married-9/22/1945D-14^CCHS

Urfer, Bill--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Urfer, Christian E. Infant 31070887 b. Mar. 7, 1916 d. Oct. 15, 1916-Lewis Cem.-

Urfer, Christopher O'Neal Infant 46930231 b. Jan. 25, 1954 d. Feb. 2, 1954-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Urfer, David Christian Infant 21508810 b. Oct. 5, 1948 d. Oct. 9, 1948-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Urfer, Elizabeth Eve 31070634 b. 1879 d. 1912-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Urfer, Elsa Mabel 45028344 b. Mar. 6, 1893 d. Nov. 7, 1981-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-SSDI

Urfer, F. G. "Buddy", Jr. 21508758 b. Jun. 23, 1925 d. May 7, 1971-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Urfer, F.G. "Buddy", III 21508717 b. Dec. 2, 1955 d. Aug. 21, 2002-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Urfer, Forest Rose, Mrs. 46930318 b. Dec. 17, 1904 d. Dec. 25, 1974-Cogbill Cem.-Tstoneper 1900 census:Hickory Ridge-age 25, b.Mo.Father b.Ind. Mother b.Ky.-Spouse:Roy age 27, children:Audra E. age 3, Alfred P. age 1

Urfer, Frederick G. 45028393 b. Dec. 15, 1878 d. Jun. 4, 1946-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Age 34 Married to Esta or Elsie or Elsa Lemke, age 20 Jun.1,1913 both of Hickory Ridge, Cross

Co.-per 1930 Census:age 51 b.Illinois and parents, Spouse:Elsie age 39;Children:J. Alice age 13, Freda M. age 8, and Fred G. age 4

Urfer, Frederick G., Jr.—*CC Bank Vet.Memorial Bio-Frederick G. Urfer was born 23 June 1925, in Hickory Ridge, Arkansas, the son of Fred and Elsa Lemke Urfer. Buddy grew up and went to school in Hickory Ridge. He married Letrice Gresham and their children are Vicki, Linda, and F. G. Urfer, III. Buddy left Wynne for Little Rock and Camp Robinson 10 March 1944 and was sworn in and sent to Camp Hood, Texas for basic training in Armored Division. He left for England in November 1944 - as his troop train passed through Wynne, he saw his mother and sister, Freda, waving to the troops from their porch on Eldridge Court, but they did not know he was on the train. Served in 1290th Combat Engineers in England, France and Germany. As the war ended in Europe he was due to be shipped out to the Pacific Theater and was already on ship when it was announced that the war had ended in Japan. Orders were changed and was sent to the States in August 1945. He went to Fort Benning, Georgia, from September to December 1945 and was discharged at Fort Chaffee, Fort Smith, Arkansas, in December 1945 as Pfc. Buddy lived on the farm in Hickory Ridge, Arkansas, where he was born, until his death 7 May 1971. He is buried in Lewis Cemetery near Hickory Ridge.

Urfer, Fredrick Gat...... 6/4/46..... 67----- 67-----

Urfer, Paul 46930340 b. Jan. 5, 1929 d. Jul. 25, 1962-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Urfer, Robert E. Infant 31070917 b. Sep. 20, 1920 d. Sep. 20, 1920-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Urfer, Roy 46930284 b. Apr. 29, 1902 Illinois d. Apr. 6, 1977-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone Spouse:Forest Rose-*CC Family

Urfer, Stanley Edward Child 31070622 b. 1910 d. 1913-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Urfer-Fred G Urfer-1879-III-Elsa Urfer-Freda Hollen Urfer, F G Urfer-Hickory Ridge, Hickory Ridge Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Urfer-Roy Urfer-1902-III-Forrest Urfer-Audry Ellen Urfer, Freddie P Urfer, Billie Oniel Urfer, Della Ruth Urfer, Mary Ann Urfer-Hickory Ridge, Hickory Ridge Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Urie, John M B: Dec 1867 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Urin, John D: Abt 1734 -'-*CC Family

Urin, William D: 1664 IN Isles Of Shoals -'-*CC Family

Usby, Jerry A. 10329048 b. 1895 d. 1954-Harris Chapel Cem.-

Uselton, Warner Clay-age-32 Hardin, Virginia C.-age-34 Married-8/9/1952G-1599^CCHS

Usery, Calvin W. 19865998 b. Jul. 22, 1888 d. Dec. 11, 1934- Walnut Grove Cem.

Usery, Fred G. 47003292 b. May 24, 1914 d. May 23, 1954-Cogbill Cem.Tstone-Age 26 of Heth, Married Oct.25,1940 St.Francis Co. to Gay Brooks, age 18 of Wynne

Usery, William -'-*CC Family

Usher, Ann -'-*CC Family

Ussery, Mary Ann B: 15 Jun 1828 IN Tennessee,, USA D: 22 Jun 1854 IN , Mcnairy, Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Utley Leslie F.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Utley, Billy Thomas-age-18 Williams, Debra Dean-age-18 Married-11/28/19740-1251^CCHS

Utley, Billy 21054970 b.1957 d. Aug. 19, 2007-Harris Chapel Cem.-Picture/Obit per Sandra: Billy Utley, age 50, of Wynne passed away Sunday, August 19, 2007, at St. Bernards Medical Center in Jonesboro. Mr. Utley was a lifelong resident of Cross County. He attended Levesque Assembly of God.Funeral services will be today at 10 a.m. at Kernodle Funeral Home Chapel in Wynne with burial in Harris Chapel Cemetery.

Utley, Carolyn Sue m.Hall, Mrs. 25821891 b. Mar. 27, 1946 d. Apr. 5, 2008-Harris Chapel Cem.Picture/Tstone/Obit per Brenda Huntley: Carolyn Sue Utley, 62 of Wynne, passed away Saturday in Searcy. Carolyn was preceded in death by her parents, Roy Edward Hall, Sr. and Lora Irene Newberry Hall and a brother, Eddie Hall. Carolyn was a 1964 graduate of Vanndale High School and graduated from Crowley's Rigde Vo-Tech as an LPN. She was a member of the Vanndale Baptist Church. Surviors are her husband, Larry Ricky Utley of Wynne; son, Dennis Tucker of Scottsboro, Alabama; daughter Angela Homewood of Wynne; and three grandchildren. Services will be Tuesday, at 2 PM at Kernodle Funeral Home Chapel with burial in Harris Chapel Cemetery. Visitation will be Monday evening from 6 to 8 PM at Kernodle Funeral Home. Memorials may be sent to Levesque Assembly of God.Jonesboro Sun, Jonesboro Ar.- Carolyn Sue Utley, 62, of Wynne passed away Saturday. Carolyn was a 1964 graduate of Vanndale High School and graduated from Crowley's Ridge Vocational-Technical School as a licensed practical nurse. She was a member of the Vanndale Baptist Church. Survivors are her husband, Larry Ricky Utley of Wynne; son, Dennis Tucker of Scottsboro, Ala.; daughter, Angela Homewood of Wynne; and three grandchildren.

Utley, Douglas L.-age-32 Douglas, Tina Marie-age-22 Married-11/17/1995X-1215^CCHS

Utley, Elizabet Jan 04/22/1933-----ADI

Utley, Floyde-age-18 Marcum, Maggie-age-18 Married-3/26/1946D-1243^CCHS

Utley, James Everett, Sr. 23019969 b. Jan. 12, 1937 d. Nov. 19, 2007-Harris Chapel Cem.-Picture/Obit per Sandra: ames Everett Utley, Sr., age 70, of North Little Rock, departed this life on November 19, 2007, and is entrusted into the arms of our Lord. He is survived by his wife of forty-eight years, Joanne Smallwood Utley; three sons, James Everett Utley, Jr. of Evansville, IN, John Utley (Susan) of Osceola, IN, and Jerry Utley of NLR. James is survived by grandchildren, Jeremy, Justin, Joanna, Jonathan, and Joshua; seven brothers and two sisters. His parents, William Rueben Utley and Minnie Eudora Utley; two sisters and a granddaughter, Jayla Utley, preceded him in death. James served in the Army Reserves. He retired from Central Arkansas Transit, with numerous safety awards, after thirty-seven years of service. James received numerous recognitions of service from the Centers of Youth and Families. He earned Foster Family of the Year for two years. James also received two gubernatorial public service awards for his work in foster care. He dearly loved his three sons, loved and cared for over fiftyeight foster children. James loved to fish and was an avid gardener. He has touched so many lives. James will truly be missed.Funeral services were held at Roller-Owens Funeral Home. Interment was at Harris Chapel Cemetery in Wynne, Arkansas. Parents: William R Utley (1910 - 1967) Minnie U Utley (1909 - 1972)

Utley, James Leslie-age-18 Allen, Tammy Jean-age-17 Married-10/8/1988U-1472^CCHS
Utley, Jimmy Walter-age-18 Brown, Eva Lee-age-18 Married-1/25/1948E-1430^CCHS
Utley, John D.-age-20 Harris, Ava Jewell-age-17 Married-12/3/1966L-1206^CCHS
Utley, Lanny Rickey-age-30Tucker, Carolyn S.-age-36 Married-6/21/1983S-1319^CCHS
Utley, Larry-age-21 Ivy, Betty Ann-age-17 Married-10/9/1969M-1322^CCHS
Utley, Leslie R.-age-21 Franklin, Cheryl-age-20 Married-9/17/1968M-190^CCHS
Utley, Lester lloyd-age-21 Turpin, Clara Faye-age-20 Married-2/20/1965K-1343^CCHS

Utley, Mary Maggie m.Marcum, Mrs. 37227097 b. Jul. 25, 1928 d. May 15, 2009-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Floyd Utley Living b.1928/Obit per Don & Pam Childers: Mary Maggie Utley, 80, of Wynne, AR, passed away Friday May 15, 2009 at St. Bernard's Regional Medical Center in Jonesboro, AR. She was a member of the Levesque Assembly of God Church in Wynne and is survived by her husband, Floyd Utley of Wynne, AR; four sons, Leslie Utley, Larry Utley and Ricky Utley, all of Wynne, AR and Michael Utley of Mt. Juliet, TN; two daughters, Linda Clayton of Wynne, AR and Stella Dilling of Marion, AR; three brothers, Oscar Marcum of Wheaton, IL, Glendon "Tac" Marcum of Wynne, AR and Earle Marcum of San Jose, CA; one sister, Pearl Haynes of Nettleton, MS; 13

grandchildren and 23 great-grandchildren, with interment in Harris Chapel Cemetery in Wynne, AR

Utley, Mary Ruth 42242852 b. Oct. 23, 1930 d. Mar. 11, 1987-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone

Utley, Michael Ruben-age-19 Buckalew, Claressia Paulette-age-18 Married-3/30/19740-1289^CCHS

Utley, Minnie Eudora, Mrs. 10341080b. 1909 d. May 6, 1972-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/Children: James Everett Utley (1937 - 2007)*

Utley, Ruben Leon-age-24 Sides, Betty Lois-age-16 Married-8/31/1963K-178^CCHS

Utley, Sarah F., Mrs. 10904452 b. Nov. 18, 1881 d. Dec. 7, 1967-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Utley, Vernon T., Dr. 10904448 b. Feb. 5, 1875 d. Aug. 14, 1953-Cogbill Cem.Tstone w/Sarah-1920 Census:Cross Co.-b.Ark. age 44, wife Sarah F. age 38. Child William T. age 6

Utley, William Reuben 10341081 b. 1910 d. 1967-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone/Spouse:Minnie// Children: James Everett Utley (1937 - 2007)*

Utley-James Utley-1902-Miss-Nellie Utley-Clarence Utley, Anna Almae Utley, Jimmie Utley, Joe Ann Utley, Betty Sue Utley, James Utley, Ruth Jeanette Utley-Tyronza Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Utley-Vernon Utley-1875-Ark-Sarah F Utley-William T Utley-Parkin, Tyronza Township.: 1940 Census Marriages-

V., Goldie B: 1882 -'-*CC Family

V., Nettie B: 1889 IN Indiana-USA-*CC Family

Vaccaro, Andrew J -'-*CC Family

Vaden, Johnny Louise-age-21 Butts, Dorothy Reo-age-19 Married-6/6/1959I-1371^CCHS

Vaile, James Willie-age-24 Jones, Hattie Mae-age-27 Married-4/20/1943B-1355^CCHS

Valentine, William Roy-age-39 Davis, Mary Janette-age-22 Married-6/28/1982S-1113^CCHS

Vallare, Bervick A.-age-32 Cullivan, Orelia-age-32 Married-3/25/1998Y-1126^CCHS

Valley, Lula 12277288 b. Mar. 14, 1891 d. Jul., 1972-McDonald Cem.-

Valley, Mary---m.19411005--Smith, Elijah---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Valley, Mary---m.19411005--Smith, Elijah-Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Van Alley, William B: 1877 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Van Briggle B: IN Indiana-USA-*CC Family

Van Briggle, Arthur B: 1871 IN Indiana-USA-*CC Family

Van Briggle, Leona B: Jan 1872 IN Indiana-USA-*CC Family

Van Dixon, Phillip Donald-age-20 Waymire, Edith Aline-age-18 Married-3/13/1963J-1479^CCHS

Van Dusen, A. Loas m.Webster, Mrs. 17792419 b. Jul. 30, 1910 d. Sep. 26, 1977- McElroy Cem.-Tstone

Van Gordon, Rosie Lily Belle -'-*CC Family

Van Hoozer, Don Earl-age-55Raines, Diane-age-46 Married-5/8/1997X-1594^CCHS

Van Patten, Eva Lilian 9035822 b. 1864 d. 1884- Cogbill Cem. Tstone-Daughter of Philip and Mary Van Patten

Van Patten, Mary Elizabeth Miller, Mrs. 9035943 b. 1831 d. 1910-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Wife of Dr.Philip Van Patten

Van Patten, Phillip, Dr. 9035747 b. 1827 Schenectady, New York d. Jul. 20, 1890 Forrest City, Ark.-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-CSA Marker-Bio-Surgeon of the Thirteenth Arkansas Volunteer Infantry, Col. Tappen in command.Children: One child, Hattie L., born to Dr, and Mrs. Van Patten:Goodspeed's: During the war between the States, Dr. Van Patten was surgeon of the Thirteenth Arkansas Volunteer Infantry, Col. Tappen in command. He was afterward promoted to brigade-surgeon, and subsequently to the position of divisionsurgeon. For a short period he served as brigade-surgeon for Old Frank Cheatam, and was for two years in the Trans-Mississippi Department, under Gen. L. Polk, in Tennessee, Kentucky, Missouri and Mississippi, also being surgeon of Fort Pillow, in 1861. He was present at the battle of Shiloh, and was made division-surgeon by Gen. Polk on the battlefield, in the presence of Albert Sidney Johnston and Beauregard. He was obliged to resign before the war closed, on account of nervous prostration. Dr. Van Patten's children have inherited his own studious propensities, and have been endowed by nature with unusual capabilities. Eva Lillian graduated in higher mathematics at the age of fourteen years, under Prof. D. L. Thompson, of Wittsburg, the course extending through Calculus. After thus having her reasoning powers developed far beyond the height attained by even some of the most brilliant women of our country, in order to give her that proficiency in language, literature and the fine arts, which she had already attained

in mathematics, and understanding that a harmonious development of all the faculties is requisite to attain perfect personal and intellectual culture, Dr. Van Patten wisely sent her to Notre Dame, Ind., to the female school there, made famous the world over by the Sisters of Mercy. After having well improved the opportunities afforded her she again returned to her home an even more devoted student than before. During her leisure hours she was found poring over the works of Tyndall. Huxley and Darwin, drinking in the many good things in their writings and criticising contradictory statements appearing on different pages. In mathematics, literature, language, art and every other branch, her mind searched eagerly for knowledge, and she daily meditated on many of the great questions which have from remote ages vexed and perplexed the minds of our greatest thinkers. She was the constant companion of her father, and with him discussed all questions. Her greatness of heart was unlimited, and she had charity for the faults of all. Such women are priceless gems, but her physical constitution could not stand the draft on her intellect, and paralysis of the brain caused her death. Such an affliction is certainly to be lamented by more than her family, and it is to be hoped her young soul, freed from its incumbrance of clay, can see, without effort into all the mysteries she was continually investigating here. Hattie L., now the wife of Eugene Parrish, of Paragould, Ark., was on the point of graduating from Notre Dame, when the breaking out of diphtheria caused her sudden return home, and prevented her receiving a diploma. Her paintings and her music show the touch of an artist. She paints from nature with absolute perfection, and her portrait gems, which have been examined by many, are pronounced worthy of an artist of national reputation. She is an excellent English scholar, and proficient in Latin, French and German. She was married November 2, 1889. 'Philip Van Patten, M. D." So reads the sign that noisily swings to and fro on its rusty hinges, attracting the passers-by on one of the principal streets of Forrest City. The busy little notice is given only a momentary thought by its many readers, but the reputation of him whom it represents, an efficient and popular physician, will survive him many years. Born in Schenectady County, N. Y., in 1827, Dr. Van Patten's boyhood days were passed in carving his name in wonderful designs on his desk and making pictures, much to the delight of his schoolmates, but aside from all his fun, he was a good scholar, and won the approbation and affection of his teachers.- Paul V. Isbell Added: Dec. 15, 2009-Age 26, of Poinsett Co., Ark., Married Nov.22,1853 Independence Co., Ark. to Mary E.Smith, age 22, of Independence Co., Ark.-Per 1880 Census:Wittsburg, Ark.-Physician age 53; Wife Mary E. age 49;Children:Hattie C. age 18, Eva Lillian age 15, Stepson:Robert M. Smith age 31 Druggist, Lodgers:Nathan W.Norton age 29 Bookkeeper; and Carrie V.Norton age 24 Pianist.

Van, Claude-age-65 Harris, Pauline-age-40 Married-9/17/1952G-1630^CCHS

Van, Edmon 02/27/1926-----ADI

Vanaman, Addie P., Mrs. 27373638 b. May 31, 1894 Illinois d. Apr. 6, 1976-Lewis Cem.-TStone w/Spouse:Charlie: Children: Jack W. Vanaman (1929 - 1993)*-Children:Clifton C. and Roy F. per 1920 Census

Vanaman, Charles C.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Vanaman, Charles Calvin 27324540 b. Dec. 21, 1938 d. Jul. 22, 2004-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Glenda Jene Vanaman Living b.1939 married Jun.1,1958/U.S. Army/children:Thomas Calvin/Charles Glenn/Kristi Bliss May-Grandchildren:Amber, April, Autumn, Allison, Grant and Cole

Vanaman, Charles Calvin-age-19 Brown, Glenda Jean-age-18 Married-6/1/1958I-1202^CCHS

Vanaman, Charles Calvin-Meridian, MS-22 Jul 2004-Jonesboro Sun-Friday, 23 Jul 2004-*
*CC Archive

Vanaman, Charles M.-age-19 Moore, Memory B.-age-18 Married-8/26/1998Y-1222^CCHS

Vanaman, Charlie H. 27373675 b. May 25, 1893 Indiana d. Aug. 3, 1968-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Addie

Vanaman, Christopher L.-age-23 Scribner, Jamie Lynn-age-25 Married-6/29/1996X-1379^CCHS

Vanaman, Clifton Calvin 27324485 b. Jul. 6, 1913 d. Jun. 6, 1996-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Liberty Bond Slocum Vanaman married

Nov.14,1934/Children:Calvin/Norma/Jean/Grandchildren:Jamar/Mac/Tommy/Chip/Bliss

Vanaman, Clifton---m.19341114--Slocum, Liberty-b.1916 Resident of Tilton--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Vanaman, Harshall M.-age-35 Merritt, Linda L.-age-23 Married-2/9/1978Q-1175^CCHS

Vanaman, Howard Daniel 27373721 b. Jan. 11, 1923 d. Dec. 31, 1958-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Ima S.Vanaman b.1925 /U.S. Army WW II

Vanaman, Howard Martin 21252373 b. 1900 d. 1975-Lewis Cem.-Tstone/U.S. Army WW I

Vanaman, J. B.-age-20 Imboden, Doris-age-18 Married-8/12/1944C-1240^CCHS

Vanaman, J. B.---m.19440812-Imboden, Doris Edith-b.1926 Resident of Hickory Ridge---Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Vanaman, Liberty Bond m.Slocum, Mrs. 40105971 b. Aug. 25, 1917 d. Jul. 27, 2009-Lewis Cem.-Obit per Kim Thompson: Mrs. Liberty Vanaman, 91, of Wynne, died Monday at home. She was a lifelong resident of Cross County and a retired bookkeeper for Riceland Foods

in Hickory Ridge. Mrs. Vanaman was a member of First United Methodist Church of Wynne. She was preceded in death by her parents, Lawrance and Mary Slocum; her husband, Clifton Vanaman; one son, Calvin Vanaman; one granddaughter, Bliss Vanaman May; three brothers, and one sister. Survivors are daughter, Jean McClanahan and her husband, Ken, of Wynne; daughter-in-law, Glenda Vanaman of Meridian, Mississippi; four grandchildren, 10 great-grand-children, and two great-great grandchildren. Services will be held Friday at 2:00 p.m. at First United Methodist Church with burial to follow at Lewis Cemetery at Hickory Ridge. Visitation will be Thursday from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.at the Kernodle Funeral Home Chapel.

Vanaman, Robert Carl-age-21 Marshall, Susie Lynn-age-19 Married-8/4/1972N-1423^CCHS

Vanaman, Roy F. 27373777 b. May 31, 1919 d. Jul. 1, 1975-Lewis Cem.-Tstone/U.S. Army Air Corps WW II

Vanaman, Roy F.-age-26 Schaefer, Emma J.-age-19 Married-1/11/1946D-1127^CCHS

Vanaman-Charley H Vanaman-1894-Ind-Addie P Vanaman-Roy E Vanaman, Doyle H Vanaman, Howard D Vanaman, J B E Vanaman, Geniveve E Vanaman, Jackie W Vanaman-Tilton, Brushy Lake Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Vanaman-Clifton Vanaman-1914-Unk-Liberty Vanaman-Norma Jean Vanaman, Calvin Vanaman-Hickory Ridge, Hickory Ridge Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Vance, Christin 09/02/1928-----ADI

Vance, Frances L 08/01/1931-----ADI

Vance, Francis M. 9030890 b. 1847 d. 1925-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Louretha-Per 1910 Census:Wynne Ward 3-age 63; wife Kate age 38; Step Children:Grace A. Miller age 19, Ralph Miller age 17-married to Kate Miller Mar.17,1903, Cross Co. both of Wynne

Vance, Francis M. married to Martha M.Fore, both of Lawrence Co., Ark., Jun.13,1866

Vance, H. I. 29225016 b. 1844 d. Sep. 19, 1898- Deadrick-Hare Cem.-Tstone: Inscription:Age 54 years, husband of Nettie Vance

Vance, Howard 9030861 b. unknown d. unknown-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Vance, Irma Akins 43910082 b. 1924 d. 2008-Akin Cem.-

Vance, Irma Jeane m.Akin, Mrs. 43910082 b. 1924 d. 2008-Akin Cem.-Tstone- Daughter of Noah Gordan and Nettie Pearl (Davis) Akin buried in same cemetery (Akin Cemetery, Cross Co AR) Brenda Huntley Added: Jun. 17, 2011-spouse:Robert Reid.Vance

Vance, Jennie O. 15110533 b. Nov. 16, 1875 d. Apr. 27, 1945-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Vance, Jennie O...... 3/10/45...... 69----- 69-----

Vance, Jimmie D.-age-22 Blake, Lena Mae-age-23 Married-10/3/1951G-1332^CCHS

Vance, Joseph 04/30/1926-----ADI

Vance, Le Roy Thomas, Jr.-age-18 Ragle, Shelly Renee-age-19 Married-2/17/1989U-1539^CCHS

Vance, Lizzie Hickman, Mrs. 15110539 b. Jun. 16, 1903 d. Aug. 6, 1983-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:W.T.

Vance, Louretha 9030895 b. 1847 d. 1900-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Francis M.Vance

Vance, Lydia P 8799269 b. Feb. 27, 1901 d. unknown-Akin Cem.-

Vance, Lydia P. 8799269 b. Feb. 27, 1901 d. unknown-Akin Cem.-Tstone w/Robert A.

Vance, Marion Ollice 15110544 b. 1900 d. 1952-Lewis Cem.-Tstone/Father-Marriage:to Thyra White both of Hickory Ridge on Apr.25,1927 Poinsett Co., Ark.

Vance, Marvin E.-age-19 Hoozer, Barbara Ann-age-18 Married-6/11/1979P-1256^CCHS

Vance, Robert A 8799271 b. Sep. 14, 1889 d. Dec. 3, 1972-Akin Cem.-

Vance, Robert A. 8799271 b. Sep. 14, 1889 d. Dec. 3, 1972-Akin Cem.Tstone w/Lydia-SSDI Wynne

Vance, Robert Reid of Boonville, Ind.-age-21 Akin,Irma Jeane of Parkin-age-19 Married-3/26/1944C-197^CCHS

Vance, Steven A.-age-20 Camp, Tammy R.-age-16 Married-6/24/1983S-1321^CCHS

Vance, Steven, Jr.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Vance, Thyra m.White, Mrs. 15110547 b. Jul. 29, 1908 d. Apr. 29, 1995-Lewis Cem.-Tstone/Mother

Vance, W. T. 15090434 b. Mar. 27, 1875 d. Apr. 13, 1964-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Lizzie/Marriage:age 63 to Lizzie Hickman age 33 both of Hickory Ridge on Oct.16,1939 Cross Co., Ark.

Vance, William B: 1881 D: 1971 -'-*CC Family

Vance, William Wallace, Jr.-age-21 Britton, Glenda Ann-age-19 Married-8/2/1980R-1243^CCHS

Vance, William Wallace-age-19 Renolds, Lorine-age-18 Married-10/20/1947E-1324^CCHS

Vance-Olliar M Vance-1901-Ky-Thyra Vance-Greta J Vance, Eva Lena Vance-Hickory Ridge, Hickory Ridge Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Vance-Vance Smiley-1912-Ark-Helen Smiley-Walter Vance Smiley, Wayne Morris Smiley-Ward 2, Wynne, Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Vandam, Virginia b.1848*-30 258 258 Vandam Virginia 12 F - AR ---1860 Bedford Twn

Vandenier, George-age-61 Clayton, Martha-age-50 Married-4/7/1945C-1511^CCHS

Vandergriff, John B: 1858 -'-*CC Family

Vanderhoof, Dorothy Hayes 11898502 b. 1906 d. 1939- Misner Cem.

Vanderhoof, Fannie A. 11898506 b. 1856 d. 1953- Misner Cem.

Vanderhoof, Oatis D. 11898507 b. 1857 d. 1926- Misner Cem.

Vanderhoof, Rupert L. 11898510 b. 1885 d. 1945- Misner Cem.

Vandervoort, Ann B: 1827 D: 25 Dec 1854 -'-*CC Family

Vandervoort, Paul D: 22 Feb 1860 IN Wilkerson Cemetery, Spring Hill, Warren Co. Ohio -'*CC Family

Vandevelde, Rena J.-age-45 Cozart, JoAnn-age-25 Married-11/27/1980R-1342^CCHS

Vandiver, Lucy---Irvin, J. W.--Resident of St.Francis Co.-m.19060814--Cross Co.Marriages-

Vandiver, Mittie Juanita B: 18 Dec 1859 IN Cleburne, Poinsett, Arkansas,, USA D: 18 Dec 1939 IN Carson Lake, Mississippi, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

VanDuyn, Dennis Lee-age-25 Stadler, Karla Ann-age-23 Married-11/29/1980R-1343^CCHS

Vanhoose, Flossie 8881041 b. 1897 d. 1979- Parkin Cem.

VanHorn, James Lewis-age-60 Anderson, Bertha Mae-age-38 Married-3/4/1950F-1498^CCHS

Vanhoy, Daisy 8955454 b. Jun. 2, 1896 d. Feb., 1963- Misner Cem.

Vanhoy, Jessie J. 8955465 b. Jan., 1890 d. Dec. 21, 1967- Misner Cem.

Vanhoy, Robert F. 11898498 b. Feb. 2, 1917 d. May 21, 1968- Misner Cem.

Vanhoy-O J Vanhoy-1890-Ark-Daisy Vanhoy-Robert Vanhoy, Mary Francis Vanhoy-Mitchell Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Vanlandingham, Blake-age-23 Brooke, Sharon-age-30 Married-1/12/1979Q-1387^CCHS

Vanlandingham, Joseph-age-18 Freeman, Amber L.-age-19 Married-2/14/1999Y-1325^CCHS

VanLandingham, Jospeph Blake-age-28 Svenson, Terrie D.-age-30 Married-2/17/1984S-1499^CCHS

Vann, A. V.---m.19390122--Smith, Ethel May-Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Vann, Adolphus B: 26 May 1809-'-*CC Family

Vann, Albert G B: 24 Jul 1813 -'-*CC Family

Vann, Allen V.-Jonesboro-8 Nov 2005-Jonesboro Sun-Friday, 11 Nov 2005--*CC Archive

Vann, Berta---m.19111221--Sandrers C.-b.1890 Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Vann, Betty 11853252 b. Apr. 17, 1938 d. Apr. 13, 1999- Old Mount Zion Cem.

Vann, Calvin-age-48 Whitmore, Leola-age-45 Married-4/3/1952G-1483^CCHS

Vann, Charlie 10/10/1931-----ADI

Vann, Claude H B: 17 Apr 1871 IN Arkansas,, USA D: 30 Mar 1894 IN Vanndale, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family- Vann, Claude H. 8624385 b. Apr. 17, 1872 d. Mar. 30, 1894-Vanndale Cem.-Son of J.M. and Ida

Vann, Claude H. 8624385 b. Apr. 17, 1872 d. Mar. 30, 1894- Vanndale Cem.

Vann, Claude-age-86 Parker, Lorine-age-67 Married-3/20/1982S-134^CCHS

Vann, Cordwell B B: 16 May 1811 -'-*CC Family

Vann, E. M. 78028252 b. Jul. 15, 1905 d. Oct. 23, 2004- Washington

Vann, Emily Bessie B: 1882 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Vann, Emily L.-34 228 228 Van Emily L 37 F - NC ---1860 Smith

Vann, Emma Irene B: Oct 1887 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Vann, Emma, Mrs. 9607645 b. Feb. 22, 1864 d. Aug. 21, 1995- Vanndale Cem.

Vann, Emma, Mrs. 9607645 b. Feb. 22, 1864 d. Aug. 21, 1995- Vanndale Cem.-Wife of H. C. Vann

Vann, Fay T., Mrs. 10913006 b. Oct. 7, 1877 d. Dec. 8, 1978- Cogbill Cem. Tstone-per 1900 Census:Searcy Twn, Cross Co.-b.Oct.1877 Ark. Father b.N.Carolina Mother b.Ark. Married 1898-Spouse:Tom R.Vann b.Mar 1877-Living with John J. and Josie Thomas in what could be boarding house with other couples

Vann, H. Calhoun 8624388 b. 1860 d. 1898- Vanndale Cem.

Vann, Henriett 03/08/1928-----ADI

Vann, Henry Calhoun B: 1860 IN Arkansas,, USA D: 1898 IN Vanndale, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Vann, Ida m.Hare, Mrs. 8230383 b. May 21, 1849 d. Feb. 5, 1931 Oxford, Ga.- Vanndale Cem.

Vann, J F 03/24/1924-----ADI

Vann, James Tho.......7/12/47................................

Vann, Jesse -'-*CC Family

Vann, Jesse W B: 9 Jul 1825 IN North Carolina-USA-*CC Family

Vann, John Arline B: 12 Feb 1822 -'-*CC Family

Vann, John B: 15 Dec 1768 D: 11 Nov 1850 -'-*CC Family

Vann, John M. b.1845* (Student)-35 228 228 Van John M 15 M . student . . . TN . X . . .--1860 Smith Twn

Vann, John Maget 8230378 b. Jul. 5, 1945 d. Jun. 2, 1911- Vanndale Cem.-

Vann, John Maget B: 5 Jul 1845 IN, Fayette, Tennessee,, USA D: 2 Jun 1911 IN Vanndale, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family- Vann, J. M. 8230378 b. Jul. 5, 1945 d. Jun. 2, 1911-Vanndale Cem.- Vann, John M.-Text: Born: Jul.5, 1845 Died:Jun.2,1911 Buried:Vanndale Cemetery, Vanndale, Ark-Tstone- John M. Vann went to Arkansas with his parents in 1850, when he was only five years of age, and his home was always within a few miles of the spot selected by his father, Renselear Vann, for a home when he went from Fayette County, Tenn., to Cross County (then St. Francis), Ark. Just as he was preparing to go away to school the war came on, and John, like many other boys, felt the call of duty and made a brave young soldier. He was only nineteen when the "war closed. He enlisted in Company A, McGehee's Regiment, and served nearly four years. Mr. Vann engaged in business in 1868 and continued the life of a merchant-farmer for forty-five years. He was successful and enjoyed the fullest confidence of a loyal line of customers, who came to him for advice and counsel even in most intimate and private matters. The statesman sought his advice; the politician begged his support, because a multitude followed when

it became known that the candidate would have the support of J. M. Vann; the widow trusted him; the broken-hearted confided in him; the preacher leaned upon him. He never sought a crowd, but once in it he was the life of it. He loved a clean story and was an artist in telling one. He was married to Miss Ida Hare, daughter of Rev. Thomas Hare, and their children were Claude, Thomas, and Bessie. The CONFEDERATE VETERAN was always read, reread, and carefully filed away. It is now read with great interest by his children and grandchildren. ."- Confederate Veteran Magazine-v.28-p.29-33-Paul V. Isbell-Arkansas Confederate PensionsSurname: VannGiven Name: J. M.Application Number: 26075 Widow Surname: Vann Widow Given Name: Mrs. J.M.Company: A Regiment: McGehee's-State Served From: Arkansas Division: Cavalry Pension County: CrossDeath Date: 6/2/1910 Application Year: Comments: widow applied 1922

Vann, Leslie Lee Jr.-age-19 Davis, I.V.-age-20 Married-12/22/1948F-1121^CCHS

Vann, Louise Parker 12301581 b. Nov. 22, 1914 d. Aug. 22, 1991- Saint Marks Cem.-Wittsburg

Vann, Marshall-age-21 Sanders, Gerald-age-18 Married-5/8/1944C-1145^CCHS

Vann, Marshall---m.19440508--Sanders, Gerald-b.1926--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Vann, Marshall---m.19440508--Sanders, Gerold-b.1926 Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Vann, Martha B: 1852 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Vann, Martha-37 228 228 Van Martha 8 F - AR . X . . .-1860 Smith Twn

Vann, Mary V B: 1856 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Vann, Mary V.-38 228 228 Van Mary V 4 F - AR ---1860 Smith

Vann, Minniebelle 8624397 b. unknown d. unknown- Vanndale Cem.

Vann, Minniebelle 8624397 b. unknown d. unknown- Vanndale Cem. No dates on Tstone-With Sam Neel Vann

Vann, O Bir 10/31/1920-----ADI

Vann, Rebecca---m.18950727--Sally, Joe-b.1871 Resident of Vanndale--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Vann, Rennselear b.1820* (Planter)- 33 228 228 Van Rennselear 40 M . planter 8,250 18,869 NC ---1860 Smith Twn

Vann, Renselear B: 4 Mar 1820 IN North Carolina,, USA D: 30 Apr 1887 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Vann, Ruth B: Jan 1893 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Vann, Sam Neel 8624402 b. Jul. 9, 1889 d. Jun. 26, 1958- Vanndale Cem.

Vann, Sam Neel 8624402 b. Jul. 9, 1889 d. Jun. 26, 1958- Vanndale Cem.-Tstone w/Minniebelle-Widower in 1920 census

Vann, Sam 29225375 b. Dec. 25, 1873 d. Dec., 1960- Deadrick-Hare Cem.-

Vann, Samuel D B: 1847 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Vann, Samuel G.-36 228 228 Van Samuel G 12 M - TN . X . . .-1860 Smith Twn

Vann, Samuel Neal B: 9 Jul 1889 IN Vanndale, Cross, Arkansas,, USA D: 26 Jun 1958 IN Vanndale, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Vann, Susan 11/23/1918-----ADI

Vann, Susan Elizabeth B: 1 Jun 1817 - '- *CC Family

Vann, Thomas R 02/03/1922-----ADI

Vann, Thomas Renselear 8624406 b. Mar. 18, 1877 d. Feb. 2, 1921- Vanndale Cem.

Vann, Thomas Renselear 8624406 b. Mar. 18, 1877 d. Feb. 2, 1921- Vanndale Cem.-Spouse:Fay Vann b.1878

Vann, Thomas Renselear B: 18 Mar 1877 IN Arkansas D: 2 Feb 1921 IN Vanndale, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Vann, Tilman D. B.: 24 Feb 1807 -'-*CC Family

Vann, Tommie 01/12/1930-----ADI

Vann, William B: Aug 1850 IN Tennessee,, USA D: Bef 1860 -'-*CC Family

Vann, Winnie 10/08/1918-----ADI

Vann, Winnie Gardner 8624408 b. Oct. 6, 1891 d. Oct. 8, 1918- Vanndale Cem.

Vann, Worley 05/16/1914-----ADI

Vann. Allen---m.19300201--Smith, Betty-Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Vanness, Charles E., III-age-24Phelps, Patricia L.-age-20 Married-3/12/1977P-1435^CCHS

Vann-Sam N Vann-1890-Ark-Minniebelle Vann--Searcy Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Vanover, Cecile Opal -'-*CC Family

Vanover, Rene Rebecca -'-*CC Family

Vanpatten, Phillip B: 1828 IN New York-USA-*CC Family

VanPeet, Gordon Lynn-age-22Little, Barbara Jean-age-16 Married-9/2/1961J-1197^CCHS

Vanpelt, Douglas Floyd-age-20Belt, Rita Kay-age-18 Married-4/10/1976P-1217^CCHS

Vanpelt, E. W. 8881038 b. Sep. 18, 1926 d. Nov. 10, 1993- Parkin Cem.

Vanpelt, E. W.-age-20Moncreif, Louise-age-19 Married-3/20/1945C-1498^CCHS

Vanpelt, E. W.-age-23Keck, Nancy Peart-age-17 Married-11/19/1949F-1420^CCHS

VanPelt, Ethel Clark 69475598 b. unknown d. unknown- Parkin Cem.

VanPelt, Ethel Clark 69476334 b. unknown d. unknown- Parkin Cem.

Vanpelt, Gary Edward-age-21Whitehead, Betty Louise-age-16 Married-6/2/1975P-163^CCHS

VanPelt, Nancey m.Keck, Mrs. 84166447 b. Jan. 4, 1935 d.Jan.29,2012- Parkin Cem.-Obit: Mrs. Nancey Van Pelt, a resident of Parkin, Arkansas, departed this life, Sunday, January 29, 2012, at her home, in Parkin, at the age of seventy-seven. She was born on, January 4, 1935, in Marked Tree, Arkansas, the daughter of Harley and Annie Marie (Bohannon) Keck. Mrs. Van Pelt was a Christian and a homemaker. She enjoyed gardening, flowers, "catching up", loved animals and spending time with her family and friends. She was preceded in death by her parents, husband: E.W. Van Pelt, two sisters: Wilma Patterson and Mildred Brassfield. Nancey is survived by three sons: Gary Van Pelt and wife Betty of Parkin, Arkansas, Douglas Van Pelt and wife Rita of Memphis, Tennessee, Rickey Van Pelt and wife Judy of Jacksonville, Arkansas, one daughter: Francis Sheppherd of Parkin, Arkansas, 13 grandchildren, and 17 great-grand-children. Funeral services were conducted at the Thompson-Wilson Wynne Funeral Home. Interment was in Parkin Cemetery, Parkin, Arkansas. Thompson-Wilson Wynne Funeral Home obits, Jan. 30, 2012. Spouse: E W Vanpelt (1926 - 1993)

Vanpelt, Rickey-age-19Dodson, Judy-age-18 Married-12/30/1976P-1394^CCHS

Vanpelt, Rufus W. 8881033 b. Nov. 16, 1879 d. Mar. 28, 1965- Parkin Cem.

Vanpelt-Rufus Vanpelt-1877-Ark-Ethel Vanpelt-E W Vanpelt-Tyronza Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Vanse, Obediah 03/06/1933-----ADI

Vanse, Odell 10/26/1914-----ADI

Vanse, W A 06/05/1925-----ADI

Vardaman, Charles D.-age-21Peterson, Jane-age-18 Married-11/11/1951G-1374^CCHS

Vardiman, Magdalene B: Abt 1760 -'-*CC Family

Varley, Dorothy McCree Christman, Mrs. 8665467 b. 1899 d. 1969-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/William Daney on Tstone

Varley, William Daney 8665464 b. 1877 d. 1951-Cogbill Cem. Tstone w/Dorothy-Obit-Friday, February 2, 1951 Retired Merchant Is Called By Death W. D. Varley, an Earle resident for almost 40 years died at his home at 5 o'clock Saturday afternoon. He was 75 and a retired grocer. Services were held at 2 Monday afternoon at the Earle Methodist Church with Rev. L. F. Lafevers officiating, assisted by Rev. Ben C. Few of Parkin. Burial was in Cogbill Cemetery at Wynne. Born in Marietta, Ohio, Mr. Varley came to Earle in 1912 and entered the grocery business in what was then called New Earle. He owned and operated several businesses of this nature and had always been associated with this line of work until his retirement in 1947. Mr. Varley was civic minded and took prominent part in all worth-while programs of the town until ill health forced him to curtail his activities. He was a Past Master of the Crittenden County Lodge F. & A. M., a member of the Board of Stewards of the Methodist Church and had at one time served for 25 consecutive years as Superintendent of the Sunday School. He also served as Mayor or Earle and sponsored many civic projects. He was the instigator of the move to close business houses in Earle during summer months, a custom that is still observed. Mr. Varley passed away quietly having returned from town and was sitting in a chair relaxing and apparently died in his sleep. A member of the family, Mrs. M. M. Thompson, found him and summoned help. He leaves his wife, Mrs. Dorothy Christman Varley, and a brother J. A. Varley of Monrovia, Calif.Per Brenda Huntley-per 1920 Census:Crittenden Co., Ark. b.Ohio 1878 Wife:Vera b.Ky 1882-Living with Simon and Cora Hammer

Varnado, Hollis -'-*CC Family

Varnado, James -'-*CC Family

Varner, Robert Lee-age-22 McCain, Gladys-age-19 Married-10/7/1946D-1482^CCHS

Varner, Robert--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Varney, Joseph -'-*CC Family

Varney, Judith -'-*CC Family

Varney, Richard -'-*CC Family

Varyhill, William b.1844*-13 176 176 Varyhill? William 16 M . farm laborer . AR ---1860 Smith Twn

Vasell, Eliga 03/11/1914-----ADI

Vasser, BobbyG.-age-19 Jones, Teresa S.-age-19 Married-5/15/1982S-172^CCHS

Vasser, Eddie Lee-age-25 Collins, Shirley Ray-age-21 Married-12/31/1983S-1464^CCHS

Vasser, James-age-19 McDaniel, Helen-age-19 Married-12/25/1963K-1135^CCHS

Vassey, Fannie 09/04/1923-----ADI

Vaughan, Eugene "Simmie" 46709675 b. Feb. 18, 1937 d. Nov. 18, 1979-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Our Beloved Daddy

Vaughan, Keadith, Mrs. 8767527b. Mar. 22, 1900 d. Jul. 27, 1988-Cogbill Cem. Tstone w/Ross-Mother-

Vaughan, Major-age-61 Conley, Lue Birtha-age-52 Married-2/18/1963J-1469^CCHS

Vaughan, Ross 9740394 b. Dec. 11, 1888 d. Jun. 22, 1963-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Keadith-Father-Per 1930 Census:Tyronza Tws.Cross Co. age 41 b.Illinois and Parents;Wife:Leadith age 30;Children:Nina age 9, R.L. age 7, Estelle age 7, Allouise age 5, Wanda age 2, and Neoshia age zero

Vaughan, Thelma Tolise 46709582 b. Dec. 5, 1918 d. May 24, 1922-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Vaughb-Ross Vaughn-1888-III-Keatish Vaughn-R L Vaughn, Estell Vaughn, Allouise Vaughn, Wanette Vaughn, Neoshia Vaughn, Amagine Vaughn, Eugene Vaughn-Tyronza Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Vaughen, Lue Birtha 12277283 b. Aug. 30, 1910 d. Oct. 24, 1998-McDonald Cem.-Tstone/Wolfe Bros. F.H.

Vaughn, Cora 12301586 b. Feb. 22, 1882 d. Feb. 26, 1946- Saint Marks Cem.-Wittsburg

Vaughn, Cora...... 47----- 47----- 47-----

Vaughn, Faye B. m.Brackin, Mrs. 21531841 b. May 5, 1928 d. Jun. 18, 2007-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/R.L. Married Jun.1,1946-Picture-Obit-Oxford - Faye Brackin Vaughn, 79, of Oxford, MS, died Monday, June 18, 2007 at Baptist Memorial Hospital in Oxford, MS. Mrs. Vaughn was born May 5, 1928 in Sarah, MS to John Wesley Brackin and Corrie Juanita Howe Brackin. She was married to R.L. Vaughn on June 1, 1946. Mrs. Vaughn was a retired Real Estate Broker and School Teacher. She was a graduate of Delta State University where she received both her Bachelors and Masters Degrees in both math and science. She taught school for many years in the Rosedale, Shaw and Cleveland School Systems before moving to Florida where she became a Real Estate Broker and held a General Contractor License. She moved back to Gulfport, MS to be closer to family after the death of her husband. She was preceded in death by her parents, Wesley and Corrie Brackin and her husband R.L. Vaughn. She is survived by her sons, Ross L. "Ronnie" Vaughn and his wife, Louise Buckels Vaughn of Cleveland, MS, Lawrence Wesley "Larry" Vaughn and his wife, Charlotte Rocconi Vaughn of Olive Branch, MS and Thomas Eugene "Tom" Vaughn and his wife, Debra Meyer Vaughn of Pass Christian/Oxford, MS; one brother, John W. Brackin and his wife, Linda Vance Brackin of Cleveland, MS; nine grandchildren, Ross Douglas and Leslie Carrol Vaughn of Pass Christian, Lawrence Edward and Liza Vaughn of Cleveland and Melissa Vaughn and Zack Stewart of Cleveland, Lawrence Wesley Vaughn, Mitchell Ross Vaughn and Lance Paul Vaughn of Olive Branch and Amanda Audrey Vaughn and Jeremy Alan Saunders of United Kingdom, Allyson Leah Vaughn of Pass Christian/Oxford and Cpl. Hunter Meyer Vaughn, USMC stationed at Miramar, San Diego, CA; and seven great-grandchildren, Emily Carol Vaughn and Justin Edward Vaughn of Pass Christian, William Thomas Vaughn and Joseph Tyler Vaughn of Cleveland and Anna Vaughn Stewart, Douglas Forman Stewart and Charles Dudley Stewart of Cleveland. Graveside services were held under the direction of Roller-Citizens Funeral Home of West Memphis, Arkansas, Thursday June 21, at 11 a.m. in Cogbill Cemetery in Wynne, AR. Pallbearers were Doug Vaughn, Edward Vaughn, Lawrence Vaughn, Mitchell Vaughn, Lance Vaughn and Hunter Vaughn. Honorary Pallbearers were Melissa Vaughn Stewart, Amanda Vaughn Saunders and Allyson Vaughn. Visit online our guestbook at: www.rollerfuneralhomes.com Roller-Citizens Funeral Home 870-735-1000. Published in The Commercial Appeal from 6/20/2007 -6/23/2007. Per Brenda Huntley

Vaughn, Haskell A.-age-64 Vaughn, Alta Janette-age-62 Married-4/13/1996X-1312^CCHS

Vaughn, Henry B: Abt 1780 -'-*CC Family

Vaughn, Henry J.-age-25 Evans, Nora Ann-age-19 Married-10/3/1947E-1297^CCHS

Vaughn, Joseph B.-age-19 Davis, Jo Ann-age-20 Married-10/16/1982S-1193^CCHS

Vaughn, Keith H.-age-18 Austin, Diana Denise-age-18 Married-10/30/1981R-1560^CCHS

Vaughn, Leathel-Cherry Valley-02 Feb 2003-Jonesboro Sun-Tuesday, 04 Feb 2003--*CC Archive

Vaughn, Lepoleon-age-41 Winfrey, Beverly Rena-age-33 Married-1/29/1996X-1269^CCHS

Vaughn, Major 12277277 b. Apr. 15, 1900 d. Aug. 11, 1980-McDonald Cem.-Tstone/per SSDI birth is Sep.1,1902

Vaughn, Margaret Ann 49958563 b. May 23, 1961 d. Nov. 15, 2005- Vanndale Cem.

Vaughn, R. L. 47345359 b. Jul. 23, 1923 d. Oct. 29, 1992 Asheville, N.C.-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Wife:Faye-son of Ross and Keadith Vaughan

Vaughn, Spencer Tyron-age-23 McClurge, Bobbie Renee-age-19 Married-1/23/1993W-1204^CCHS

Vaughn, Terry Lynn 8881028 b. unknown d. Dec. 4, 1955- Parkin Cem.

Vaughn, Thelma 05/24/1922-----ADI

Vaughn, Thomas-age-22 Hall, Dorothy-age-18 Married-1/22/1944C-129^CCHS

Vaughn, Travis-age-28 Casebier, Zola Angeline-age-23 Married-2/4/1950F-1450^CCHS

Vaughn, William L. Sr.-age-47 Capps, Kathalene M.-age-45 Married-2/19/1982S-11^CCHS

Vaughn-Arnold Vaughn-1918-Ala-Qualla Vaughn-Eugene Vaughn-Mitchell Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Vaughn-Carl V Vaughn-1896-Ky-Modena S Vaughn-Carl V Vaughn, Maxine S Vaughn, Dorothy V Vaughn, Earline Parkell-Parkin, Tyronza Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Vaughn-Luborn Vaughn-1916-Ala-Lizzie Vaughn-Erlene Vaughn-Mitchell Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Vaughn-R M Vaughn-1884-Ala-Virgie Vaughn-Travis Vaughn, Lois Vaughn, Austin Vaughn, Inez Vaughn-Mitchell Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Vaught, Andrew Harrison B: 1877 IN Kentucky,, USA D: 1963 -'-*CC Family

Vaught, Carrie E. 19778558 b. 1883 d. 1940- Walnut Grove Cem.

Vaught, Charles T. 19778560 b. Feb. 22, 1879 d. Feb. 14, 1956- Walnut Grove Cem.

Vaught, Colletta Gladys B: 1900 IN Kentucky-USA-*CC Family

Vaught, D.H.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Vaught, David J. 19778517 b. Jan. 1, 1871 d. Nov. 23, 1957- Walnut Grove Cem.

Vaught, Delmar H. "Dee"-Hickory Ridge-19 Dec 2002-Jonesboro Sun-Friday, 20 Dec 2002-*
*CC Archive

Vaught, Delmar Harrison "Dee" 18552456 b. Oct. 8, 1921 d. Dec. 19, 2002-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Velma Jean m.Gunn, Vaught Living b.1930-Married Feb.13,1949/U.S. Navy WW II/Children: Samuel Darrell/ Sharon Dee/ Laura Jean/Grandchildren: Kelley/ Eric/ Aaron/Emily/Cara Elli/Abby-Great Grandchildren:Kendall/Andrew/Emmaline/Elizabeth

Vaught, Delmar Harrison B: 8 Oct 1921 IN , Prairie, Arkansas,, USA D: 19 Dec 2002 IN Memphis, Shelby, Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Vaught, Delmar Harrison-age-27Gunn, Velma Jean-age-18 Married-2/13/1949F-1158^CCHS

Vaught, Dorothy B: 1920 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Vaught, Edgar Canon B: 1906 IN Kentucky-USA-*CC Family

Vaught, Ernest R. 19778545 b. 1907 d. 1954- Walnut Grove Cem.

Vaught, Goldie E. 19778540 b. Feb. 15, 1909 d. Nov. 29, 2001- Walnut Grove Cem.

Vaught, Irene B: 1912 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Vaught, Jerome Dean-age-23Beene, Mary Cozette-age-21 Married-8/20/1963K-163^CCHS

Vaught, Margaret C. 19778522 b. Mar. 1, 1871 d. Oct. 2, 1944- Walnut Grove Cem.

Vaught, Marion Samuel B: 1908 IN Kentucky-USA-*CC Family

Vaught, Mary Effie B: 1902 IN Kentucky-USA-*CC Family

Vaught, Mary Pearl 19778513 b. Sep. 26, 1898 d. Jan. 10, 1934- Walnut Grove Cem.

Vaught, Roy Elsworth 19778552 b. Aug. 26, 1904 d. Sep. 27, 1912- Walnut Grove Cem.

Vaught, Stanley 02/12/1933-----ADI

Vaught, Stanley R. 19778536 b. Feb. 12, 1932 d. Feb. 12, 1932- Walnut Grove Cem.

Vaught-Armstrong, Kelley Shannon 11502583 b.1973 d. Nov. 19, 2004-Lewis Cem.-Picture/Tstone/Obit per Brenda Huntley: Kelley Shannon Vaught-Armstrong, 31, of Benton, formerly of Hickory Ridge, died Friday, Nov. 19, at Doctor's Hospital at Little Rock. Lewis Cemetery (died 11/19/04) Jonesboro Sun Jonesboro Ar 11/23/04 Benton- Funeral services for Kelley Shannon Vaught-Armstrong, 31, of Benton, formerly of Hickory Ridge, who died Friday at the Doctor's Hospital in Little Rock, will be at 2 p.m. today at the Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home of Wynne. Burial will be in Lewis Cemetery in Hickory Ridge.Robert DeBaun, Bud Reeves, Robert Crockett and Mike Fowler will officiate.Active pallbearers

will be Tripp Graham, Paxton Singleton, Brian Bull, Jason Bone, Brian Bariola and Jason Clark. Honorary pallbearers include Kelly Phipps, Joe Jarrett, Michael Beavers, Clay Hiett, Josh Haralson, Grant Brogdon, Shane Milton and Daniel Bird.Born in Wynne, she was raised in Hickory Ridge. She earned a degree in occupational therapy from the University of Central Arkansas in Conway. She was director of therapy at Pathfinder Preschool in Jacksonville. Survivors include her husband, Dr. Bryan Armstrong of Benton, her parents, Sam and Donna Vaught of Hickory Ridge; two sons, Andrew and Gardner Armstrong of the home; three daughters, Kendall Anna Wilson, and 2-week-old twins Elizabeth Perkins Armstrong and Emmaline Vaught Armstrong, all of the home; a brother, Eric Vaught of Vanndale; and grandmothers, Lois Perkins of Wynne and Jean Vaught of Hickory Ridge. Born at Wynne, she was raised in Hickory Ridge and graduated from Cross County High School at Cherry Valley. She earned an occupational therapy degree from the University of Central Arkansas at Conway. She worked at Pathfinder Preschool at Jacksonville, where she was director of therapy. Survivors include her husband, Dr. Bryan Armstrong of Benton; two sons, Andrew Armstrong and Gardner Armstrong, both of the home; three daughters, Kendall Anna Wilson and Elizabeth Perkins Armstrong and Emmaline Vaught Armstrong, all of the home; her parents, Sam and Donna Vaught of Hickory Ridge; and one brother, Eric Kelly of Vanndale. Funeral service will be at 2 p.m. Tuesday at Thompson-Wilson Funeral Home of Wynne. Burial will be in Lewis Cemetery at Hickory Ridge.

Vaught-Armstrong, Kelley Shannon-Benton-19 Nov 2004-Jonesboro Sun-Monday, 22 Nov 2004--*CC Archive

Vaught-Dave Vaught-1871-III-Maggie Vaught-Edith Vaught-Bedford Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Vaughter, Dayton Eugene-age-23Miller, Nellie Ruth-age-25 Married-6/20/1965K-1419^CCHS

Vaught-Leonard Vaught-1906-Ark-Nora Vaught--Bedford Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Vause, Clinton 03/28/1927-----ADI

Vause, Floyd---m.19280727--Smith, Alma Ruth-Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Vause, W A 06/05/1925-----ADI

Vauss, Sarah 11/22/1928-----ADI

Vauth-Charlie Vauth-1879-III-Carie E Vauth--Bedford Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Vauth-Earnest Vauth-1906-Ark-Goldie Vauth-Howard Vauth, Keneth Vauth, Jenett Vauth-Bedford Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Vawter, Rene-age-25Childers, Denise Lynn-age-23 Married-10/27/1979R-175^CCHS

Veale, Dale R.-age-19Veasley, Gillette-age-16 Married-7/13/1978Q-1275^CCHS

Veasley, Ben Edward 31018678 b. Jan. 14, 1949 d. Aug. 15, 2000- Warren Cem.

Veasley, Calvin Lewis-age-20LaGrone, Elaine L.-age-19 Married-5/25/1984T-155^CCHS

Veasley, Calvin Lewis-age-34McCord, Phyllis Monietta-age-41 Married-2/28/1998Y-186^CCHS

Veasley, Eugene 31018595 b. Jan. 7, 1952 d. Dec. 26, 1999- Warren Cem.

Veasley, Jocqueline Hinton 31018772 b. Jan. 21, 1966 d. Aug. 4, 2004- Warren Cem.

Veasley, Robert 31018484 b. Mar. 18, 1919 d. Jun. 7, 1963- Warren Cem.

Veasley, Robert Lee 55019375 b. unknown d. Jul. 13, 2010- Warren Cem.

Veasley, Robert Lee-age-20Dorris, Ruby Mae-age-16 Married-11/25/1960J-153^CCHS

Veasley, Rosie H. 31018525 b. Jul. 2, 1921 d. Apr. 10, 1996- Warren Cem.

Veasley, Samuel D. 31018427 b. Jun. 21, 1942 d. Jul. 20, 1990- Warren Cem.

Veasley, Stewart-age-25Hinton, Jacqueline-age-19 Married-5/3/1985T-1278^CCHS

Veasley, Tasheba Sherica 31049722 b. Dec. 30, 1978 d. Apr. 22, 2001- Warren Cem.

Veasley, Virgil Earl-age-18Cunningham, Barbara Lou-age-20 Married-7/2/1979Q-1490^CCHS

Veasy, Grover-age-40Jones, Susie-age-21 Married-11/12/1946D-1503^CCHS

Veasy, J. C.---m.19281027--Smith, Ada Lee-Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Veesey, Bell 05/17/1926-----ADI

Veith, William---m.--Summers, Louise-Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Velasques, Guadalupe-age-22Ruelas, Catarina-age-36 Married-1/17/1949F-1150^CCHS

Velma, Jessie 02/03/1929-----ADI

Venable, Ada Child 15308209 b. Oct. 19, 1907 d. Aug. 4, 1913-Lewis Cem.-Tstone/daughter of H.W.Venable

Venable, Ann Child 15308218 b. Dec. 6, 1949 d. Jan. 8, 1952-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Patty and Hazel

Venable, Hazel 15308259 b. Dec. 26, 1936 d. Jan. 8, 1952-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Patty and Ann

Venable, Margie Marie m.Davison, Mrs. 23784460 b. Aug. 23, 1907 d. Aug. 22, 1984-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/William-Note per Mary Howe: Wife of William F. Venable Mother of William D., Edna, Hazel, George H, Willis, Mary E, Warren, Patrica, Ann, and John

Venable, Patrica Patty Child 23783750 b. May 14, 1946 d. May 8, 1949-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Ann and Hazel

Venable, Tennie K. 15308248 b. 1869 d. 1963-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/William H.

Venable, William 'Dub' 21802637 b. Jun. 3, 1929 d. Sep. 27, 2007-Lewis Cem.-Tstone/Obit per Sandra: William "Dub" Venable, 78, of Jonesboro, formerly of Weiner, died at Jonesboro Health Center on Thursday, Sept. 27, 2007. Dub was born in Enid, Okla., to William F. and Margie Davison Venable on June 3, 1929. He was a retired factory worker in St. Louis. Dub graduated from Weiner High School in 1950. He is survived by his sisters, Edna Rhodes and Mary Howe, both of Jonesboro; three brothers, Willis Venable of Malvern; Warren Venable of St. Clair, Mo., and John Venable of Sikeston, Mo.; four nieces and six nephews. He was preceded in death by his parent; three sisters, Patricia Venable, Hazel Venable, Ann Venable; and a brother, Herman Venable. Graveside services will be at 10:30 a.m. Saturday in the Lewis Cemetery in Hickory Ridge with his brother John Venable officiating. Langford-Bookout Funeral Home has charge of arrangements.

Venable, William F. 15308232 b. Oct. 26, 1903 d. Sep. 20, 1967-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Margie-Marriage:Willie b.1903 to Margie Davison age 20 both of Hickory Ridge on Nov.30,1927 Cross Co., Ark.

Venable, William H. 15308225 b. 1868 d. 1953-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Tennie-per 1870 Census:Son of William L. age 47 and Martha age 33

Vericker, Jeffrey S.-age-22Sweeney, Christie Lynn-age-21 Married-1/22/1991V-1362^CCHS

Vermillion, Orvel T.-age-48Franklin, Delores Jean-age-25 Married-4/20/1984T-129^CCHS

Vernon, Gertrude "Gertie" m.Shannon, Mrs. 45636280 b. Oct. 2, 1895 d. Feb. 11, 1946-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Henry

Vernon, Henry I. 45636259 b. May 25, 1886 d. Aug. 5, 1950-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Gertrude-Married Oct.15,1911 Crittenden Co.,Ark to Gertie Shannon both of Earle

Vernon, Raymond 45703318 b. 1912 d. 1939-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone

Verrati, Christina -'-*CC Family

Verrati, Civo B: Abt 1880 IN Islip, Suffolk, New York,, USA D: 29 Jan 1901 IN New York, New York, New York-USA-*CC Family

Verrati, Filameno B: 16 Mar 1837 IN Italy D: 5 May 1904 IN New York, New York-USA-*CC Family

Verrati, Gilda -'-*CC Family

Verrati, Julia -'-*CC Family

Verrati, Loretta B: IN Italy D: Abt 1948 IN New York, New York, New York-USA-*CC Family

Verrati, Luigi B: 28 Jul 1887 IN Islip, Suffolk, New York,, USA D: Jun 1963 IN New York, New York-USA-*CC Family

Verrati, Marguerite B: IN Italy D: 22 Jun 1962 IN New York, New York, New York-USA-*CC Family

Verrati, Teresa B: IN Italy D: 7 Mar 1902 IN New York, New York, New York-USA-*CC Family

Verrati, Vincent Albert B: 25 Jan 1869 IN Italy D: 18 Jan 1953 IN Islip, Suffolk, New York-USA-*CC Family

Vessells, Kevin Lynn-age-22 Owens, Ladonna Lyn-age-27 Married-9/14/1996X-1443^CCHS

Vest, Dewayne Eugene-age-23 Baker, Teresa Jan-age-22 Married-10/14/1988U-1475^CCHS

Vest, Eugene--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Vest, Gary L.-age-52 Pulley, Ava Jewell-age-49 Married-12/18/1998Y-1294^CCHS

Vest, Henry Neal 8225626 b. Oct. 14, 1925 d. Aug. 30, 1985- McElroy Cem.-Tstone/U.S. Navy WW II

Vest, Jammy L.-age-27 Tucker, Melinda Shawn-age-28 Married-5/21/1998Y-1152^CCHS

Vest, Michael Lee-age-20 Goodwin, Angela Ray-age-18 Married-7/16/1988U-1419^CCHS

Vest, Neal Miller-age-23 Fronabarger, Cassie D.-age-21 Married-10/17/1995X-1203^CCHS

Vest, Ruth Ann Brown-Wynne-27 Jul 2005-Commercial Appeal-Friday, 29 Jul 2005--*CC Archive

Vest, Ruth Ann Brown-Wynne-27 Jul 2005-Jonesboro Sun-Friday, 29 Jul 2005--*CC Archive

Vest, Susie A 31167998 b. 1904 d. 1994-Cogbill Cem.-

Vest, Susie A. Frazier, Mrs. 31168073 b. 1904 d. 1994- -Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Widow of Willie L. Vest 1894-1964 and Leo Frazier

Vest, Willie L. 31167885 b. Feb. 24, 1894 d. Jun. 19, 1964-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Susie-Ark.U.S. Army WW I-

Vestal, Archie 15110561 b. Sep. 22, 1920 d. Oct. 30, 1995-Lewis Cem.-

Vestal, Cliffie 09/16/1933-----ADI

Vestal, James Lewis 15090418 b. 1896 d. 1961-Lewis Cem.-Tstone-per 1930 census:Louis J. Vestal age 33;Wife:Nellie B. age 29;Children: child-Archie M Vestal-M-11 child-Robert M Vestal-M-9 child-Anna B Vestal-F-6 child-Mildred Vestal-F-4 child-Clifie B Vestal-F-2 child-Floycie A Vestal-F-0

Vestal, Nellie Bly, Mrs. 15110563 b. 1900 d. Jan. 2, 1986-Lewis Cem.-

Vestal-Louis J Vestal-1898-Ark-Nellie B Vestal-Archie J Vestal, Monroe R Vestal, Fannie A Vestal, Mildred M Vestal, Flossie A Vestal, James L Vestal-Tilton, Brushy Lake Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Vester, Floyd-age-43 Owens, Michelle Y.-age-29 Married-5/18/1993W-1257^CCHS

Vest-Willie Lee Vest-1894-Tenn-Susie Ann Vest--Bedford Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Veteto, Danny Joe-age-23 Bittle, Pamela Jean-age-18 Married-7/2/19720-1132^CCHS

Vick, James Rav-age-25 Parker, Regina Denise-age-22 Married-1/7/1983S-1237^CCHS

Vick, Page 41621111 b. Feb. 2, 1875 d. Mar. 13, 1883- Smith Chapel Cem.

Vickers Nix, Jerri m.Stockman, Mrs. 26977024 b. Nov. 26, 1928 d. May 6, 2008-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Ralph-Obit-Mrs. Jerri Vickers Nix, 79, of Wynne, passed away Tuesday in Wynne. She was preceded in death by her parents, George Louis Stockman and Flora Etta Dillard Stockman; husbands, Ralph Vickers in 1989 and Shannon Nix in 2005; several brothers and sisters. Mrs. Nix was a housewife and a member of the Wynne Church of Christ. Survivors are daughter, Juanita Vickers Hilliard of Las Cruces, New Mexico; brother, Jack Stockman of Indiana; two grandchildren and four great grandchildren.

Services will be Monday at the Wynne Church of Christ at 11:00 AM with burial in Cogbill Cemetery. Per Patsy Steele

Vickers, Billy Wayne-age-30 Collins, Gretchen Develle-age-24 Married-5/27/1983S-1308^CCHS

Vickers, Frances B: 1831 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Vickers, Johnny Wayne-age-20 Hively, Kathy Ann-age-17 Married-6/14/1985T-1335^CCHS

Vickers, Ralph 18005077 b. Jun. 20, 1925 d. Jun. 13, 1989-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Geraleen "Jerri" m.Stockman Nix

Vickers, William B: 1832 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Vickers, William B: Apr 1850 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Vickery, Don Charles-age-27 Dixon, Miss Linda Kay-age-23 Married-11/14/1969M-1344^CCHS

Vickman, Herman---m.--Sales, Ola-b.1889 Resident of Parkin--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Vietch, Lizzie B: 1874 IN Alabama-USA-*CC Family

Vieth, Marget 9595980 b. Dec. 15, 1884 d. Dec. 13, 1979- Crosslawn Cem.-Tstone

Vigna, Robert James-age-21Jennings, Frances Ann-age-24 Married-6/24/1962J-1352^CCHS

Villa-Ben Villa-1903-Tex-Mary Villa-Peggy Jane Villa, Bobbie Faye Villa-Ward 2, Wynne, Wynne Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Vincent, Amy B: 1815 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Vines, Daryl Dwayne Infant 15110569 b. Apr. 15, 1968 d. Apr. 15, 1968-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Vines, Kelvin Rex-age-23Noe, Kimberly Ann-age-24 Married-7/2/1993W-1282^CCHS

Vines-William Vines-1902-Ark-Carry Vines-Bede Vines-Ellis Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Vineyard, Lovena -'-*CC Family

Vineyard, William R. Bruce -'-*CC Family

Vinson, Bertie L. 8955496 b. Jul. 1, 1908 d. May 19, 1994- Misner Cem.

Vinson, Earl 8955499 b. Jul. 26, 1897 d. Mar. 18, 1980- Misner Cem.

Vinson, Edward B: 1853 IN Tennessee-USA-*CC Family

Vinson, Eliab Henry B: 6 Sep 1832 IN , Giles, Tennessee,, USA D: 26 Dec 1901 IN Oregon-USA-*CC Family

Vinson, James W. 11898525 b. Oct. 30, 1868 d. Oct. 23, 1927- Misner Cem.

Vinson, James Wil 10/21/1927-----ADI

Vinson, John B: 1856 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Vinson, Joseph B: 1860 IN Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Vinson, Mattie, Mrs. 12099105 b. 1869 d. Nov. 22, 1961- Halk Cem.Cherry Valley-age 92-mother of Robert G. in 1930 Census, Widow

Vinson, Mazie Cobb 8228490 b. Sep. 15, 1902 d. Nov. 13, 1918- Misner Cem.

Vinson, Rachel R. 11898542 b. Oct. 9, 1872 d. Sep. 20, 1950- Misner Cem.

Vinson, Robert G. 12099107 b. Feb. 17, 1904 d. Jul. 24, 1955- Halk Cem.Cherry Valley-Tstone-per 1930 census:Mitchell Twn.-Son age 26 living with Mattie age 61 Widowed b.Miss.

Vinson, Robert William 12099110 b. Oct. 8, 1856 d. May 3, 1962- Halk Cem.Cherry Valleyage 105

Vinzant, Elvelor---m.19320117--Savage, James-b.1909 Resident of Wynne--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Virden, Margaret -'-*CC Family

Virden, Mary Edna B: 1890 -'-*CC Family

Vitiello, Lawrence F., Jr.-age-19Baskins, Candi W.-age-20 Married-6/10/2000Z-11997^CCHS

Vogt-John C Vogt-1908-Tenn-Sylla E Vogt-John C Vogt, James P Vogt-Ellis Township.: 1940 Census Marriages-

Voigt, Eric D.-age-27Brown,Linda C.-age-30 Married-11/19/1988U-1489^CCHS

Volk, Audrey Ellen m.Urfer, Mrs. 15110574 b. Mar. 17, 1927 d. Aug. 31, 1992-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/John

Volk, Ella m.Gresham, Mrs. 15110577 b. Dec. 30, 1894 d.Mar.13,1984-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Oliver

Volk, Herschel James, Sr.-Cross Co. Veteran Bio: Herschel James Volk was born 10 May 1934 at Boyle, Mississippi, the son of Oliver James and Ella Gresham Volk. He was raised with five other sisters and brothers: J.C.; Larry; Letha; Rebecca and Maxine. He attended school in Hickory Ridge and entered the Armed Forces three weeks after high school. Herschel entered the Air Force 3 June 1952 and, after attending Keesler Air Force Training School, he spent one year in Korea (1953). After returning to the United States, Herschel was assigned his last two years at Fort Custer, Battle Creek, Michigan, as a Cryptographic Operator in the Office of Special Investigation. His service ended 2 June 1956 and he received the National Defense Service Medal; the United Nations Service Medal; the Korean Service Medal; the 8th Air Force Commendation Medal; the Good Conduct Medal and the Air Defense Medal. Herschel married Wava Bevills and they have three children: Herschel J., Jr.; Charles David and Shella. He was employed in the Commercial Refrigeration Business until he retired in Little Rock.

Volk, J.C.-Hickory Ridge-07 Feb 2003-Jonesboro Sun-Saturday, 08 Feb 2003--*CC Archive

Volk, John C. 31067021 b. Feb. 20, 1926 d. Feb. 7, 2003-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Audrey-per 1930 census:Parents:Oliver J. and Ella-Hickory Ridge-Marriage:to Audrey Ellen Urfer both of Hickory Ridge on Feb.5,1944 Poinsett Co., Ark.

Volk, John Joshua 15110580 b. Apr. 10, 1973 d. Jul. 10, 1996-Lewis Cem.-Tstone

Volk, Larry Eugene-age-21White, Geneva Mae-age-21 Married-12/30/1977Q-1143^CCHS

Volk, Larry-Cross Co. Veteran Bio: Larry Volk was born 5 November 1930 in Hickory Ridge, Arkansas, the son of Oliver and Ella Volk. As a young man, he attended schools in Shaw, Mississippi and Hickory Ridge, Arkansas. Larry joined the Air Force in Little Rock 27 December 1950. When he was discharged 27 September 1954 at Forbes Air Force Base, Topeka, Kansas, he had earned the Good Conduct Medal, the United Nations Service Medal, the Korean Service Medal and the National Defense Service Medal. After retuning home, Larry married Loretta Wilson and they are the parents of two children, Eugene and Melissa Volk. Larry is engaged in farming and enjoys hunting and fishing. .--

Volk, Larry--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Volk, Letha---m.19460215 Poinsett Co.--Smith, Irvin E.-Resident of Hickory Ridge--Cross Co.Marriages-1837 to 1957

Volk, Oliver J.--*CC Bank Vet.Memorial

Volk, Oliver James 15110588 b. Nov., 1892 d. Apr. 30, 1977-Lewis Cem.-Tstone w/spouse:Ella-Cross Co. Veteran Bio: Oliver James Volk was born 11 February 1892 in Crestline, Ohio, the son of Phillip and Ann Fischer Volk. He had one brother, Oscar, and

two sisters, Elsie and Martha. Oliver attended the Crestline, Ohio School before going to Kansas where he worked as a cowboy. On 13 August 1917, Oliver was inducted into the Army and since he never talked about his war time experiences very little is known by his children. He sailed from the United States 29 March 1918 for France and arrived back in the USA 27 April 1919. Oliver was discharged 19 May 1919. Oliver and Ella Gresham married and they had seven children: Jimmie; J.C.; Maxine; Larry; Letha; Herschel and Rebecca, In 1933, the family moved to Mississippi and lived there until 1944 when they moved back to Hickory Ridge. Oliver died 30 April1977 and was buried in the Lewis Cemetery at Hickory Ridge.

Volk, Larry Eugene 15110584 b. Jan. 8, 1956 d. Mar. 24, 1982-Lewis Cem.-Tstone-Son of Larry and Loretta Volk- Marriage:-age-21 White, Geneva Mae-age-21 Married-12/30/1977Q-1143^CCHS

Volner, John A.-age-65Reece, Helen Dee-age-67 Married-12/3/1987U-1275^CCHS

Volner, Marvin T.-age-19Sanders, Malinda Darlene-age-19 Married-9/29/1987U-1237^CCHS

Volpert, Stephen R.-age-23Myers, Giselle Krista-age-23 Married-5/17/1986T-1550^CCHS

Von Nostrand, Pauline Mae -'-*CC Family

Vortice, Murray-age-41Pickens,Lottie-age-33 Married-5/1/1949F-1213^CCHS

Voss, Joseph -'-*CC Family

Vossal, Henry 07/19/1915-----ADI

Vowan, Benjamin Harrison 8767579 b. Jun. 12, 1889 d. Dec. 20, 1965-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone-Ark.U.S.Army WW I-WW II Draft Reg. in Marianna in 1942-per 1930 Census:Marianna-age 41 b.Illinois and parents-Spouse:Dola age 34, children:Ben.H. age 9, Carl W. age 7, Robert P. age 2, Virginia M. age 1

Vowan, Dola N., Mrs. 8767578 b. Apr. 5, 1893 d. Mar. 19, 1984-Cogbill Cem.-Tstone w/Spouse:Benjamin

Vowell, Roger Dale-age-22 Edwards, Patricia Ann-age-17 Married-8/18/1966L-1144^CCHS

Voyles, Billy Wayne B: 1940 D: 2 Oct 2006 IN Jonesboro, Craighead, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Voyles, Billy Wayne 22090356 b.Jul.31,1940 d. Oct. 2, 2006- Crosslawn Cem.-Tstone/Obit per Sandra: Billy Wayne Voyles, 66, of Wynne died Monday, Oct. 2, 2006, at St. Bernards Medical Center. Graveside services and burial will be at 4 p.m. today at Crosslawn Cemetery in Wynne. Mr. Voyles is survived by his son, Billy Wayne Voyles Jr., Wynne; daughter, Terry Voyles, Parkin; brothers: Bobby Voyles, Parkin; Jerry Voyles and Ricky

Voyles, Wynne; David Voyles, Hot Springs; sisters, Dorothy Hough, Pennsylvania; Betty Ligon, Wynne; Annie Wood, Jonesboro; Pat Lewis, Wynne; Linda Wood, Heber Springs; Diann Pollard, Hot Springs; and grandchildren, Mallory Voyles, Lindsey Voyles, Hallie Voyles and Brooklyn Voyles. Kernodle Funeral Home in charge of arrangements.

Voyles, Billy Wayne-age-20 Cameron, Carolyn-age-17 Married-6/21/1961J-1162^CCHS

Voyles, Billy Wayne-age-49 Schell, Judith Lynn-age-47 Married-10/7/1989Q-165^CCHS

Voyles, Bobby -'-*CC Family

Voyles, Bobby Joe 71611914 b. Oct. 3, 1942 d. Jun. 18, 2011- Crosslawn Cem.-Picture/Obit by Teddy: obby Joe Voyles, a resident of Parkin, Arkansas, departed this life, Saturday, June 18, 2011, at home with his family by his side. He was born, October 3, 1942, in Wynne, Arkansas, the son of Willie Egdar and Mary (Quinn) Voyles. He married Miss Nancy Baker on August 29, 1962.Mr. Voyles was of the Baptist faith, a Farmer and owner/operator of Voyles Equipment, Inc.. He loved sharing his knowledge and skills with others and would help others before helping himself. He enjoyed fishing, working, welding, building things, entertaining and spending time with his family and friends.He was preceded in death by his parents, three brothers: Willie Voyles, Jr., Billy W. Voyles and Tommy Voyles. Bobby is survived by his Wife of Forty-Eight years: Nancy Voyles of the home, two sons: Ronald Voyles of Jonesboro, Arkansas, Danny Voyles of Wynne, Arkansas, one daughter: Melissa Mettler and husband Earl, Wynne, Arkansas, three brothers: Ricky Voyles of Wynne, Arkansas, David Voyles of Hot Springs, Arkansas, Jerry Voyles of Wynne, Arkansas, six sisters: Dorothy Hough of Corinth, Mississippi, Betty Ligon of Wynne, Arkansas, Annie Wood of Jonesboro, Arkansas, Patricia Lewis of Wynne, Arkansas, Linda Wood of Heber Springs, Arkansas, Dianne Pollard of Hot Springs, Arkansas, seven grandchildren, 3 great grandchildren. Funeral services will be conducted, Wednesday, June 22, 2011, at 10:00 a.m., at the Thompson-Wilson Wynne Funeral Home. Interment will follow at Crosslawn Cemetery in Wynne, Arkansas.

Voyles, Bobby Joe-age-19 Baker, Nancy Carolyn-age-18 Married-8/29/1962J-1393^CCHS

Voyles, Charles L.-age-23 Ellis, Janis L.-age-19 Married-9/9/1966L-1152^CCHS

Voyles, Charles-age-71 Sutton, Olivia-age-68 Married-X-1428 CCHS

Voyles, Charlie E B: 12 Mar 1880 IN Mississippi,, USA D: 1953 IN Wynne, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Voyles, Charlie Voyles-1880-Tenn-Maggie Voyles-Dalton Voyles-Smith Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-

Voyles, Charlie 17792384 b. 1882 d. 1953- McElroy Cem.-Tstone w/Maggie-per 1930 Census:H.Charley age 52 b.Alabama;Spouse:Maggie age 36;Children:Willie age 14, Dallas age 12, Lucil P. age 8

Voyles, Danny Joe-age-19Voyles, Shelley Kay-age-18 Married-11/23/1986U-129^CCHS

Voyles, Danny Joe-age-25Hoselton, Deena Ann-age-18 Married-1/23/1992V-1585^CCHS

Voyles, David Paul-age-34Bailey, Glenda-age-28 Married-10/14/1989V-166^CCHS

Voyles, George B: 1846 IN Georgia-USA-*CC Family

Voyles, George Washington B: 1812 IN South Carolina-USA-*CC Family

Voyles, Gilbert B: 1914 IN Mississippi-USA-*CC Family

Voyles, James B: 1841 IN Georgia-USA-*CC Family

Voyles, James W B: 1873 IN Mississippi-USA-*CC Family

Voyles, Jasper Dalton B: 29 Nov 1918 IN , Alcorn, Mississippi,, USA D: 2 Mar 1987 IN Wynne, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Voyles, Jasper Dalton 19220074 b. Nov. 31, 1918 d. Mar. 2, 1987-Harris Chapel Cem.-Tstone w/Ruby/Note per Juanita Arnold: married Ruby J. He looks he maybe born in Mississippi, The grandson of William Voyles who is listed on the 1920 census as William J Vaylie in Alcorn County, Mississippi. Looks like Jasper's Parents are Charlie E. Voyles mother Maggie

Voyles, Jerry -'-*CC Family

Voyles, Jo Ella B: Sep 1887 IN Mississippi-USA-*CC Family

Voyles, Joseph M B: 1869 IN Mississippi-USA-*CC Family

Voyles, Junior 15402123 b. 1941 d. 1984- Crosslawn Cem.-Tstone

Voyles, Maggie, Mrs. 17792392 b. 1892 d. 1954- McElroy Cem.-Tstone w/spouse:Charlie

Voyles, Mary E B: 1871 IN Mississippi-USA-*CC Family

Voyles, Mary M. m.Quinn, Mrs. 15402131 b. 1914 d. 1994- Crosslawn Cem.-Tstone w/Willie

Voyles, Neomy A B: 1878 IN Mississippi-USA-*CC Family

Voyles, Patricia -'-*CC Family

Voyles, Ricky B: IN Wynne, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Voyles, Ricky Dale-age-27Colvard, Ethel Dianna-age-24 Married-3/15/1980R-1155^CCHS

Voyles, Ronald Wayne-age-19Stanfield, Janice L.-age-24 Married-6/19/1982S-199^CCHS

Voyles, Ruby J., Mrs. 19220100 b. Nov. 2, 1922 d. unknown-Harris Chapel Cem.-Spouse:Jasper Dalton Voyles

Voyles, Tommy B: 1946 D: 1994 IN Wynne, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Voyles, Tommy 15402117 b. 1946 d. 1994- Crosslawn Cem.-Tstone

Voyles, Tommy-age-19Nichols, Judy Lynn-age-19 Married-12/10/1965L-111^CCHS

Voyles, Tommy-age-32Byrd, Terri Patricia-age-28 Married-7/21/1978Q-1281^CCHS

Voyles, William J B: Aug 1877 IN Mississippi, Usa-'-*CC Family

Voyles, William Jasper B: 1844 IN Georgia-USA-*CC Family

Voyles, Willie Edgar B: 1915 IN Corinth, Alcorn, Mississippi,, USA D: 1998 IN Wynne, Cross, Arkansas-USA-*CC Family

Voyles, Willie Edgar 15402133 b. 1915 d. 1988- Crosslawn Cem.-Tstone w/Mary

Voyles, Willie Voyles-1917-Miss-Mary Voyles-G Dorthy Voyles-Smith Township.-:1940 Census Marriages-